**English Quran Tafsir Lectures**

**by Shī ‘ī Muslim Speakers**

Introduction

By the Grace of the Almighty there is a renewed desire in the Ummah today to connect with the Quran. Millions of Muslims around the world are trying to understand their holy book more and are actively seeking resources that can help them in that quest. There is a huge demand for literature and lectures on the Quran. The hundreds of websites, online courses and lectures on the Quran that can be found on the internet are proof of this spiraling interest.

The followers of Prophet Muhammad’s Ahlul Bayt (a) also have a limited but noticeable presence in the field of promoting the Quran and its profound teachings. Our speakers and scholars -may Allah *‘azza wajall* increase their tawfīqāt - have taken up the challenge by making regular presentations on the contents, history, and significance of the Holy Book. Many of these lectures can be found on the internet but because they are scattered over various sites, it is not always easy for people to access them.

At the **Academy for Learning Islam**, a team of volunteers has taken the initiative of preparing a comprehensive list of English Quran Tafsīr lectures by Shī‘ī Muslim speakers. We hope that this will be useful for those who are seriously pursuing

the journey to understand the Quran. The list covers all the surahs or passages of the Quran for which Tafsir by Shī‘ī Muslim speakers is available. We request you to inform us if you come across lectures that have not been included in this list. We also hope that Shī‘ī speakers will continue to fill the gaps so we can have comprehensive coverage of the surahs of Quran.

A.L.I CENTRE, Vaughan, ON. Sha‘bān 1445/February 2024

**List of Speakers**

|  |  |
| --- | --- |
| Syd Zafar **Abbas** | Sh Hasanayn **Kassamali** |
| Sh Usama **Abdulghani** | Sh Mujtaba **Khaliq** |
| Dr Jowad **Al-Ansari** | Sh Vinay **Khetia** |
| Dr. Usama **Al-Atar** | Dr. Husein **Khimjee** |
| Sh Mohammed **Al-Hilli** | Sh Jaffer **Ladak** |
| Dr. Murtaza **Alidina** | Syd Mahdi al-**Modarresi** |
| Syd Abbas **Ayleya** | Sh Nuru **Mohammed** |
| Sh Murtaza **Bachoo** | Sh Jafar **Muhibullah** |
| Sh Ali Akbar **Badiei** | Dr. Ammar al-**Nakshawani** |
| Sh Mohammad Saeed **Bahmanpour** | Dr. Asad **Naqvi** |
| Sh Mohammad Ali **Baig** | Sh Azhar **Nasser** |
| Sh Saleem **Bhimji** | Sh Abdul Jalil **Nawee** |
| Sh Ali Reza **Bhojani** | Sh Mohamed Abbas **Panju** |
| Sh Yusufali **Dhirani** | Dr. Imranali **Panjwani** |
| Sh Zoheir Ali **Esmail** | Syd Moustafa **al-Qazwini** |
| Sh Muhammad **Husayn** | Syd Muhammad-Jawad **al-Qazwini** |
| Qari Zuhair **Hussaini** | Sh Mahdi **Rastani** |
| Syd Ali **Imran** | Syd Hasan Ali **Rizvi** |
| Sh Abbas **Ismail** | Syd Muhammad **Rizvi** |
| Sh Mohammed Ali **Ismail** | Dr. Mohammad Ali **Shomali** |
| Sh Faiyaz **Jaffer** | Sh Dawood **Sodagar** |
| Sh Jaffer H. **Jaffer** | Sh Hamza **Sodagar** |
| Sh Khalil **Jaffer** |  |
| Sh Tahir Ridha **Jaffer** |  |
| Marhūm Syd Asad **Jafri** |  |

**Table of Contents**

[Sūra 1, al-Fātiha, 7 verses (الفاحتة) 7](#_bookmark0)

[Sūra 2 al-Baqarah, 286 verses ) البقرة ) 8](#_bookmark1)

[Sūra 3. Āli ‘Imrān, 200 verses (عمران آل) 14](#_bookmark2)

[Sūra 4. al-Nisā’, 176 verses (النساء) 17](#_bookmark3)

[Sūra 5. al-Mā’idah, 120 verses (املائدة) 19](#_bookmark4)

[Sūra 6. al-An‘ām, 165 verses ( األنعام) 20](#_bookmark5)

[Sūrat 7. al-A‘rāf, 206 verses (األعراف ) 23](#_bookmark6)

[Sūra 8. al-Anfāl, 75 Verses (األنفال) 26](#_bookmark7)

[Sūra 9. al-Tawba, 129 verses (التوبة) 26](#_bookmark8)

[Sūra 10. Yūnus, 109 verses (يونس) 29](#_bookmark9)

[Sūra 11. Hūd, 123 verses (هود) 29](#_bookmark10)

[Sūra 12. Yūsuf, 111 verses (يوسف) 30](#_bookmark11)

[Sūra 13. al-Ra‘d, 43 verses )الرعد) 33](#_bookmark12)

[Sūra 14. Ibrāhīm, 52 verses )إبراهيم) 33](#_bookmark13)

[Sūra 15. al-Hijr, 99 verses )احلجر) 34](#_bookmark14)

[Sūra 16. al-Nahl, 128 verses )النحل) 35](#_bookmark15)

[Sūra 17. al-Isrā’/Banū Israel, 111 verses )اإلسراء) 35](#_bookmark16)

[Sūra 18. al-Kahf, 110 verses )الكهف) 36](#_bookmark17)

[Sūra 19. Maryam, 98 verses )مرمي) 38](#_bookmark18)

[Sūra 20. TāHā, 135 verses )طه) 39](#_bookmark19)

[Sūra 21. al-Anbiyā’, 112 verses )األنبياء) 42](#_bookmark20)

[Sūra 22. al-Hajj, 78 verses )احلج) 43](#_bookmark21)

[Sūra 23. al-Mu’minūn, 118 verses )املؤمنون) 43](#_bookmark22)

[Sūra 24. al-Nūr, 64 verses )النّور) 44](#_bookmark23)

[Sūra 25. al-Furqān, 77 verses )الفرقان) 45](#_bookmark24)

[Sūra 26. al-Shu‘arā’, 227 Verses ) الشعراء) 45](#_bookmark25)

[Sūra 27. al-Naml, 93 Verses (النّمل) 46](#_bookmark26)

[Sūra 28. al-Qasas, 88 verses (القصص) 47](#_bookmark27)

[Sūra 29. al-‘Ankabūt, 69 verses (العنكبوت ) 47](#_bookmark28)

[Sūra 30. al-Rūm, 60 verses (الّروم) 49](#_bookmark29)

[Sūra 31. Luqmān, 34 verses (لقمان) 49](#_bookmark30)

[Sūra 32. al-Sajdah, 30 verses (السجدة) 55](#_bookmark31)

[Sūra 33. al-Ahzāb, 73 verses (األحزاب) 55](#_bookmark32)

[Sūra 34. Saba’, 54 verses (سبأ) 56](#_bookmark33)

[Sūra 35. al-Fātir, 45 verses (فاطر) 56](#_bookmark34)

[Sūra 36. Yāsīn, 83 verses (يس) 56](#_bookmark35)

[Sūra 37. al-Sāffāt, 82 verses (الصافات) 58](#_bookmark36)

[Sūra 38. Sād, 88 verses )ص) 59](#_bookmark37)

[Sūra 39. al-Zumar, 75 verses )الزمر) 60](#_bookmark38)

[Sūra 40. al-Ghāfir, 85 verses )غافر) 60](#_bookmark39)

[Sūra 41. Fussilat, 54 verses )ّصلت ف) 60](#_bookmark40)

[Sūra 42. al-Shūrā, 53 verses )الشورى) 60](#_bookmark41)

[Sūra 43. al-Zukhruf, 89 verses )الزخرف) 60](#_bookmark42)

[Sūra 44. al-Dukhān, 59 verses )ّدخان ال) 61](#_bookmark43)

[Sūra 45. al-Jāthiya, 37 verses )اجلاثية) 61](#_bookmark44)

[Sūra 46. al-Ahqāf, 35 verses )األحقاف) 62](#_bookmark45)

[Sūra 47. Muhammad, 38 verses )حممد) 62](#_bookmark46)

[Sūra 48. al-Fath, 29 verses )الفتح) 63](#_bookmark47)

[Sūra 49. al-Hujurāt, 18 verses )احلجرات) 63](#_bookmark48)

[Sūra 50. Qāf, 45 verses )ق) 65](#_bookmark49)

[Sūra 51. al-Dhāriyāt, 60 verses ) الذارايت) 65](#_bookmark50)

[Sūra 52. al-Tūr, 49 verses (الطور) 66](#_bookmark51)

[Sūra 53. al-Najm, 62 verses (النجم) 66](#_bookmark52)

[Sūra 54. al-Qamar, 55 verses (القمر) 67](#_bookmark53)

[Sūra 55. al-Rahmān, 78 verses (الرمحن) 67](#_bookmark54)

[Sūra 56. al-Wāqi‘ah, 96 verses (الواقعة ) 68](#_bookmark55)

[Sūra 57. al-Hadīd, 29 verses (احلديد) 69](#_bookmark56)

[Sūra 58. al-Mujādilah, 22 verses (اجملادلة) 70](#_bookmark57)

[Sūra 59. al-Hashr, 24 verses (احلشر) 71](#_bookmark58)

[Sūra 60. al-Mumtahanah, 13 verses (املمتحنة) 72](#_bookmark59)

[Sūra 61. al-Saff, 14 verses (الصف) 72](#_bookmark60)

[Sūra 62. al-Jumu‘ah, 11 verses (اجلمعة) 73](#_bookmark61)

[Sūra 63. al-Munāfiqūn, 11 verses (املنافقون) 74](#_bookmark62)

[Sūra 64. al-Taghābun, 18 verses (التغابن) 74](#_bookmark63)

[Sūra 65. al-Talāq, 12 verses (الطالق) 75](#_bookmark64)

[Sūra 66. al-Tahrīm, 12 verses )التحرمي( 75](#_bookmark65)

[Sūra 67. al-Mulk, 30 verses )امللك) 76](#_bookmark66)

[Sūra 68. al-Qalam, 52 verses )القلم) 77](#_bookmark67)

[Sūra 69. al-Hāqqah, 52 verses )احلاقة) 78](#_bookmark68)

[Sūra 70. al-Ma‘ārij, 44 verses )املعارج) 79](#_bookmark69)

[Sūra 71. Nūh, 28 verses )نوح) 79](#_bookmark70)

[Sūra 72. al-Jinn, 28 verses )اجلن) 80](#_bookmark71)

[Sūra 73. al-Muzzammil, 20 verses )املّزّمل) 81](#_bookmark72)

[Sūra 74. al-Muddaththir, 56 verses )ّدثر امل) 81](#_bookmark73)

[Sūra 75. al-Qiyāmah, 40 verses )القيامة) 82](#_bookmark74)

[Sūra 76. al-Insān/al-Dahr, 31 verses )اإلنسان) 83](#_bookmark75)

[Sūra 77. al-Mursalāt, 50 verses (املرسالت) 83](#_bookmark76)

[Sūrat 78. al-Naba’, 40 verses (النبأ) 84](#_bookmark77)

[Sūra 79. al-Nāzi‘āt, 46 verses (النازعات) 84](#_bookmark78)

[Sūra 80. ‘Abasa, 42 verses (عبس) 85](#_bookmark79)

[Sūra 81. al-Takwīr, 29 verses (التكوير) 85](#_bookmark80)

[Sūra 82. al-Infitār, 19 verses (اإلنفطار) 86](#_bookmark81)

[Sūra 83. al-Mutaffifīn, 36 verses (املطّففني) 86](#_bookmark82)

[Sūra 84. al-Inshiqāq, 25 verses (اإلنشقاق) 86](#_bookmark83)

[Sūra 85. al-Burūj, 22 verses )الربوج) 87](#_bookmark84)

[Sūra 86. al-Tāriq, 17 verses (الطارق) 87](#_bookmark85)

[Sūra 87. al-A‘lā, 19 verses ( األعلى) 87](#_bookmark86)

[Sūra 88. al-Ghāshiyah, 26 verses (الغاشية) 88](#_bookmark87)

[Sūra 89. al-Fajr, 30 verses )الفجر) 88](#_bookmark88)

[Sūra 90. al-Balad, 20 verses (البلد) 89](#_bookmark89)

[Sūra 91. al-Shams, 15 verses (الشمس) 89](#_bookmark90)

[Sūra 92. al-Layl, 21 verses (الليل) 90](#_bookmark91)

[Sūra 93. al-Duhā, 11 verses (الضحى) 90](#_bookmark92)

[Sūra 94. al-Sharh, 8 verses (الشرح) 91](#_bookmark93)

[Sūra 95. al-Tīn, 8 verses (التني) 91](#_bookmark94)

[Sūra 96. al-‘Alaq, 19 verses ( العلق) 91](#_bookmark95)

[Sūra 97. al-Qadr, 5 verses (القدر) 93](#_bookmark96)

[Sūra 98. al-Bayyinah, 8 verses (البينة) 93](#_bookmark97)

[Sūra 99. al-Zalzalah, 8 verses (الزلزلة) 94](#_bookmark98)

[Sūra 100. al-‘Ādiyāt, 11 verses ) العادايت) 94](#_bookmark99)

[Sūra 101. al-Qāri‘ah, 11 verses ) القارعة) 95](#_bookmark100)

[Sūrat 102. al-Takāthur, 8 verses )التكاثر) 95](#_bookmark101)

[Sūra 103. al- ‘Asr, 3 verses )العصر) 95](#_bookmark102)

[Sūra 104. al-Humazah, 9 verses (اهلمزة) 96](#_bookmark103)

[Sūra 105. al-Fīl, 5 verses )الفيل) 97](#_bookmark104)

[Sūra 106. Quraysh, 4 verses (قريش) 97](#_bookmark105)

[Sūra 107. al-Mā‘ūn, 7 verses ( املاعون) 97](#_bookmark106)

[Sūra 108. al-Kawthar, 3 verses )الكوثر) 98](#_bookmark107)

[Sūra 109. al-Kāfirūn, 6 verses (الكافرون) 98](#_bookmark108)

[Sūra 110. al-Nasr, 3 verses )النصر) 98](#_bookmark109)

[Sūra 111. al-Masad, 5 verses (املسد) 99](#_bookmark110)

[Sūra 112. al-Ikhlās/al-Tawhīd, 4 verses ( اإلخالص) 99](#_bookmark111)

[Sūra 113. al-Falaq, 5 verses )الفلق) 100](#_bookmark112)

[Sūra 114. al-Nās, 6 verses (النّاس) 100](#_bookmark113)

# Sūra 1, al-Fātiha, 7 verses ([الفاحتة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=1))

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Part 1 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/099671ad63c6f3f094f7>

Part 2 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/8501acf3b49eec1cc52c>

Part 3 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/a084a97fad357c649438>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Shaykh Mohammed Al-Hilli Lecture 1 (Intro) <https://bit.ly/2NeVRKO> Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://bit.ly/2Kxd3dA>

Lecture 3 (verse 1) <https://bit.ly/3o3rzYr>

Lecture 4 (verse 1) <https://bit.ly/392A2qh>

Lecture 5 (verse 2) <https://bit.ly/2M4JBvY>

Lecture 6 (verse 2) <https://bit.ly/3bX27RH>

Lecture 7 (verses 3-4) <https://bit.ly/2KySjCn>

Lecture 8 (verses 4-5) <https://bit.ly/3itSgnU>

Lecture 9 (verses 6-7) <https://bit.ly/39UqLQB>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Sayyid Abbas Ayleya

Lecture 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6d14c4b3df082cdc8da6>

Lecture 2 missing

Lecture 3 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/cd14c1cd9a84ffb41dd2>

Lecture 4 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/96f7572089a00b838c3f>

Lecture 5 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/796275e6f64950a134e2>

Lecture 6 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/671cf479fa893db91cbd>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kvjb7U7yr4I>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c7cHUBUwIgE>

Lecture 3 (verse 3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iLYkSByqnCo>

Lecture 4 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KTCXUIODVqo>

Lecture 5 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cODFqzyoeBk>

Lecture 6 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IhyEGGw9oE8>

Lecture 7 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WMN2ov3tYgA>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Shaykh Muhammad Husayn Lecture 1 (verse 1) missing

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/562129913>

Lecture 3 (verse 3) missing

Lecture 4 (verse 4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1456682100> Lecture 5 (verse 5, pt I) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/32066761> Lecture 6 (verse 5, pt II) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1178979780> Lecture 7 (verse 6) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/885229729>

Lecture 8 (verse 7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/910831367>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Dr. Husein Khimjee

Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OFinBz10RHM>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WXKXT8b_dUY>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Dr. Husein Khimjee (2022)

Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tbs--JaY8wI>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gH0hEmNy3Ss>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x0mKCsqeJ1c>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Shaykh Nuru Mohammed (partial) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qsya0LjlY4M>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ukne5NTnw3c>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XBI_Yco6SvU>

Lecture 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6IUHfygtomI>

Lecture 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yKXc7MSzjnM&t=11s>

Lecture 6 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aRXALi5njsk>

Lecture 7 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UJ7XxJ_xW94>

Lecture 8 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X3zLciPeyJg>

Lecture 9 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uGRpyRugvrs>

Lecture 10 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I8PFjk8fYZk>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Shaykh Mohamed Abbas Panju <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OEJLJ0cKYEQ>

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d7jXGRe7h40> <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JAevFa_rd6w>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NNahYP5ft5g>(Introducing the chapter)

**Sūrat al-Fātiha** by Shaykh Hamza Sodagar

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b736c45838ef0ed2fcd3> Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f28d99ff95e6bd9ca0ac>

Lecture 3 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f7c8e7e25a9b588299f8>

Lecture 4 (verses 2-4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/db3143b81404c6258f31>

Lecture 5 (verses 4-5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/8ef98fb521ea5ca319a7>

Lecture 6 (verse 6) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/272edd98b2e11a2fc3a4>

Lecture 7 (verses 6-7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6561909c684b8189fe34>

Lecture 8 (verse 7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2552ef3ae620e96a796e>

# Sūra 2 al-Baqarah, 286 verses ) [البقرة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=2) )

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Part 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/080e2678cdb11bb2b88d>

Part 2 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7c873aca02bf1edfafcf>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Mohammed Al-Hilli (Reflections on the surah) Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1Tmgmqsq15U>

Lecture 2 (verse 187) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Lx8NhamKvo>

Lecture 3 (verses 67-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QGbVmmT49Rk&t=48s>

Lecture 4 (verse 30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PL7qKdlcrz4&t=10s>

Lecture 5 (verses 246-251) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UKyDXFzEpp4&t=8s>

Lecture 6 (verse 186) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cuMGgaiIZMo&t=7s>

Lecture 7 (verse 74) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mgIqMfelxbA&t=8s>

Lecture 8 (verse 254) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NZ4jUFCu9Y4&t=8s>

Lecture 9 (verse 254) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rfI6ZYwKgZ4&t=7s>

Lecture 10 (verse 25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M-54ngTUqQo&t=6s>

Lecture 11 (verses 261-275) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cpysYrAXplA&t=7> Lecture 12 (verses168-169) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LbELch90Lqo&t=7s> Lecture 13 (verse 241) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O1lqd53pdoU&t=17s>

Lecture 14 (verse 121) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0zjEBxFWfR4&t=9s>

Lecture 15 (verse 255) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A4KPS-wmHJ4&t=7s>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

*(Note: Lectures 21-36, 42-45 are correct even though the titles say sūra al-Kahf)*

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6il9JmHJh6Q>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M0etVX4QDjk&t=1s>

Lecture 3 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7iDou91FEY0&t=1s>

Lecture 4 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lo_ukJmjpuI>

Lecture 5 (verses 11-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UZeSG8G0UHg&t=1s>

Lecture 6 (verses 15-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4tPZu9DSvx8>

Lecture 7 (verses 18-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jnlY9-GM6Y0&t=2s>

Lecture 8 (verses 22-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p-miTWqwJsY&t=2s>

Lecture 9 (verses 24-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xQKzOHy1Wa8&t=2s>

Lecture 10 (verse 26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WTFEOLX45lY>

Lecture 11 (verses 27-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-TlxQmR8vzU&t=2s>

Lecture 12 (verses 29-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1leQOmjkzms&t=1s>

Lecture 13 (verse 30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c-4MEefhYeo&t=1s>

Lecture 14 (verses 31-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rw9Lbcozfqw&t=1s>

Lecture 15 (verses 34-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hSwAfrL_GdU&t=1s>

Lecture 16 (verses 36-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1U1RRILwJ1E&t=2s>

Lecture 17 (verses 40-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SYyM1RdHrWM&t=2s>

Lecture 18 (verses 45-48) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I_6k3LzY3ic&t=2s>

Lecture 19 (verses 49-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZbsuNn5WM7s&t=1s>

Lecture 20 (verses 54-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P7MbgO86vYg>

Lecture 21 (verses 57-60) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kEYk3bM65pU&t=2s>

Lecture 22 (verses 61-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c9q8WVupP4o&t=2s>

Lecture 23 (verses 63,64,65,66 missing)

Lecture 24 (verses 67-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lp3zaYjvUWY&t=1s>

Lecture 25 (verses 74) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4TNNuEQZbWI>

Lecture 26 (verses 75-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LlWApF1q3VQ&t=3s>

Lecture 27 (verses 78-80) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HDqbZXSO0Tc&t=1s>

Lecture 28 (verses 80-83) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EHo9yMQeAxI>

Lecture 29 (verses 84-87) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jAgV-hvFvxM&t=2s>

Lecture 30 (verses 88-89) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VxBJdMJY5uk&t=1s> Lecture 31(verses 90-95) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X9r3uLFInCE&t=1s> Lecture 32 (verses 96-98) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zwibF8VsYi0&t=1s>

Lecture 33 (verses 99-102) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o6aoXpGzA1A&t=1s> Lecture 34 (no verses missing)

Lecture 35 (verses 103-105) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vD3WtlZiuAQ&t=1s>

Lecture 36 (verses 106-109) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AHqhGAqbhvU&t=1s>

Lecture 37 (verses 110-113) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yXUjfChR5H8&t=1s>

Lecture 38 (verses 113-115) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zh2O_28W--o&t=2s>

Lecture 39 (verses 116-119) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HLx_pPfFxeA>

Lecture 40 (verses 120-123) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ugidr7kLtQE>

Lecture 41 (verse 124) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FYAb-CBttXk&t=1s>

Lecture 42 (verse 125) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e0lEcW1QodE&t=1s>

Lecture 43 (verses 125-127) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_FGCsgISK04>

(verses 127 & 128) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vi1V0Lg3Vw4>

Lecture 44 (verses 128-129) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bgQFZgwXgj4>

Lecture 45 (verses 130-134) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VefDtWlbrJ0&t=2s>

Lecture 46 (verses 135-137) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lnpOEQ_aIgs&t=1s>

Lecture 47 (verses 138-143) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hKYusqPgXtI&t=2s>

Lecture 48 (verse 143) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Mh0JFEYvAxU&t=1s>

Lecture 49 (verses 144-149) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t5tWzl0XOFQ>

Lecture 50 (verses150-152) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0GKh9cMnCaM&t=567s> Lecture 51 (verses 153-156) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t-8c9aTLn0o>

Lecture 52 (verses 156-158) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r95VCehb680&t=1s> (verse 158 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x1hAMN0154A>

Lecture 53 (verses 159-164) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=khDtcZsovUI>

Lecture 54 (verses 165-167) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nFONtNCaVBI&t=1s>

Lecture 55 (verses 167-170) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MZT_EZcdrKE>

Lecture 56 (verses 171-173) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=roxJSBd--L4> Lecture 57 (verses174-177) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TB0gM74dqNM> Lecture 58 (verse 177) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nIhFprI_lXo>

Lecture 59 (verses178-179) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qUS65HEzWO8&t=1s> Lecture 60 (verses 180-182) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ft-wuzIMkIs>

Lecture 61 (verse 183-184) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W4yfnr0S--M>

Lecture 62 (verses 184-185) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NaJsfob1kPA> (verse 185 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5ui9pemxgN4>

Lecture 63 (verses 185-186) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rPr4kBTf7g8&t=1s> (verse 186 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M8-oUmk5-Us>

Lecture 64 (verse 187) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VVgxB8wfb2Y&t=2s>

Lecture 65 (verse 188) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tBflVvokpJQ&t=1s>

Lecture 66 (verses 189-190) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-ak_-TkvLps&t=1s>

Lecture 67 (verses 190-193) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cLCipRk9EpY&t=2s>

Lecture 68 (verses 194-195) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=koWMesPC6MA&t=1s>

Lecture 69 (verse 196) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I1ig714UbYI&t=1s>

Lecture 70 (verses 197-198) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WWINI1HAHpU&t=1s>

Lecture 71 (verses 199-201) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JOUiGLYuT28&t=1s>

Lecture 72 (verses 202-203) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZvirNTgGWkk&t=1s>

Lecture 73 (verses 204-207) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f_pacqce9ig&t=1s>

Lecture 74 (verses 208-209) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AzzqTSvbe6c&t=2s>

Lecture 75 (verses 210-212) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MeUC6sZitL8&t=1s>

Lecture 76 (verse 213) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y2Gq7q_qVY0&t=1s>

Lecture 77 (verse 213) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kJoMl4fW1Nk&t=1s>

Lecture 78 (verses 214-215) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ACFXQET-58I&t=2s>

Lecture 79 (verse 216) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5Qs3kW67QHw&t=1s>

Lecture 80 (verses 217-218) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pl6koFt1_gY>

Lecture 81 (verse 219) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ed0Uqhn96Lw>

Lecture 82 (verses 220-221) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OAEUh4pD3PE>

Lecture 83 (verse 221) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yg8zP4upDjs&t=1s>

Lecture 84 (verse 222) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=95YM0bf4OZI&t=1s>

Lecture 85 (verses 223-224) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1ublhSXRbW0&t=1s>

Lecture 86 (verses 225-227) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TpSL21OMJk0&t=1s>

Lecture 87 (verse 228) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2KeMe_Ia0aI&t=1s>

Lecture 88 (verses 228-229) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7iJLMc1XAH8>

Lecture 89 (verses 229-231) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l8451ZA8fSQ>

Lecture 90 (verses 232-233) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DA45cQZmSgs&t=1s>

Lecture 91 (verses 234-237) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v1wyggVdna0&t=2s>

Lecture 92 (verses 238-239) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QAH5rwcPcOY&t=1s>

Lecture 93 (verses 240-243) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f1QUZ3eHUV4&t=1s>

Lecture 94 (verses 244-245) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4U3OAtfn1mw&t=1s>

Lecture 95 (verses 246-248) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6aLZySlRRTo&t=1s>

Lecture 96 (verses 248-250) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0a2HZaLPO_Y&t=1s>

Lecture 97 (verses 251-253) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DqhpDOZ3dIA>

Lecture 98 (verse 253) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jc3TGxBTE3c&t=1s>

Lecture 99 (verses 254-255) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qtx6I6vdfPc&t=1s>

Lecture 100 (verse 255) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s7EkzleM6oI&t=1s>

Lecture 101 (verse 256) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SVjtEIeMIEU&t=1s>

Lecture 102 (verses 257-258) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4hIg5xCb_ec&t=1s>

Lecture 103 (verses 259-260) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OTU19b0SxH0&t=2s>

Lecture 104 (verses 261-263) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V6Kd7cYDqV8&t=1s>

Lecture 105 (verses 264-266) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O5JNaOPc3JI&t=1s>

Lecture 106 (verses 267-268) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oOK9qqnC3sI> Lecture 107 (verses269-270) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D7U2w3NsWgw> Lecture 108 (verses 271-272) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GCUqT1GlolI>

Lecture 109 (verses 273,274 missing)

Lecture 110 (verse 275) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FEpQLZKdgIg>

Lecture 111 (verses 275-277) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2vvCsCzJCT4&t=1s>

Lecture 112 (verses 278-280) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6SYhlbE5nds&t=3s>

Lecture 113 (verse 281) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PRHD1kZENrY&t=2s>

Lecture 114 (verse 282) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5dBTSr2Td-U&t=2s>

Lecture 115 (verses 282-284) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cJLRyiblLDU>

Lecture 116 (verses 285-286) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9oMcwZEAlX4&t=1s>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (verses 255-257 only) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vg8bsnyvXFg>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kCyvU3Ke3hY>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2JFpyOvEY1Y>

Lecture 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZvmnrSSZPVM>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fJaCm9LJwvI>(verses 1-2 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S2FrSbzYRk0>(Verse 286 only)

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Khalil Jaffer (verse 285 only) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-ayatul-kursi>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Dr. Husein Khimjee(verses 1-5, 67-71 only)

Lecture 1 (verses 67-71, 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x0mKCsqeJ1c>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DasOLKgHJbc>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Dr. Husein Khimjee (verse 177 only) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ahrVM2yajSI>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=juPEKkRcvgA>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AqJNMT8jZHs>(What is the Surah-PI) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9KsG8ucGLhI>(What is the Surah-PII)

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Nuru Mohammed (Verse 255 only) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0T3_yEj9kXs&t=12s>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TWFFXFDXEeg&t=14s>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CodoUo60mE4&t=23s>

Lecture 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sO5R-_qU2l8&t=16s>

Lecture 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wXN97qjn5Hc&t=11s>

Lecture 6 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pOk55mTa_Bs&t=80s>

Lecture 7 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QPODYBFWG2c&t=13s>

Lecture 8 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JyYzn5O_fco&t=5s>

Lecture 9 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YBrmOsbUjp8&t=588s>

Lecture 10 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZgCPFSPrmqM&t=34s>

Lecture 11 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zUSIdBcpR-s&t=5s>

Lecture 12 <http://tiny.cc/Lecture12>

Lecture 13 <http://tiny.cc/Lecture13>

Lecture 14 <http://tiny.cc/Lecture14>

Lecture 15 <http://tiny.cc/Lecture15>

Lecture 16 <http://tiny.cc/Lecture16>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Dr. Asad Naqvi verses 1-123 missing

Lecture 1 (verses 124-131) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1021004919>

Lecture 2 (verses 132-142) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1338537015>

Lecture 3 (verses 143-152) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/104236279>

Lecture 4 (verses 153-163) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1414413321>

Lecture 5 (verses 164-176) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/866922411>

Lecture 6 (verses 177-186) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1547672305>

Lecture 7 (verses 187-195) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1270870407>

Lecture 8 (verses 196-206) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/220215578>

Lecture 9 (verses 207-218) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1819712822>

Lecture 10 (verses 219-227) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/373419809>

Lecture 11 (verses 228-234) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/483725091>

Lecture 12 (verses 235-240) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/945347664>

verses 241-263 missing

Lecture 13 (verses 264-272) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1950986180>

verses 273-286 missing

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 185 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vh513JuV4_Q>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Mohamed Abbas Panju (verse 21 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mCHGl_EX0c8>

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qmjPVCpfISk>(10 key verses only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o0GuaXxTTvY>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5bmdFzUK-vQ>(Verse 285 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IZ1Fh_IAC5A>(Verse 255 only)

**Sūrat al-Baqarah** by Shaykh Hamza Sodagar (partial)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6a9609e748d56a17c174>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1326da65e1f48fa0474d>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/de1aadf66b36c31e29e7>

Lecture 4 (verses 2-3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7d74362f6a1ab0ac89a5>

Lecture 5 (verses 3-4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2b1520a3508d47cb5adb>

Lecture 6 (verses 4-5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/a7e24075b9f5b25dcf5a>

Lecture 7 (verse 5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/4ae8b07890dace311b40>

Lecture 8 (verses 6-7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/dc96e93805413b83969b>

Lecture 9 (verses 8-9) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/de5cc03562b4e13ac439>

Lecture 10 (verses 8-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/849b1817a5d73d3bf8e0>

Lecture 11 (verses 11-13) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7ddf821087989ae51455>

Lecture 12 (verses 14-16) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/ad63ba9e6094180cc65c>

Lecture 13 (verses 17-19) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/9d8305833b25630f759a>

Lecture 14 (verses 19-20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/df9bade3f5025d1fe893>

Lecture 15 (verses 21-22) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b92bda4c16ff5ad2b334>

Lecture 16 (verses 22-25) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2189d19de964894501e3>

Lecture 17 (verse 25) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/4980ea24faa1081183dc>

Lecture 18 (verses 26-27) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/dc34fa7140049fbe02f7>

Lecture 19 (verses 28-30) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/a5b7916e5e9cbbbab739>

Lecture 20 (verses 30-31) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/78ab0d27bac6be81b244>

Lecture 21 (verses 31-33) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1bd19ec1969b5127ae61>

Lecture 22 (verses 35-36) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/21b3f9c62b1857f4a0e8> Lecture 23 (verse36) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/619bc4ca3d38b851ef8d> Lecture 24 (verse 37) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/9f55c656501865e252ae>

Lecture 25 (verses 38-39) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/c45a86614223897b4f76>

Lecture 26 (verses 38-40) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/bcf82d67238baa762fba>

Lecture 27 (verses 40-41) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/df5f27f0e78c82ad7099>

Lecture 28 (verses 41-42) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/d7a8e6c1662aa2bb317e>

Lecture 29 (verse 42) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1e7aaadf9466f121ce1a>

Lecture 30 (verses 43-45) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/d369ee16c728e6c50fb5>

Lecture 31 (verse 45) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/efe5f71bfa7d5574614d>

Lecture 32 (verses 45-46) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7b525756b981d54351da>

Lecture 33 (verses 47-48) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/53807361351c19dee7af>

Lecture 34 (verse 48) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b0e82dc39246b45ae1f0>

Lecture 35 (verses 48-49) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/16c3f3d6bcb4094024b2>

Lecture 36 (verses 50-52) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/83357456f32cd508a115>

Lecture 37 (verses 53-54) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/ba89b8e7535aadb39ccf>

# Sūra 3. Āli ‘Imrān, 200 verses ([عمران آل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=3))

**Sūrat Āli ‘Imrān** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bHF3IuYDV-g>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U_xw3dhxf7w>

Lecture 3 (verse 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NPX_7v8LEK4>

Lecture 4 (verses 5-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5mdqdP1G4T4>

Lecture 5 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=k0wm0gxGr6c>

Lecture 6 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2x4NAyelHwY>

Lecture 7 (verses 10-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ibVJqv6woYE>

Lecture 8 (verses 14-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oGLDdKzMiiw>

Lecture 9 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_mFLHrCIvVw>

Lecture 10 (verses 17-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eDFjiTlitws>

Lecture 11 (verse 18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_HRyKdQMdH4>

Lecture 12 (verse 19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d-gqebYRko4>

Lecture 13 (verses 20-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2mKA6k_dyBM>

Lecture 14 (verses 22-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PIjjNOk68Zk>

Lecture 15 (verses 24-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EJTP0e2uKa8>

Lecture 16 (verses 26-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_5DZqiIJ458>

Lecture 17 (verses 27-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kpWjXm4td1k>

Lecture 18 (verse 28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v15oA_5x9JU>

Lecture 19 (verses 29-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cw75-2LZ6RY>

Lecture 20 (verses 31-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eoa0Nc1i1cA>

Lecture 21 (verses 33-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9azQL24QT1Q>

Lecture 22 (verses 35-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8SktihxOZJg>

Lecture 23 (verses 37-39) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x3N-rx-Mtz8>

Lecture 24 (verses 39-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h-HYvHVZaho>

Lecture 25 (verses 41-42) <https://bit.ly/3xDIF5c>

Lecture 26 (verses 43-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wxtvynsEADA>

Lecture 27 (verses 45-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c3iP1HICPzo>

Lecture 28 (verses 47-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F6zERlah7aM>

Lecture 29 (verses 49-51) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8b5U7NHjj5w>

Lecture 30 (verses 52-54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TN-LXSZ3eCM>

Lecture 31 (verses 55-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W7V_n_JM-mA>

Lecture 32 (verses 59-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CwHYHxI90Hk>

Lecture 33 (verses 61-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZdoJ0i6P5vA>

Lecture 34 (verses 65-67) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PsYQ_BPMAHA>

Lecture 35 (verses 68-69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a2XBuCqRBuU>

Lecture 36 (verses 70-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kvtlvAVVqbU>

Lecture 37 (verses 74-79) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CTwaPGYsiI0>

Lecture 38 (verses 78-79) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QKcXB9KT-kI>

Lecture 39 (verses 79-81) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bo7Rb4sw0PU>

Lecture 40 (verses 81-83) [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snngZ\_3L A](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=snngZ_3L__A)

Lecture 41 (verses 84-85) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8XnaL_FQ57c>

Lecture 42 (verses 86-89) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1-QZo3QOmuA>

Lecture 43 (verses 90-92) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8bKZMzaiUVk>

Lecture 44 (verses 93-95) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IyBCrkNf36A>

Lecture 45 (verse 96) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LLwbfuk4BXo>

Lecture 46 (verses 96-97) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QJAxbw2n6Ns>

Lecture 47 (verse 97) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VV53n7jYfy4>

Lecture 48 (verses 98-99) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_3pTokIh3VE>

Lecture 49 (verses 100-102) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lXb8gODcZjk> Lecture 50 no missing verses

Lecture 51 (verse 103) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JoS4EmWU_WA>

Lecture 52 (verse 104) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MyhJPqLJHIY>

Lecture 53 (verses 105-107) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iFTW8tp8ALI>

Lecture 54 (verses 109-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I-ofQxzXRv8>

Lecture 55 (verse 110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S56UfYq-ijg>

Lecture 56 (verses 111-112) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=14LZ3VrJo48>

Lecture 57 (verse 113) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VLRxJGcbiis>

Lecture 58 (verses 114-116) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6u6-0jAS2HE>

Lecture 59 (verses 117-118) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kqawvrzRHy4>

Lecture 60 (verse 119) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J4qfzYzgwjE>

Lecture 61 (verses 120-121) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f978-JfZgJc>

Lecture 62 (verses 121-123) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-qLLvhKNWd0>

Lecture 63 (verses 124-127) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kon9eN3RqPo>

Lecture 64 (verses 128-130) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U6iw8h6avyg>

Lecture 65 (verses 131-132) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GWFEx0UU3sg>

Lecture 66 (verses 133-134) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZrtvDoKFHE0>

Lecture 67 (verse 135) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lXb8gODcZjk>

Lecture 68 (verses 136-139) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u2tzH9NSc74>

Lecture 69 (verse 140) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=andc_CVnab8>

Lecture 70 (verse 141) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_ES6xnc7KmM>

Lecture 71 (verses 142-143) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=glbhPlits0o>

Lecture 72 (verses 144-145) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=658WGv9aIos>

Lecture 73 (verses 146-148) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xv1B6hVCCF8>

Lecture 74 (verses 149-152) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BKZup6aRgRg>

Lecture 75 (verses 152-153) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NvfGKRIQxgc>

Lecture 76 (verse 154) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8hkBajRSCAs>

Lecture 77 (verses 155-157) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=afutm_63pTM>

Lecture 78 (verses 158-159) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=55BduHP1UkA>

Lecture 79 (verses 159-160) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-VgrPHah0l0>

Lecture 80 (verses 161-163) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SXOw0KP2OfQ>

Lecture 81 (verse 164) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BHGStY_2Gqo>

Lecture 82 (verses 165-167) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-IyEcoWSIiQ>

Lecture 83 (verses 168-170) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4YQL4idd--4>

Lecture 84 (verses 170-172) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uxCPRiKaDik>

Lecture 85 (verses 173-175) missing

Lecture 86 (verses176-178) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9GwOXG4dpsk> Lecture 87 (verses 178-179) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KuqhuLty1Fo>

Lecture 88 (verses 180-181) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QQKvTz-eCsM>

Lecture 89 (verses 182-185) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J-u3SqZr280>

Lecture 90 (verses 185-187) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZFTDPxxw0-g>

Lecture 91 (verses 187-189) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zpwr_r7U8RE>(n lec89) Lecture 92 (verses 190-192) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=juIBTj9EG0M>(n lec89) Lecture 93 (verses 193-194) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BOq8MxwMVYM>

Lecture 94 (verses 195-197) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EEQyi_wLjRg>

Lecture 95 (verses 198-200) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5PyVE0SpWGk>

**Sūrat Āli ‘Imrān** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1WYLY6TSum4>(Verse 7 only-part I) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GuuBqThCewM>(Verse 7 only-part II) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QT5dFUyaW_4>(Verse 8 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kxGF-QbD1ZU> (Verses 190-194 Part 1)

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mK5wCU8QxIQ>(Verses 190-194 Part 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l3lUpOrKzyU>(Understanding Arabic of Verses 190- 194)

**Sūrat Āli ‘Imrān** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9KsG8ucGLhI>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat Āli ‘Imrān** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-13) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/190646548>

Lecture 2 (verses 13-23) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/263763702>

Lecture 3 (verses 23-33) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1773872657>

Lecture 4 (verses 34-42) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 43-53) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1621415617>

Lecture 6 (verses 54-63) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/519509556>

Lecture 7 (verses 64-74) missing

Lecture 8 (verses 75-82) missing

Lecture 9 (verses 83-95) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/587584895>

Lecture 10 (verses 96-104) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1963179216>

Lecture 11 (verses 105-116) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/780222771>

Lecture 12 (verses 117-126) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1886554086> Lecture 13 no missing verses

Lecture 14 (verses 127-138) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1382065234>

Lecture 15 (verses 139-149) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/575032119>

Lecture 16 (verses 149-159) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1271629085>

Lecture 17 (verses 159-171) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1547430360>

Lecture 18 (verses 172-181) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1248417828>

Lecture 19 (verses 181-191) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/273592114>

Lecture 20 (verses 190-200) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1727003911>

**Sūrat Āli ‘Imrān** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 92 and 164 only) Verse 92 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=52l5-fQonYs>

Verse 164 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mdnJzjr7DRI>

**Sūrat Āli ‘Imrān** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Hc11qc2B1hw> <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UpRXjf_ezoo>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 4. al-Nisā’, 176 verses ([النساء](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=4))

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rzPc7TY6ak0>

Lecture 2 (verses 15-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2vOecYP05OU>

Lecture 3 (verses 20-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xsVZnnr-P28>

Lecture 4 (verses 24-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ykQouSrZ1jk&t=21s>

Lecture 5 (verses 27-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5azJTnqiU3Y>

Lecture 6 (verses 34-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F6n7q9XhH7E>

Lecture 7 (verses 38-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=czHWL5254B4>

Lecture 8 (verses 45-51) missing

Lecture 9 (verses 52-59) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lgDla-tl4rs>

Lecture 10 (verses 60-65) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WfKibxXeEQc>

Lecture 11 (verses 66-74) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yHmT-OpxsK8>

Lecture 12 (verses 75-79) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fcjRLWb7ZFs>

Lecture 13 (verses 80-86) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l5Tl6YGxqm4>

Lecture 14 (verses 87-91) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e5s4SlyL87A>

Lecture 15 (verses 92-94) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JZtYo_1F7z8>

Lecture 16 (verses 95-101) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jxp78k3WgyY&t=845s>

Lecture 17 (verses 102-170) missing

Lecture 18 (verses 171-175) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2BIwI3kDykE>

Lecture 19 (verse 176) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nj4FPte73cc>

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZceX8t1IZmI>

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VQPivF0muIk>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zgspseuqFzo>

Lecture 3 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P9U2-XdTKvQ>

Lecture 4 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3dpeI2UcErk>

Lecture 5 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PjQurIyxTbk>

Lecture 6 (verses 7-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ewefLcAHTiw>

Lecture 7 (verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=90tAZJeDetQ>

Lecture 8 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4qYmlm7RZ2E>

Lecture 9 (verses 11-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ghcU16iqu7Y>

Lecture 10 (verses 12-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qNs88otZqAQ>

Lecture 11 (verses 14-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WonMpty6LVU>

Lecture 12 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ilTGb-m98Ng>

Lecture 13 (verse 18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FKOrTE0ns28>

Lecture 14 (verses 19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jw1exGnHiAg>

Lecture 15 (verses 20-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sN6Tb_4Xv2Q>

Lecture 16 (verse 23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EeaoOcJpeLs>

Lecture 17 (verse 24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0kCQpsHSAaM>

Lecture 18 (verse 25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wp_jB6ISXg4>

Lecture 19 (verses 25-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JYG3gZ7yBkc>

Lecture 20 (verse 28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gC1Yu_CidLc>

Lecture 21 (verse 29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t2HX6M_TWm4>

Lecture 22 (verses 30-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WUPQQMh4IUA>

Lecture 23 (verse 31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AHa9VrEkShk>

Lecture 24 (verse 32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-y3Vbt_LeQk>

Lecture 25 (verse 33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5I5lkkwWNpY>

Lecture 26 (verse 34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pRDpHnQ5_2Q>

Lecture 27 (verse 34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VzN0yAQJCPo>

Lecture 28 (verse 35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AxnF_JpXaO4>

Lecture 29 (verse 36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9g4APojI0OQ>

Lecture 30 (verses 37-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mjyczywlfiM>

Lecture 31 (verses 39-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L3MzlVPe8XY>

Lecture 32 (verses 42-43) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0nBTMN-szYs>

Lecture 33 (verses 43-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4p2M5NoLq6U>

Lecture 34 (verses 45-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OoQu04Cna58>

Lecture 35 (verse 47) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Hsg5Kz2GjDs>

Lecture 36 (verses 48-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t8l8GrlgOrI>

Lecture 37 (verses 49-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DNKZYhxpdaM>

Lecture 38 (verses 50-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pszf1xrDiiY>

Lecture 39 (verses 54-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KVUHPP55Of4>

Lecture 40 (verses 56-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hxcM6UwwYQw>

Lecture 41 (verse 58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DuV2JRcI8Ic>

Lecture 42 (verse 59) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RJbAiTPL4qA>

Lecture 43 (verses 60-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HjHI0AeD5ZE>

Lecture 44 (verses 62-63) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vPDtCSqdqz4>

Lecture 45 (verses 64-65) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eE71GuJPXr4>

Lecture 46 (verses 66-68) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YvuXMNDSLAo>

Lecture 47 (verse 69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ROFW_PljxA0>

Lecture 48 (verses 70-71) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F_smDztHXt8>

ONGOING

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Shaykh Mohammed Ali Ismail (verse 34 only) Part 1 https://[**tiny.cc/verse34**](https://tiny.cc/)

Part 2 [**tiny.cc/verse34part2**](https://tiny.cc/)

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=utpdeGP0g_c>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2012654741>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/136166851>

Lecture 3 (verses 19-29) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/600985443>

Lecture 4 (verses 29-39) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1733392990>

Lecture 5 (verses 40-50) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/531444020>

Lecture 6 (verses 51-61) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1106260518>

Lecture 7 (verses 62-72) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2022915621>

Lecture 8 (verses 72-83) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2137627207>

Lecture 9 (verses 84-92) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1885810382>

Lecture 10 (verses 93-102) missing

Lecture 11 (verses 103-112) missing

Lecture 12 (verses 113-124) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1724606696>

Lecture 13 (verses 125-146) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/524981334>

Lecture 14 (verses 147-155) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1069013582>

Lecture 15 (verses 156-176) missing

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 31, 65 and 86 only) Verse 31 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m5nhwI9CIGw>

Verse 65 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dOixUz6SPw0>

Verse 86 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-eqy_pC6Qnk>

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Shaykh Abdul Jalil Nawee (verse 103 only)

<https://www.al-islam.org/media/importance-salah-prayer-examining-surah-nisa-4-103>

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Sayyid Moustafa al-Qazwini (verses 159-163 only)

Lecture 1 (verse 159) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-nisa-4-v159>

Lecture 2 (verses 160-163) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-nisa-4-v160-163>

**Sūrat al-Nisā’** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IXC_M1kvR68>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 5. al-Mā’idah, 120 verses ([املائدة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=5))

**Sūrat al-Mā’idah** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1(verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nj4FPte73cc>

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZceX8t1IZmI> Lecture 2 (verses 3-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=znXQFA8a7VU>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-9) missing

Lecture 4 (verses 10-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZLMD85sPRJ4>

Lecture 5 (verses 14-23) missing

Lecture 6 (verses 24-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aYZi4FDOnDs>

Lecture 7 (verses 32-36) missing

Lecture 8 (verses 37-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vw02T60nLgQ>

Lecture 9 (verses 42-50) missing

Lecture 10 (verses 51-57) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7meVM5ObfYw>

Lecture 11 (verses 58-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=of7P-iPULzQ>

Lecture 12 (verses 65-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0jSM25M2Q40>

Lecture 13 (verses 71-77) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rjkoy0X_euA>

Lecture 14 (verses 77-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uh_rN7O-g4Q>

Lecture 15 (verses 83-89) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zxR8Y1cGcKM>

Lecture 16 (verses 90-95) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zaQ-Nsitu9Q>

Lecture 17 (verses 96-103) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qcp_vNb7PgM>

Lecture 18 (verses 104-108) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WagO9oUxvHU>

Lecture 19 (verses 109-113) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=37jKbiAWk5Q>

Lecture 20 (verses 114-120) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AvpEyvx9lGM>

**Sūrat al-Mā’idah** by Sh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A6PzSxmNHJo>(What is the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Mā’idah** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-11) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1045375495>

Lecture 2 missing

Lecture 3 missing

Lecture 4 missing

Lecture 5 missing

Lecture 6 missing

Lecture 7 (verses 82-92) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1783925335>

Lecture 8 (verses 93-102) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1050956722>

Lecture 9 (verses 103-110) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/893392840>

Lecture 10 (verses 111-120) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1801354260>

**Sūrat al-Mā’idah** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6OfB9Rjzo7c>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Mā’idah** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xPXa_SL3Ovw>(verse 55 only)

# Sūra 6. al-An‘ām, 165 verses ( [األنعام](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=6))

**Surah al-An‘ām** by Dr. Murtaza Alidina (partial) (verses 1-70) missing

Lecture 1 (verses 71-81) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EZLnCZDSitI&t=194s>

(verses 82-90) missing

Lecture 2 (verses 91-94) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4JUDczv1nvs&t=66s>

(verses 95-100) missing

Lecture 3 (verses 101-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x2zPodMhUco> Lecture 4 (no verses missing)

Lecture 5 (verses 111-121) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J1FNP58wTsQ>

(verses 122-140) missing

Lecture 6 (verses 141-144) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bE_5iMREOMY>

Lecture 7 (verses 145-150) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wqj2nnbEvbU>

Lecture 8 (verses 151-154) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LDgLPLMz7BQ>

Lecture 9 (verses 155-165) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zrRXm1CFexg>

**Sūrat al-An‘ām** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo Lecture 1 (verses 1-8) missing

Lecture 2 (verses 9-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o6iNhuddw68>

Lecture 3 (verses 19-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=goXx7W_twmg>

Lecture 4 (verses 28-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hK5cymat_98>

Lecture 5 (verses 36-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z02OyQHtok4>

Lecture 6 (verses 45-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xQ937YGgefQ>

Lecture 7 (verses 53-59) missing

Lecture 8 (verses 60-68) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hkLNBxSobG0>

Lecture 9 (verses 69-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FvfwXfw_fWg>

Lecture 10 (verses 74-81) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ufmL8YsneTo>

Lecture 11 (verses 82-90) missing

Lecture 12 (verses 91-94) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2NfZe4pR91U>

Lecture 13 (verses 95-101) missing

Lecture 14 (verses 102-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oIqLN02_t70>

Lecture 15 (verses 111-118) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xkg7RWWGnWo>

Lecture 16 (verses 119-124) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uufgQQjXJh8>

Lecture 17 (verses 125-130) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tvJulTfln3c>

Lecture 18 (verses 131-137) missing

Lecture 19 (verses 138-142) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6wTYAtK5EP0>

Lecture 20 (verses 143-146) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OdcrXwQVM3w>

Lecture 21 (verses 143-165) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lvm-zRrjBnY>

**Sūrat al-An‘ām** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali (verses 158-165 only) (verses 158-165) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TMuhLob1ax0>

**Sūrat al-An‘ām** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1259419277>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1168917344>

Lecture 3 (verses 21-30) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/628861842>

Lecture 4 (verses 31-50) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/196799813>

Lecture 5 (verses 51-61) missing

Lecture 6 (verses 62-72) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/824278091>

Lecture 7 (verses 73-83) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1530995345>

Lecture 8 (verses 84-93) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1697289205>

Lecture 9 (verses 94-103) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1010306086>

Lecture 10 (verses 104-114) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/631572631>

Lecture 11 (verses 115-121) missing

Lecture 12 (verses 122-142) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1005857827>

Lecture 13 (verses 143-152) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/755600193>

Lecture 14 (verses 153-165) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/4902769>

**Sūrat al-An‘ām** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1(verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xnUADMhsAlM&t=288s> Lecture 2 (verses 2-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yfkqeMQluAI&t=5s>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jfv2IVylMEI&t=2s>

Lecture 4 (verses 11-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Kci7fK6T0A&t=1s>

Lecture 5 (verses 14-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=59IRIcd6eLo&t=1s>

Lecture 6 (verses 19-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S4Qx7pjyGOE&t=1s>

Lecture 7 (verses 21-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XJXde5e0d9o&t=1s>

Lecture 8 (verses 25-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TCxs4nBqOIs>

Lecture 9 (verses 29-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w12s90sLRPo>

Lecture 10 (verses 33-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PbfHbTzSvrw>

Lecture 11 (verses 35-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1LReYyC2dLw>

Lecture 12 (verses 39-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D29vuRCosik&t=1s>

Lecture 13 (verses 43-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o8RNJJzTHLc>

Lecture 14 (verses 50-55) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EetHBnJAkLs>

Lecture 15 (verses 56-60) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ESFtoBhDTj4>

Lecture 16 (verses 61-65) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vYFMkk6BTFo>

Lecture 17 (verses 66-72) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=22Mh4k7-jRw&t=1s>

Lecture 18 (verses 73-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mr8dpQ2NGpk&t=1s>

Lecture 19 (verses 79-87) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DbnZ8fahQjc> Lecture 20(verses 88-92) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hGinn3LZmu8&t=1s>

Lecture 21 (verses 93-97) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M3udRJVBmHY&t=1s>

Lecture 22 (verses 98-99) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u8LB1NludPg&t=1s>

Lecture 23 (verses 100-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5p_CqYVpqn8&t=1s>

Lecture 24 (verses 111-121) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KVMlv04wg1w&t=1s>

Lecture 25 (verses 122-131) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zCiRkhFGjmo&t=1s>

Lecture 26 (verses 132-141) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kU0SR1hKpjs&t=1s>

Lecture 27 (verses 142-149) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9UtGzafuacc&t=1s>

Lecture 28 (verses 150-165) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ULxgBp1Goxs&t=1s>

**Sūrat al-An‘ām** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 30 and 149 only) Verse 30 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l9I4QX3dPtA>

Verse 149 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yt2zKGhpGxE>

**Sūrat al-An‘ām** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7xbpEM4d8fI>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cTM9kGkJ8Fg>(Introducing the Surah & verse 94)

# Sūrat 7. al-A‘rāf, 206 verses ([األعراف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=7) )

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Dr. Murtaza Alidina (partial)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=np7ulNg_zrY>

Lecture 2 (verses 24-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p-kPcGjYJF8&t=7s>

Lecture 3 (verses 32-47) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yqBZ9j8bGI8&t=12s>

Lecture 4 (verses 48-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6FMbL8H2Dt8&t=6s>

Lecture 5 (verses 54-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z2AKcYCGFbg&t=7s>

Lecture 6 (verses 65-72) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KjT7YKANI_w&t=12s>

Lecture 7 onwards (verses 73-206) missing

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 [(verses 1-11) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lvm-zRrjBnY](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lvm-zRrjBnY&list=PLotqLfKDc9pwgLT7HTek8NthX3KtCG9Oe&index=59)

Lecture 2 (verses 12-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cYDiVr3gLDQ>

Lecture 3 (verses 23-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RUbwVVFwz3U>

Lecture 4 (verses 31-43) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 44-51) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zbmHhKUktoc>

Lecture 6 (verses 52-57) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nem5aZODEfg>

Lecture 7 (verses 58-67) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FBM2q0y9QoQ>

Lecture 8 (verses 68-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hPRkulwVs3Y>

Lecture 9 (verses 74-81) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f1Xld35nWhI>

Lecture 10 (verses 82-87) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=55I8nbO8YhQ>

Lecture 11 (verses 88-95) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7gVahNgtRJA>

Lecture 12 (verses 96-104) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PDnI5Q7wkVs>

Lecture 13 (verses 105-120) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DAR5weTSvUI>

Lecture 14 (verses 121-130) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WXxdIWBt_JA&t=1s>

Lecture 15 (verses 131-137) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TyIJPZyNQQA>

Lecture 16 (verses 138-143) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G4cWYCV-CHU>

Lecture 17 (verses 144-149) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=czhFZGxF77Q>

Lecture 18 (verses 150-155) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JZUuWA1TS60>

Lecture 19 (verses 156-159) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=05NlBvYQAMM>

Lecture 20 (verses 160-163) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XKjJoqYU6pM>

Lecture 21 (verses 164-170) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QaUKuqeoYcY>

Lecture 22 (verses 171-178) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yDbytM2qB9Q>

Lecture 23 (verses 179-187) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PmF79kD5aJQ>

Lecture 24 (verses 188-195) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LnajW3ZoaVo>

Lecture 25 (verses 196-206) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VzfXjwfLgsI>

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (partial) Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://bit.ly/2LmMaco>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://bit.ly/35bwiAI>

Lecture 3 (verse 3-7) <https://bit.ly/2L4Kdl6>

Lecture 4 (verses 8-9) <https://bit.ly/2JMFeEX>

Lecture 5 (verse 10) <https://bit.ly/2MzcH6R>

Lecture 6 (verse 11) <https://bit.ly/3rUKGXE>

Lecture 7 (verses 12-15) <https://bit.ly/2MDHHCQ>

Lecture 8 (verses 16-17) <https://bit.ly/3hYigaR>

Lecture 9 (verse 18) <https://bit.ly/3957RpB>

Lecture 10 (verse 19) <https://bit.ly/3bdgMIf>

Lecture 11 (verses 20-22) <https://bit.ly/2L5tAWu>

Lecture 12 (verses 23-26) <https://bit.ly/35gpmlF>

Lecture 13 (verse 27) <https://bit.ly/396x1nS>

Lecture 14 (verses 28-30) <https://bit.ly/38g6BRa>

Lecture 15 missing

Lecture 16 (verses 31-32) <https://bit.ly/3rXipj3>

Lecture 17 (verse 33) <https://bit.ly/3rVuRQt>

Lecture 18 (verses 34-36) <https://bit.ly/3okFr1l>

Lecture 19 (verse 37) <https://bit.ly/399xVjz>

Lecture 20 (verses 38-41) <https://bit.ly/393Xoux>

Lecture 21 (verses 42-43) <https://bit.ly/35gdaS5>

Lecture 22 (verses 44-46) <https://bit.ly/35gLIU2>

Lecture 23 (verses 47-50) <https://bit.ly/3934LlW>

Lecture 24 (verses 51-52) <https://bit.ly/3pQGA0U>

Lecture 25 (verse 53) <https://bit.ly/3oi6FWo>

Lecture 26 (verses 54-56) <https://bit.ly/3ojbUFl>

Lecture 27 (verses 57-58) <https://bit.ly/3pXZNxP>

Lecture 28 (verses 59-61) <https://bit.ly/3pU9AVG>

Lecture 29 (verses 62-68) <https://bit.ly/3rXsk8i>

Lecture 30 (verses 69-71) <https://bit.ly/3rZwZqw>

Lecture 31 (verses 72-74) <https://bit.ly/3pU4rN6>

Lecture 32 (verses 75-79) <https://bit.ly/3pUy8xK>

Lecture 33 (verses 80-83) <https://bit.ly/3nmURAK>

Lecture 34 (verses 84-85) <https://bit.ly/3okONtN>

Lecture 35 (verses 86-90) <https://bit.ly/397dCTE>

Lecture 36 (verses 91-95) <https://bit.ly/2LqjCi4>

Lecture 37 (verses 96-99) <https://bit.ly/2MzcAbr>

Lecture 38 (verses 100-102) <https://bit.ly/3934JKQ>

Lecture 39 (verses 103-108) <https://bit.ly/2MCugmG>

Lecture 40 (verses 109-126) <https://bit.ly/3b9fqyh>

Lecture 41 (verses 127-132) <https://bit.ly/3hOBcs8>

Lecture 42 (verses 133-137) <https://bit.ly/2Xi0Sny>

Lecture 43 (verses 138-139) <https://bit.ly/3njCZH4>

Lecture 44 onwards (verses 140-206) missing

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SAffMZQ9GcU>(verse 23 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mQvxXwZQm34>(verse 23 only)

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EQOIzWCwxY0>(verses 1-11 only)

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1801115141>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1048127220>

Lecture 3 (verses 21-79) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1693287320>

Lecture 4 (verses 80-93) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1216591585>

Lecture 5 (verses 94-102) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/29402073>

Lecture 6 (verses 103-126) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1154962632>

Lecture 7 (verses 127-137) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1761169493>

Lecture 8 (verses 138-147) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1557731258>

Lecture 9 (verses 148-157) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1344218401> ONGOING

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Sayyid Moustafa al-Qazwini (partial) verses 1-156 missing

Lecture 1 (verse 157) <https://bit.ly/3BCe7BY>

Lecture 2 (verse 157) <https://bit.ly/3n5ykvE>

Lecture 3 (verse 157) <https://bit.ly/3kVeUY2>

Lecture 4 (verse 158) <https://bit.ly/2WOMhTX>

Lecture 5 (verses 158) <https://bit.ly/3zGWgsW>

verse 159 missing

Lecture 6 (verse 160) <https://bit.ly/2WTTl1I> Lecture 7 (verses161-162) <https://bit.ly/2WQofaQ> Lecture 8 (verses 163-164) <https://bit.ly/3yFazwR>

Lecture 9 (verses 165-166) <https://bit.ly/3BCR9KR>

Lecture 10 (verses 167-168) <https://bit.ly/2YdkXPK>

Lecture 11 (verses 169-170) <https://bit.ly/3zC6DhA>

Lecture 12 (verse 171) <https://bit.ly/2WKmKer>

verses 172-174 missing

Lecture 13 (verses 175-177) <https://bit.ly/3mSzgng>

verse 178 missing

Lecture 14 (verse 179) <https://bit.ly/3mVxVft>

Lecture 15 (verse 180) <https://bit.ly/3jHfQzQ>

Lecture 16 (verse 180) <https://bit.ly/3jDtsfe>

verse 181 missing

Lecture 17 (verse 182-183) <https://bit.ly/38AjmFF>

Lecture 18 (verse 182-184) <https://bit.ly/3mYWdoY>

Lecture 19 (verse 185-186) <https://bit.ly/3BD6RWw>

Lecture 20 (verse 187) <https://bit.ly/3gZG2E1>

Lecture 21 (verse 188) <https://bit.ly/3BwP2Iq>

Lecture 22 (verse 189-190) <https://bit.ly/38DRDnq>

verses 191-195 missing

Lecture 23 (verse 196-199) <https://bit.ly/2YhSDf7>

Lecture 24 (verse 199) <https://bit.ly/3td9ivD>

Lecture 25 (verses 200-201) <https://bit.ly/3kJPIDA>

Lecture 26 (verses 201-202) <https://bit.ly/3jH6bZK>

Lecture 27 (verse 203-204) <https://bit.ly/3DK1MNK>

Lecture 28 (verse 205-206) <https://bit.ly/3yGkhyT>

**Sūrat al-A‘r āf** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QqI5robUjyk>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 8. al-Anfāl, 75 Verses ([األنفال](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=8))

**Sūrat al-Anfāl** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xmv-4fX0dlU>

Lecture 2 (verses 9-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8M0ZzT4PhUs>

Lecture 3 (verses 17-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nlpu4iAZAvo>

Lecture 4 (verses 26-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e_HdQfQEQmY>

Lecture 5 (verses 34-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lFIcEOoS_5A>

Lecture 6 (verses 41-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SzEE1RThHOw>

Lecture 7 (verses 46-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JrVtTO5nPGI>

Lecture 8 (verses 53-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=USYkqOITRxY>

Lecture 9 (verses 62-69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=myRL8OrMUqY>

Lecture 10 (verses 70-75) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-nCPjLRJ8PM>

**Sūrat al-Anfāl** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PR4HBsp95qg>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Anfāl** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 46 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_-CYSxMVpCM>

**Sūrat al-Anfāl** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h0e9ZgNbwSo>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 9. al-Tawba, 129 verses ([التوبة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=9))

**Sūrat al-Tawbah** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hSuzVcRhdgc>(Verse 71 only)

**Sūrat al-Tawbah** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gr-lEJtq-Hk>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UpsboCd9NZ0>

Lecture 3 (verses 14-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6niMHc2VQV8>

Lecture 4 (verses 21-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DRL1NMvzFBs&t=6s>

Lecture 5 (verses 27-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6hBdMNw-pSo>

Lecture 6 (verses 32-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9pFQljHUDQY>

Lecture 7 (verses 37-40) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec7>

Lecture 8 (verses 41-47) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec8>

Lecture 9 (verses 48-54) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec9>

Lecture 10 (verses 55-61) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec10>

Lecture 11 (verses 62-68) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec11>

Lecture 12 (verses 69-72) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec12>

Lecture 13 (verses 73-79) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec13>

Lecture 14 (verses 80-86) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec14>

Lecture 15 (verses 87-93) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec15>

Lecture 16 (verses 94-99) <http://tiny.cc/tawbahlec16>

Lecture 17 (verses 100-106) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VIYvIuyovMw>

Lecture 18 (verses 107-111) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wi3QrAi_mkA>

Lecture 19 (verses 112-117) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D22TsKfcI6g>

Lecture 20 (verses 118-122) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=885nHs91dzQ>

Lecture 21 (verses 123-129) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8iUtkx4qk_Q>

**Sūrat al-Tawbah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (partial) Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://bit.ly/3rXgrPR>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-4) <https://bit.ly/3b9fr5j>

Lecture 3 (verses 5-7) <https://bit.ly/3nifiPs>

Lecture 4 (verse 8) <https://bit.ly/35hnedA>

Lecture 5 (verses 9-11) <https://bit.ly/3934KOU>

Lecture 6 (verses 12-15) <https://bit.ly/38g6AN6>

Lecture 7 (verses 16-17) <https://bit.ly/395ViKD>

Lecture 8 (verses 17-19) <https://bit.ly/3rXguev>

Lecture 9 (verses 20-21) <https://bit.ly/35dSHgt>

Lecture 10 (verses 21-24) <https://bit.ly/2Xi0LIE>

Lecture 11 (verses 24-27) <https://bit.ly/397Lekb>

Lecture 12 (verse 28) <https://bit.ly/391XCT6>

Lecture 13 (verse 29) <https://bit.ly/38g6Coc>

Lecture 14 (verse 30) <https://bit.ly/359E0LB>

Lecture 15 (verse 31) <https://bit.ly/35fjYPF>

Lecture 16 (verses 32-33) <https://bit.ly/3ncw6Hu>

Lecture 17 (verses 34-35) <https://bit.ly/3bejopg>

Lecture 18 (verses 36-37) <https://bit.ly/3oliPxt>

Lecture 19 onwards (verses 38-129) missing

**Sūrat al-Tawba** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JfrPIafcctY> <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OwTc-mppOoU>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Tawba** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1(verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BRzBkfFtsTA>

Lecture 1 Q&A (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zhxXS6teJik&t=1s> Lecture 2(verses 3-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jBHHCVm0B3g&t=1s> Lecture 2 Q&A (verses 3-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RdNHK3KnC1U>

Lecture 3 (verses 7-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I-et6s8VajM>

Lecture 3 Q&A (verses 3-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Eb6zSzEoIyw&t=1s>

Lecture 4 (verses 12-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0Hlf1XIi5_g&t=1s>

Lecture 4 Q&A (verses 12-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9rJ7EyAvvMM&t=1s>

Lecture 5 (verses 16-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Yr2ACwUiHK4&t=1s>

Lecture 5 Q&A (verses 16-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Yr2ACwUiHK4&t=7s>

Lecture 6 (verses 19-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=572F1B1f1S0&t=4s> Lecture 7a (verses 23-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AdohscRtp1o&t=2s> Lecture 7b (verses 25-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oooRabRILrQ&t=1s> Lecture 8 (verses 27-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PHgsamwMy3o&t=3s>

Lecture 9 (verses 30-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KCKY5NnK_fk&t=1s>

Lecture 10 (verses 33-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HUcv6ezb_-Y&t=1s> Lecture 11a (verses 36-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gU7KpQGr_Uo&t=64s> Lecture 11b (verses 38-39) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FSddj1fDg-k>

Lecture 12a (verse 40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vZFh-46LAlw>

Lecture 12b (verses 41-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EGu_OnnK5N8&t=1s> Lecture 13 (verses 43-48) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eARslY4HqC4>

Lecture 14a (verse 49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KIfcHTC6ZTQ> Lecture 14b (verse 50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U3mAxLWdirA&t=4s>

Lecture 14c (verses 51-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RV_A3WacsfM&t=1s> Lecture 14d (verses 53-54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VRlObbjq6q8> Lecture 14e (verse 54, Q&A) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YeBJWjEwS84> Lecture 15a (verse 55) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X9SBJleAL9U&t=1s> Lecture 15b (verses 56-60) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l90zlS4CkDs&t=1s> Lecture 16 (verses 61-67) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9TTWa6bWEvg&t=1s>

Lecture 17 (verses 68-72) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ugo_PW1ayYw&t=1s>

Lecture 18 (verses 73-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lqLK38jzgqI&t=1s>

Lecture 19 (verses 79-85) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3_kiF3ACyuo&t=1s> Lecture 20a (verses 86-87) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dGmgyj0OxuE&t=1s> Lecture 20b (verses 88-93) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jXM98pBu_5Y&t=1s> Lecture 21 (verses 94-99) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UkhjeVT--7Q&t=1s>

Lecture 22 (verses 100-105) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5Oelb6GA92I&t=1s>

Lecture 23 (verses 106-111) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jcGO2rbJ_oo>

Lecture 24 (verses 112-117) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u_kUKFuEr14>

Lecture 25 (verses 118-122) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o204QX5zuyU> Lecture 26a (verse 123) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4Tn33nXPFIY&t=5s> Lecture 26b (verse 124) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pAhHqcpE9ds&t=2s> Lecture 26c (verses 125) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x_0WhePiSEc&t=12s>

Lecture 26d (verses 126-127) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qs1dkTgp3NA&t=12s> Lecture 26e (verses 128-129) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lyEbYY-2V4Q&t=1s>

**Sūrat al-Tawbah** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 6 and 72 only) Verse 6 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=siAS21zO82w>

Verse 72 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YfhL2kI_kZE>

**Sūrat al-Tawba** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W5sgxHV-fjI>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ODBVcDspOP0>(Surah & response to Terry Jones)

**Sūrat al-Tawba** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wmL5ZgMcSoQ>(verses 1-3 only)

# Sūra 10. Yūnus, 109 verses ([يونس](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=10))

**Sūrat Yūnus** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WHJUvtSrrgY>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dtSuQJZ2hf0>

Lecture 3 (verses 15-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ph-lDFLEn80>

Lecture 4 (verses 21-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E17ynHnZziU>

Lecture 5 (verses 26-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mbliM2Jo-Lk>

Lecture 6 (verses 34-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CsQh5o9Cjys>

Lecture 7 (verses 43-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dP8SCm74l6o>

Lecture 8 (verses 54-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RjpD495PYX4>

Lecture 9 (verses 62-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9QFp0IiJFBI>

Lecture 10 (verses 71-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nbPd7pSy_fk>

Lecture 11 (verses 79-88) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xvYaNhH-oas>

Lecture 12 (verses 89-97) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_89zKXjB1pQ>

Lecture 13 (verses 98-106) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RQONf8lXfXM>

Lecture 14 (verses 107-109) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1PdIqaoOMA4>

**Sūrat Yūnus** by Shaykh Zoheir Ali Esmail (verses 1-2 only) Lecture 1 <https://bit.ly/3kW9AmS>

Lecture 2 <https://bit.ly/3teHMhl>

**Sūrat Yūnus** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wk1JBiFReoI>

**Sūrat Yūnus** by Sayyid Moustafa al-Qazwini (verses 1-8 only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://bit.ly/3BDo4yX>

Lecture 2 (verse 3) <https://bit.ly/3gZAc5B>

Lecture 3 (verse 3) <https://bit.ly/3h0Beyh>

verses 4-5 missing

Lecture 4 (verses 6-8) <https://bit.ly/3yKZXMV>

**Sūrat Yūnus** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qnliiCTI9a4>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 11. Hūd, 123 verses ([هود](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=11))

**Sūrat Hūd** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

(verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1PdIqaoOMA4>

(verses 6-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3V7winqCrVo>

(verses 13-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u6S7tdx6Gks>

(verses 20-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=miGYFs4U7jo>

(verses 29-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bXxUjDjepnk>

(verses 38-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OS6tKl9DhjI>

(verses 46-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NpdkQwP5t3s>

(verses 54-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MsyzjeWB-Ns>

(verses 63-71) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2REwodSYVQ8>

(verses 72-81) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxMfrVigh4M>

(verses 82-88) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0bM4Ue4_KZg>

(verses 89-97) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o3PXFcbIg58>

(verses 98-108) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rs7CW56MfPo>

(verses 109-117) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YnWRrUZp-uc>

(verses 118-123) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=inDRaEw1TbA>

**Sūrat Hūd** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FrL4fzN3qEQ>

**Sūrat Hūd** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XtC3dLI0nys>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 12. Yūsuf, 111 verses ([يوسف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=12))

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Part 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/8d0e00cd05b445099ed2>

Part 2 (verses 3-4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6923fc9d3cd5d10aea4c>

Part 3 (verses 5-6) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/9d8ae895ad2591118466>

Part 4 (verses 7-8) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/edbbea56751a84fffc10>

Part 5 (verses 9-14) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7b849d6f013ba46489d6>

Part 6 (verses 15-21) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6c6e0e203fbf4df13a1d>

Part 7 (verses 21-24) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/56b0fabfe476c780e2cc>

Part 8 (verses 25-30) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/5bb2f8231160d0ac06b4>

Part 9 (verses 31-32) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/44474e99cab5955f075d>

Part 10 (verses 33-34) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/fc49c28706e0918f57e2>

Part 11 (verses 35-42) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/425079baeec43aa82534>

Part 12 (verses 43-45) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1eab185d0de9db3b36c7>

Part 13 (verses 46-48) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/563ccc2ac555b8f1808d>

Part 14 (verses 49-57) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b531186b4e7f91d55586>

Part 15 (verses 58-59) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/fc50c0d39a1d5aeb57dd>

Part 16 (verses 60-66) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/4ee323ec93c0f0e704d0>

Part 17 (verses 67-72) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/582dd65403f6f950b1e2>

Part 18 (verses 73-76) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/fbe6e09242e6cd752444>

Part 19 (verses 77-82) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/d4f8245aaabc55d1baf7>

Part 20 (verses 83-87) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f03fc388d09f1e94af89>

Part 21 (verses 88-92) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6c1fd10fbd2cf2ea37af>

Part 22 (verses 93-98) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/df2e17f1bc2d6b73ef24>

Part 23 (verses 99-111) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/369b91bbc234215eef45>

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar

Part 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iEr97xjebWs>

Part 2 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TdeJcQrwDi4>

Part 3 (verses 7-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xx-h0xOhxnw>

Part 4 (verses 11-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I_1HAzWzRTE>

Part 5 (verses 16-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0rA89ZBYY6Q>

Part 6 (verses 21-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Dby8EEVtsuQ>

Part 7 (verses 30-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QIPU3whtQeY>

Part 8 (verses 33-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oaIesEE7qto> Part 9- no missing lecture

Part 10 (verses 41-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O3cLC9UDTcY>

Part 11 (verses 41-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rVTd0EYRJZU>

Part 12 (verses 43-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qPMeYxetPaQ>

Part 13 (verse 46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E32UpGBT5ow>

Part 14 (verses 46-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v6goFxToPg8>

Part 15 (verse 50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VWIpcAsqgYM>

Part 16 (verses 50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sx_-EF3VovQ>

Part 17 (verses 51-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-HOZrFJ1frA>

Part 18 onwards (verses 53-111) missing

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=inDRaEw1TbA>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PM0b9rLR5iY>

Lecture 3 (verses 15-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6ZETSU6hO-8>

Lecture 4 (verses 23-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HUFBO6AUJyw>

Lecture 5 (verses 31-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WOV85VnfR2Q>

Lecture 6 (verses 38-43) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v1AU1oLuKt0>

Lecture 7 (verses 44-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hO7S_ZBXdlw>

Lecture 8 (verses 53-63) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Hy2jAbCTjyQ>

Lecture 9 (verses 64-69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3RSWyp_mRtc>

Lecture 10 (verses 70-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a72DcJ0tTn4>

Lecture 11 (verses 79-86) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1hqXcZQ66eU&t=36s>

Lecture 12 (verses 87-95) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=itF6MHy3qc8>

Lecture 13 (verses 96-103) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lkaRDGwPxCM>

Lecture 14 (verses 104-111) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WEf8HsDcJ1k>

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (Sūrat Yusuf through the lens of Karbala)

Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HrviFOgfbI8>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pZ8lV-mH99Q>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LpKvlo-KlPU>

Lecture 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0vlnysPgFUU>

Lecture 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JV7M_nQYrqA>

Lecture 6 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yGuHTZTEMvY>

Lecture 7 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JXds75DCv8w>

Lecture 8 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RVQlIFMwyrM>

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Shaykh Usama Abdulghani

verses 1-17 missing

Lecture 1 (verses 18-22) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1892636532>

Lecture 2 (verse 23) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/c8f30d0fd38fd6a8332f>

Lecture 3 (verse 24) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/852d2bb7cc251e17d3a5>

Lecture 4 (verses 25-28) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/88519fb56590e86cbf54>

Lecture 5 (verses 29-31) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/212d6b217a0fb13bbfa4>

Lecture 6 (verse 32) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/820dbca914c2ec135c33>

Lecture 7 (verses 33-35) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/11df8a0476d2e3f09eac>

Lecture 8 (verse 36) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/a112993472c9dfb01362>

Lecture 9 (verses 34-38) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/11c42bbe15f68c695128>

verses 39-64 missing

Lecture 10 (verse 65) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1474423994>

Lecture 11 (verse 66) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/967977241>

Lecture 12 (verse 67) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/224276195>

Lecture 13 (verse 68) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/788878190>

Lecture 14 (verse 69) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/599790614> Lecture 15 (no verses) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2044843452> Lecture 16 (verse 70) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/363553585>

Lecture 17 (verses 71-75) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1965434178>

Lecture 18 (verse 76) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/849841523>

Lecture 19 (verses 77-79) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/506119872>

Lecture 20 (verse 80) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1554446793>

Lecture 21 (verses 81-83) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1101987825>

Lecture 22 (verse 83) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1892636532>

verses 84-111 missing

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer (partial)

Part 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xrdIJnYFG6g>

Part 2 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Dvfacr4Xc28>

Part 3 (verses 4-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5ZFL5PGlGf8&t=1346s>

Part 4 (verses 11-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sw80eVMAG8w>

Part 5 (verses 19-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vj5L9nDs1Y0>

Part 6 (verses 23-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8a1SIZJ5xQM>

Part 7 (25-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lwEcL_HdxGo>

Part 8 (35- 42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yF41Qd-2LUs>

Part 9 (43-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OoLmpifhXZg&t=1313s>

Part 10 (54-57) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=thAuYF-Lsg8&t=244s>

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer (complete)

Part 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l-_NTBC_lbA&t=216s>

Part 2 (verses 7-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MZdUx3ZY-v4&t=5s>

Part 3 (verses 15-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IieLsam-pJs&t=12s>

Part 4 (verses 19-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HQ3QFsieN4E&t=7s>

Part 5 (verses 23-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_r51cX5dSw4&t=6s>

Part 6 (verses 30-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HvJ93IEO304>

Part 7 (verses 35-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dpJx0ZLTUTU&t=6s>

Part 8 (verses 50-57) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wjrIuIqIQTo&t=5s>

Part 9 (verses 58-66) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-v6Hicmev7E>

Part 10 (verses 67-69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NoJ2BNffnqo&t=5s>

Part 11 (verses 70-79) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vShsxzrRwJQ>

Part 12 (verses 80-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1JwmC2sYADU&t=5s>

Part 13 (verses 82-88) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ofjXsTushWg&t=5s>

Part 14 (verses 89-98) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kwn4xnY_nOI&t=1106s>

Part 15 (verses 99-111) [**tiny.cc/shjafferpt15**](https://tiny.cc/)

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eds2yWiDGXE>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat Yūsuf** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali (partial)

Part 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tly6BGTc9JU> <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yoBah0Ycc_0>

Part 2 (verses 4-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jxw-Zf4NhaA>

Part 3 (verses 12-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vrDXHeF3pW4>

Part 4 (verses 22-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OE0R_SBpIV0>

Part 5 (verses 34-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QDr3NLqbuqc>

**Sūra 13. al-Ra‘d, 43 verses )**[**الرعد**](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=13)**)**

**Sūrat al-Ra‘d** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IU9tUxUfE8o>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e1qt3MEKi2E>

Lecture 3 (verses 14-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ldJG7-x8cFA&t=29s>

Lecture 4 (verses 19-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yshWeiZRAnc&t=14s>

Lecture 5 (verses 29-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aybBR4q1LhU&t=15s>

Lecture 6 (verses 35-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jPcWJOr5Yss>

Lecture 7 (verse 43) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V09nm5YtqTE&t=310s>

**Sūrat al-Ra‘d** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer (verses 19-24 only) Part 1- <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kXQtNh-iT1k>

Part 2- [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZZm eULF60](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZZm__eULF60)

Part 3- <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rsEVC4XrxTY>

Part 4- <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1IliAnBIy0U>

**Sūrat al-Ra‘d** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y7FmbVhF2kI>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 14. Ibrāhīm, 52 verses )[إبراهيم](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=14))

**Sūrat Ibrāhīm** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar (partial)

Part 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P-7HuRzZFV0>

Part 2 (verses 28-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4_cGWFerf8k>

Part 3 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lynSa3rwalY>

Part 4 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cJ1mQzUWV14>

Part 5 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-twqltWMdqo>

Part 6 (verses 11-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WVdp5dWIm8U>

Part 7 (verses 14-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hnC1nW1kT7g>

Part 8 (verses 18-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qdzzhtRQSlM>

Part 9 (verses 21-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UZc-lWmFE6U>

**Sūrat Ibrāhīm** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V09nm5YtqTE&t=310s>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xKvPwbYHtnQ>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ULb90RxxacM&t=19s>

Lecture 4 (verses 19-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hPFx8e-ILLw&t=9s>

Lecture 5 (verses 25-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M5i0J0z5rMg&t=20s>

Lecture 6 (verses 34-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MYItKb06PUk&t=31s>

Lecture 7 (verses 43-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9lOdZ6KAOBM&t=18s>

**Sūrat Ibrāhīm** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji (verse 1 only) <https://bit.ly/3owDTCc>

**Sūrat Ibrāhīm** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 42 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5eHJsEsQYNE>

**Sūrat Ibrāhīm** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ctJb2bLfO1s>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 15. al-Hijr, 99 verses )[احلجر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=15))

**Sūrat al-Hijr** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KfcT7HhWeWE>

Lecture 2 (verses 16-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8zDzsXJUce0&t=10s>

Lecture 3 (verses 32-51) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NBe8kZnQxyk&t=14s>

Lecture 4 (verses 52-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NUj0se6PF-8&t=23s>

Lecture 5 (verses 71-90) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5NFM8TkQf_8&t=3s>

Lecture 6 (verses 91-99) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KENKsgWIT78&t=218s>

**Sūrat al-Hijr** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 47 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5vflLrPkZI0>

**Sūrat al-Hijr** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f6Hg0gxESVw>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 16. al-Nahl, 128 verses )[النحل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=16))

**Sūrat al-Nahl** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KENKsgWIT78&t=218s>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tSPhUG4YPJQ>

Lecture 3 (verses 15-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0Egd8gt88GU>

Lecture 4 (verses 27-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nLhQb0MoGX4>

Lecture 5 (verses 35-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=heT2iBcfrIQ>

Lecture 6 (verses 43-54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HwY2MsT4mXs>

Lecture 7 (verses 55-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e_WglKJJr_M>

Lecture 8 (verses 65-72) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=22q6G50bVCQ>

Lecture 9 (verses 73-79) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VjwBbPUSf3I>

Lecture 10 (verses 80-87) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GSejgFDgoRI>

Lecture 11 (verses 88-93) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Mlegep5nu68>

Lecture 12 (verses 94-102) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-KHujXcdlIs>

Lecture 13 (verses 103-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NQHHK2jQH2U>

Lecture 14 (verses 111-118) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q7Ntyyq1anY>

Lecture 15 (verses 119-128) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5CxoVG1zxGE>

**Sūrat al-Nahl** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali (partial)

Part 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jRux9krRVDs>

Part 2 (verses 3-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ukLldu4j4bI&t=38s>

Part 3 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e8KJCIod8dA&t=13s>

Part 4 (verses 7-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Za7HQZsR0nU&t=2s>

Part 5 (verses 11-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P6AX4ixO-0M&t=11s>

Part 6 (verses 14-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sszBR9rjjk8>

Part 7 (verses 22-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sWUrbLx292o>

Part 8 (verses 26-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7cpeptjuB_U>

Part 9 (verses 30-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8ZlDwt0xAPk&t=13s>

Part 10 (verses 35-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AR6FEK5ddk8&t=11s>

Part 11 (verses 37-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mDMr321oMcs&t=10s>

Part 12 (verses 41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ztelFfsgG_c&t=18s>

Part 13 (verses 43-47) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H50GxnahdxQ&t=42s>

**Sūrat al-Nahl** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 18, 43 and 96 only) Verse 18 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZyBJ6VWOkCA>

Verse 43 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SsXwdIRlmVo>

Verse 96 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=52FmqmepFC4>

**Sūrat al-Nahl** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ppd-rV8xTfc>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8kqrVTg3x_w>(Introducing the Surah)

# Sūra 17. al-Isrā’/Banū Israel, 111 verses )[اإلسراء](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=17))

**Sūrat al-Isrā’** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo

Lecture 1 (verses 1-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-1NX-FaBmXw>

Lecture 2 (verse 8-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZxBaccL0DV8>

Lecture 3 (verses 18-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LqLaQjcel3E>

Lecture 4 (verse 28-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G6cDCQETApk>

Lecture 5 (verses 39-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZCAn78zhuww>

Lecture 6 (verses 50-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L1pDaLmLldY>

Lecture 7 (verses 59-66) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UWmAEy3k1FY>

Lecture 8 (verses 67-75) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ddi0IFoxHKc>

Lecture 9 (verses 76-86) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rfk31uRzk-Q>

Lecture 10 (verses 87-96) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zmvWsMn807Y>

Lecture 11 (verses 97-104) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rMHGQK9FL_I>

Lecture 12 (verses 105-111) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nPW7I4U2PDQ>

**Sūrat al-Isrā’** by Shaykh Tahir Ridha Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W8CHQfIhJW8>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2OAhLcgh_Fw>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yeEIfnkGfiY>

Lecture 4 (verses 18-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h-2VOuam_Gs>

Lecture 5 (verses 28-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eVQSIPwkvD4>

Lecture 6 (verses 39-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2OH7DSVa5M8>

Lecture 7 (verses 53-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m4sNomD2Vdw>

Lecture 8 (verses 63-69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G9pnQxohx_8>

Lecture 9 (verses 70-80) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gIWioXS1Q9M>

Lecture 10 (verses 81-97) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wj6dqPX_hE8>

Lecture 11 (verses 98-111) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W-wtennI5Go>

**Sūrat al-Isrā’** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mLXKTjqlhO4>

Lecture 2 (verses 12-22) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1841425726>

Lecture 3 (verses 23-32) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1065690469>

Lecture 4 (verses 33-46) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 47-59) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1541569112>

Lecture 6 (verses 60-69) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2066052388>

Lecture 7 (verses 70-81) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2120495142>

Lecture 8 (verses 82-93) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/716560178>

Lecture 9 (verses 94-102) missing

Lecture 10 (verses 103-111) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/835485340>

**Sūrat al-Isrā’** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vc6DJ79euTE>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 18. al-Kahf, 110 verses )[الكهف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=18))

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Dr. Murtaza Alidina (general tafsir- all verses in Paragraph forn)

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8vYtedzr9Uk>

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Shaykh Murtaza Bachoo (partial)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nPW7I4U2PDQ>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uiNPyxWUbxc>

Lecture 3 (verses 16-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MS5mX8WU0sU>

Lecture 4 (verses 21-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iaaME_DjFng>

Lecture 5 (verses 28-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3vHjYteaON4>

Lecture 6 (verses 35-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W-zy2kwaBDg>

Lecture 7 (verses 46-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QyQxxDGVaIA>

Lecture 8 (verses 54-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kQvS8UmHjrc>

Lecture 9 (verses 62-74) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ajgbaxeYFE4>on 04/05/2020 Verses (75-110) none

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-paijSRku7c>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0MYATCA0iog>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UQy4tKmNVWk&t=9s>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l8g3QRamF5s&t=12s>

Lecture 5 (verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qcb7U3AfDAU&t=8s>

Lecture 6 (verses 11-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y1daL-ONEAQ&t=16s>

Lecture 7 (verses 16-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I-FPx0_4RBI&t=10s>

Lecture 8 (verses 19-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KbVXlcdg7XI&t=12s>

Lecture 9 (verses 21-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xw3-Egcz9YM&t=15s>

Lecture 10 (verses 23-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZJ2-wiYYa1s&t=17s> Lecture 11(verses 25-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bKYXKN8KMZw&t=14s> Lecture 12 (verse 28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E3ExCK0MhfM&t=12s>

Lecture 13 (verses 28-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n1TXMSBFIX4&t=14s>

Lecture 14 (verses 30-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0NEmm6Av9s4&t=13s>

Lecture 15 (verses 32-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I7z0gSP9A-I&t=14s>

Lecture 16 (verses 37-43) [hhttps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ATvfEAjN4AI&t=14s](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ATvfEAjN4AI&list=PL53W9j7UMLr6WxwoSl2K8nDWIUe4ldzV-&index=16)

Lecture 17 (verses 44-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w0_2Lq9-xNI&t=28s>

Lecture 18 (verses 47-48) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5jXtws04qjY&t=19s>

Lecture 19 (verses 49-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8TezfaQ-wv8&t=16s>

Lecture 20 (verses 50-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xg3Nzav6uJ0&t=5s>

Lecture 21 (verses 52-57) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qeKKfA4wfZE&t=2s>

Lecture 22 (verses 58-60) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I_VC0EAUDwk&t=1s>

Lecture 23 (verses 61-65) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=73hmcXWJnp0&t=1s>

Lecture 24 (verses 65-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=93Gje5fO-Vg&t=7s>

Lecture 25 (verses 79-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5KX1FhGaXvI&t=16s>

Lecture 26 (verses 83-92) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=266nXGKAdlg&t=18s>

Lecture 27 (verses 93-98) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bY-9QXKEVk&t=23s>

Lecture 28 (verses 99-101) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ylQEJjB1jTk&t=1s>

Lecture 29 (verses 102-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KrEtnx46eTE&t=15s>

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani (partial)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b56TegqJLSY>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l0OsRT3oOWY>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZI1Nb5p_RLY>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=079MMkE3_70>

Lecture 5 (verses 5-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CswLmX2xPJ0>

Lecture 6 (verses 9-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tjo-8yjpUc0>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-Ya8DbJHhKU>

Lecture 8 (verses 21-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_-lxHemrNgE>

verses 23-59 missing

Lecture 9 (verses 60-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9HuWiEbFVFg>

Lecture 10 (verses 71-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wgFuuUCXHGo>

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/851959378>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-29) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/482719210>

Lecture 3 (verses 30-44) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/221508702>

Lecture 4 (verses 45-55) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/686322536>

Lecture 5 (verses 56-70) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/860881342>

Lecture 6 (verses 71-82) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1740794409>

Lecture 7 (verses 83-93) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/8999636>

Lecture 8 (verses 94-101) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1072982083>

Lecture 9 (verses 102-110) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/652240998>

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yaAR0UJeOs4>(Understanding the Surah) Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OLf65YKQs-g>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TXzgBj89mW0>

**Sūrat al-Kahf** by Shaykh Hamza Sodagar Lectures 1-8 (verses 1-28) missing

Lecture 8 (verses 29-31) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/200792387>

Lecture 9 (verses 32-35) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/836109970>

Lecture 10 (verses 36-44) missing

Lecture 11 (verses 45-46) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/541487270>

Lecture 12 (verses 47-48) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1924060669>

Lecture 13 (verses 49-51) missing

Lecture 14 (verses 52-53) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2039552342>

Lecture 15 (verses 53-57) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/470182448>

Lecture 16 (verses 58-59) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/875354160>

Lecture 17 (verses 60-70) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1473485523>

Lecture 18 (verses 71-80) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1809085461>

Lecture 19 (verses 66-110) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/282367107>

Lecture 20 (verses 66-110) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/105486286>

# Sūra 19. Maryam, 98 verses )[مرمي](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=19))

**Sūrat Maryam** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar (partial)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TOGtQKF7eWw>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vGGVDhv_DHo>

Lecture 3 (verses 3-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jJ_4Tlh14qU> Lecture 4 (no missing verses) missing

Lecture 5 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jipaoycTYxw>

**Sūrat Maryam** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sc8zBYNtJX0>(What is the Sura) **Sūrat Maryam** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-11) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1989199650>

Lecture 2 (verses 12-24) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/87059152>

Lecture 3 (verses 25-36) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/518012497>

Lecture 4 (verses 37-50) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1503264533>

Lecture 5 (verses 51-63) missing

Lecture 6 (verses 64-75) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1497978787>

Lecture 7 (verses 76-86) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1522860706>

Lecture 8 (verses 87-98) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1774658927>

**Sūrat Maryam** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser verses 1-7 missing

Lecture 1 (verses 7-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=loyDJaMgeo8>

Lecture 2 (verses 12-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rr1-UNRhUaQ>

verses 16-21 missing

Lecture 3 (verses 22-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jWfpJkZHoKg>

Lecture 4 (verses 27-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1TfyaT0xb2M>

Lecture 5 (verses 33-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I4GMKWK09OE>

Lecture 6 (verses 41-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=foB5k9r4y4U>

Lecture 7 (verses 43-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FLbFshezuYI>

Lecture 8 (verses 47-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b8t3IoYYzCU>

Lecture 9 (verses 51-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WPpYyymekjc>

Lecture 10 (verses 54-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TFrEH7AgWT8>

Lecture 11 (verses 59-63) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=i4kJDlDf3Ss>

Lecture 12 (verses 63-72) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rIeQWM7imrA>

Lecture 13 (verses 73-80) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=euavRLWRq_I>

Lecture 14 (verses 81-98) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cQ7wWk3mZxs>

**Sūrat Maryam** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ckdrm3oLUZA>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 20. TāHā, 135 verses )[طه](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=20))

**Sūrat TāHā** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar (partial)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_v3qS-pMHR4>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yvf9gVCe2Vw>

Lecture 3 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rTPPE3b5SeE>

Lecture 4 (verses 6-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jXTi1K67zU8>

Lecture 5 (verses 9-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e00QWxDbbI4>

Lecture 6 (verses 9-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mimfS4X_OXQ>

Lecture 7 (verses 13-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-5khf15Xs9o>

Lecture 8 (verses 14-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5WHocZC5RPQ>

Lecture 9 (verses 17-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VxWXIPqWoWU>

Lecture 10 (verses 25-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fUAVGX5jot4>

Lecture 11 (verses 25-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=drg4pujAL0I>

Lecture 12 (verses 37-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iMqRMcszoBQ>

Lecture 13 (verses 37-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nmRct1013ks>

Lecture 14 (verses 37-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h3xtBqx6JOQ>

Lecture 15 (verses 41-48) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=62ZdjQ7ztAo>

Lecture 16 (verses 43-48) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7sT0R5FnvZ8>

Lecture 17 (verses 49-55) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AbmCs9UFdxc>

Lecture 18 (verses 49-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C56YCyJMIxk>

Lecture 19 (verses 56-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2CspemlT9yU>

Lecture 20 (verses 56-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P1n868uh9bU>

**Sūrat TāHā** by Shaykh Mohammed Al-Hilli

Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l7c1HtgSCUk>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kyarSvCQG38>

Lecture 3 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8mN8pZalQVU>

Lecture 4 (verses 6-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MSqEbfzLHiQ>

Lecture 5 (verses 8-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VwKV9N8hco8>

Lecture 6 (verses 9-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z0r90yy3QYw>

Lecture 7 (verses 9-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LaHrBtompW4>

Lecture 8 (verses 14-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uInU1vu0RSQ>

Lecture 9 (verses 16-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=48FeRIMULMQ>

Lecture 10 (verses 18-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hRHNbfNT8WI>

Lecture 11 (verses 21-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d028SvBsRTA>

Lecture 12 (verses 24-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EYifrYcuago>

Lecture 13 (verses 24-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ypahqneZXis>

Lecture 14 (verses 30-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eTsZkQ36Hlg>

Lecture 15 (verses 35-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CH2Jf2NpRSQ>

Lecture 16 (verses 38-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3ybebCgLsKQ>

Lecture 17 (verses 41-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7QwZOsulmdI>

Lecture 18 (verses 45-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CKYTc92AGQo>

Lecture 19 (verses 47-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KIk_OHQAObs>

Lecture 20 (verses 50-51) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VRdzycu6osI>

Lecture 21 (verses 52-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=foybRbej6fs>

Lecture 22 (verses 58-59) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FXmCjOPtKTU>

Lecture 23 (verses 60-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iIbXpPkJFP0>

Lecture 24 (verses 63-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qyClWosGqD4>

Lecture 25 (verses 71-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bRcGRMpqa2g>

Lecture 26 (verses 74-76) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K_e7wWV1_DA>

Lecture 27 (verses 77-79) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4w4jZrWQaRc>

Lecture 28 (verses 80-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=P-mUh0eo5Ao>

Lecture 29 (verses 81-86) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hV6OibHV020>

Lecture 30 (verse 86) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qq7QEbvpSAQ>

Lecture 31 (verses 87-98) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oh-eIP8CAyk>

Lecture 32 (verses 99-100) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Aqw4jlFx4f0> Lecture 33(verse 101) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ESIJpFhZwlA> Lecture 34 (verses 102-106) [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DJ Qdl5u4I](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DJ__Qdl5u4I)

Lecture 35 (verses 107-110) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=scqpWkIR1tw>

Lecture 36 (verses 111-113) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Cnt-DfM85sk>

Lecture 37 (verses 114-117) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AwFx7U9oCsw>

Lecture 38 (verses 118-123) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X0hO2KB9QL4>

Lecture 39 (verses 124-129) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LK70Bcn_CwE>

Lecture 40 (verses 130-135) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4oeZdzxdAR4>

**Sūrat TāHā** by Shaykh Abbas Ismail

Lecture 1 (verses 1-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L3ujujfgpWw>

Lecture 2 (verses 16-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xZwEJsTL3jc>

Lecture 3 (verses 37-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aDdV-30-zHE>

Lecture 4 (verses 71-99) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Yp_qpRqSqk>

Verses 100-135 missing

**Sūrat TāHā** by Dr. Asad Naqvi (partial)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-14) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/26086914>

Lecture 2 (verses 15-36) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/396448327>

Lecture 3 (verses 37-82) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1764115113>

verses 83-135 missing

**Sūrat TāHā** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 1,2, 17,18 and 55 only) Verses 1-2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CanTd1R7jx0>

Verses 17-18 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AjzFTbnUQvI>

Verse 55 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3mfsFDDyNSE>

**Sūrat TāHā** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dXAEfPAIBHM>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat TāHā** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali

Part 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-1>

Part 2 (verses 7-10) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-2>

Part 3 (verses 11-16) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-3>

Part 4 (verses 17-28) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-4>

Part 5 (verses 29-37) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-5>

Part 6 (verses 38-40) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-6>

Part 7 (verses 41-47) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-7>

Part 8 (verses 48-57) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-8>

Part 9 (verses 58-70) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-9>

Part 10 (verses 71-77) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-10>

Part 11 (verses 78-82) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-11>

Part 12 (verses 83-87) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-12>

Part 13 (verses 88-102) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-13>

Part 14 (verses 103-114) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-14>

Part 15 (verses 115-117) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-15>

Part 16 (verses 118-124) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-16>

Part 17 (verses 125-129) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-17>

Part 18 (verses 130-132) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-18>

Part 19 (verses 133-135) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-taha-part-1>9

# Sūra 21. al-Anbiyā’, 112 verses )[األنبياء](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=21))

**Sūrat al-Anbiyā’** by Shaykh Yusufali Dhirani (partial)

Part 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZfhKkssh3pw>

Part 2 (verses2-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pi0DNB49WMM> Part 3 (None) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oRSqrNJ2Hes>

Part 4 (verse 8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j1xnFiFsWyU>

Part 5(verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F1ETpMq2haQ>

**Sūrat al-Anbiyā’** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lwnzp9i6WSk> Lecture 2 (verses) missing

Lecture 3 (verses 46-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QIKT3BSU_vU>

Lecture 4 (verses 57-69) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 70-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CQJrR5Yde3k>

Lecture 6 (verses 83-93) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cILR7THJdGQ>

Lecture 7 (verses 94-112) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VJD2O_q0v-s>

**Sūrat al-Anbiyā’** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1a (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eB40wymVBMk>

Lecture 1b (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y9Er2LpOEvI&t=21s> Lecture 2 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HbBJKuqM3Mg&t=2s>

Lecture 3 (verses 5-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=heFMWRp26oc&t=13s>

Lecture 4 (verses 9-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3zV7NbHuegA&t=17s>

Lecture 5 (verses 16-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ADm36OANdo4>

Lecture 6 (verses 21-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4UJpmIubbaQ&t=11s>

Lecture 7 (verses 25-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aYB_nX1DOGM&t=12s> Lecture 8a (verses 30-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0IpcOnDIPv0&t=13s> Lecture 8b (verses 34-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7XExn4QwWHk&t=12s> Lecture 9 (verses 36-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fOsLXCR_fks&t=14s>

Lecture 10 (verses 41-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9WNeEMIPqPE&t=10s>

Lecture 11 (verses 46-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TzmJ5at1PC4&t=14s>

Lecture 12 (verses 50-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GK_RzUjhLW0&t=11s>

Lecture 13 (verses 59-70) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NNaCd_xNwPM&t=13s>

Lecture 14 (verses 71-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SVOMYLK0n4o&t=14s>

Lecture 15 (verses 74-77) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NuBHij9COBY&t=14s>

Lecture 16 (verses 78-82) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wbmsUVu8k9A&t=13s>

Lecture 17 (verses 83-88) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4t2GZ1F0_pg&t=16s>

Lecture 18 (verses 89-90) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R2PhQc4LnY8&t=15s> Lecture 19a (verse 91) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iaXXM4qZLlg&t=16s> Lecture 19b (verses 92-94) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qvz7sEB7094&t=13s> Lecture 19c (Q&A) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JcSBnHX9i2I&t=25s>

Lecture 20 (verses 95-100) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kEHNYHgs9eg&t=76s>

Lecture 21 (verses 101-105) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KieYKwhzIUY&t=16s>

Lecture 22 (verse 106-112) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9C6qR_Ltg_o&t=108s>

**Sūrat al-Anbiyā’** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9OAaKlKasEE>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 22. al-Hajj, 78 verses )[احلج](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=22))

**Sūrat al- Hajj** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PR4HBsp95qg>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Hajj** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-rQ1RdIDp1k>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1057843001>

Lecture 3 (verses 21-30) missing

Lecture 4 (verses 21-30) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 31-40) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2116741370>

Lecture 6 (verses 41-50) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1501961943>

Lecture 7 (verses 51-60) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/830529495>

Lecture 8 (verses 61-70) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/80215630>

Lecture 9 (verses 71-78) missing

**Sūrat al-Hajj** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uwAhsQ8tyzk>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 23. al-Mu’minūn, 118 verses )[املؤمنون](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=23))

**Sūrat al-Mu’minūn** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vwylUhciCNM>

Lecture 2 (verses 12-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2Q2yvk0LXCQ>

Lecture 3 (verses 23-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UomsL4f9WWA>

Lecture 4 (verses 38-51) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4e4dc9vBVBg>

Lecture 5 (verses 52-67) missing

Lecture 6 (verses 68-77) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KuMTT9-H1Ro>

Lecture 7 (verses 78-90) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B_smBgNFMSc>

Lecture 8 (verses 91-100) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8-wFSPTKcgA>

Lecture 9 (verses 101-110) missing

Lecture 10 (verses 111-118) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cLvwlbC5Qho>

**Sūrat al-Mu’minūn** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z5wj3fLPftI>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rJwfsiYKlQ4>

**Sūrat al-Mu’minūn** by Sayyid Hasan Ali Rizvi Lecture 1 <https://youtu.be/HEfkfT3wDZw>

Lecture 2 <https://youtu.be/14os2EnJ_KA>

Lecture 3 <https://youtu.be/xRKggDbGouw>

Lecture 4 <https://youtu.be/lX3DzDd5YAo>

Lecture 5 <https://youtu.be/lX3DzDd5YAo>

Lecture 6 <https://youtu.be/ZkXgm-z8O7w>

Lecture 7 <https://youtu.be/ghKLaEkgpSQ>

Lecture 8 <https://youtu.be/K8JuBEOXQPY>

Lecture 9 <https://youtu.be/3bE2bHfJxSI>

Lecture 10 <https://youtu.be/aZA3JKy4PLk>

# Sūra 24. al-Nūr, 64 verses )[النّور](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=24))

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Shaykh Ali Akbar Badiei (verses 41,42,55,58 and 60 only) Lecture 1 (verses 41-42) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/681055124>

Lecture 2 (verse 55) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2000450536>

Lecture 3 (verse 58) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2134779173>

Lecture 4 (verse 60) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/206556004> Lecture 5 (no verses) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1594414963>

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y0HVDBK5MVw>(verse 35 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e7wXXHYvhwY>(verses 36-38 only)

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NQ5FKtW2Za4>(what is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OfB3lfVfyAU>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A08iIK9THQg>

Lecture 3 (verses 21-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2pLyd8iaUrw>

Lecture 4 (verses 41-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZIeQV9YBZSY>

Lecture 5 (verses 51-60) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E1wcomvemXU>

Lecture 6 (verses 61-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2P6cM6nrn_Q>

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 22, 31 and 32 only) Verse 22 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dIIrlPqmD64>

Verse 31 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IM0Zh-hwB-I>

Verse 32 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nX6LAzS8JIc>

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LXloU0WV8gs>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Nūr** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tgZOw1PT_08>(verse 35 only)

# Sūra 25. al-Furqān, 77 verses )[الفرقان](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=25))

**Sūrat al-Furqān** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lRb2SSOC1l4>(verse 30 only)

**Sūrat al-Furqān** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wy-kx4xlBoo>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Furqān** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 30 and 63 only) Verse 30 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-lmh4YvvT0g>

Verse 63 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fXgO164DKEg>

**Sūrat al-Furqān** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NlExQt3X9HM>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Furqān** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RwrPw2EHrUY>(verse 30 only)

# Sūra 26. al-Shu‘arā’, 227 Verses ) [الشعراء](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=26))

**Sūrat al-Shu‘arā’** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PCzFxmm-8Q0>(verses 77-86 only)

**Sūrat al- Shu‘arā’** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wy-kx4xlBoo>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Shu‘arā’** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-15) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1793478702>

Lecture 2 (verses 16-31) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/9964898>

Lecture 3 (verses 32-68) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1320491326>

Lecture 4 (verses 69-89) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1240464577>

Lecture 5 (verses 90-122) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1703320111>

Lecture 6 (verses 123-159) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/817519549>

Lecture 7 (verses 160-191) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1812650803>

Lecture 8 (verses 192-227) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2121154034>

**Sūrat al-Shu‘arā’** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rqlBDgHglWs>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Shu‘arā’** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qkakvnKlk2Q>(verse 89 nly)

# Sūra 27. al-Naml, 93 Verses ([النّمل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=27))

**Sūrat al-Naml** by Sayyid Zafar Abbas Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://bit.ly/3syJsAA>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-13) <https://bit.ly/3dyMvEs>

Lecture 3 (verses 14-15) <https://bit.ly/2QHXkLk>

Lecture 4 (verses 15-19) <https://bit.ly/3v7U37e>

Lecture 5 (verses 20-28) <https://bit.ly/3dCaHpw>

Lecture 6 (verses 29-37) <https://bit.ly/3asJKT9>

Lecture 7 (verses 37-40) <https://bit.ly/3emDQUM>

Lecture 8 (verses 41-44) <https://bit.ly/3dZaDAq>

Lecture 9 (verses 45-53) <https://bit.ly/3nvIzI9>

Lecture 10 (verses 54-58) <https://bit.ly/3gOZfsM>

Lecture 11 (verses 59-61) <https://bit.ly/3eIkidS>

Lecture 12 (verses 62-68) <https://bit.ly/3eDUXBP>

Lecture 13 (verse 69-75) <https://bit.ly/3u4aEIJ>

Lecture 14 (verse 76-81) <https://bit.ly/2Sg6U9e>

Lecture 15 (verse 81-85) <https://bit.ly/3oDZ9pF>

Lecture 16 (verse 86-93) <https://bit.ly/3f4H3ds>

**Sūrat al-Naml** by Shaykh Mohammed Al-Hilli <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0k7oLBb_zUg>(verse 62 only)

**Sūrat al-Naml** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rmWJlkfBdnQ>(verse 62 only)

**Sūrat al-Naml** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-16) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/617131123>

Lecture 2 (verses 17-40) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/494865967>

Lecture 3 (verses 41-58) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/355960256>

Lecture 4 (verses 59-75) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1822091716>

Lecture 5 (verses 76-93) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/210859356>

**Sūrat al-Naml** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LRuKfz9OLes>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 28. al-Qasas, 88 verses ([القصص](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=28))

**Sūrat al-Qasas** by Shaykh Usama Abdulghani (verses 25-42 only) Lecture 1 (verse 25) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/229995381>

Lecture 2 (verses 25-26) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/401466352>

Lecture 3 (verse 26) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1871367695>

Lecture 4 (verses 27-28) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/312212044>

Lecture 5 (verses 27-29) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1661106645>

Lecture 6 (verse 29) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1146214063>

Lecture 7 (verse 30) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2015306389>

Lecture 8 (verses 31-34) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1575011621>

Lecture 9 (verse 35) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1139194757>

Lecture 10 (verses 36-42) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/336249151>

**Sūrat al-Qasas** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_Y72ri40IVY>(verse 24 only)

**Sūrat al- Qasas** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wy-kx4xlBoo>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Qasas** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g8WUXcKgiuE>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 29. al-‘Ankabūt, 69 verses ([العنكبوت](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=29) )

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Shaykh Mohammad Ali Baig (verses 1-2 only- on suffering/fitna) Lecture 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/796ca929b7fc45c2bc66>

Lecture 2 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/30f4d56a2f1e1e760e53>

Lecture 3 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/a1345e1b6dc85e9a8040>

Lecture 4 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/db1d94fe393abd1a5ce8>

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Part 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2052484698>

Part 2 (verses 5-7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1524784354>

Part 3 (verses 8-9) <https://bit.ly/38CqFN2>

Part 4 (verses 10-11) <https://bit.ly/3jEvoUQ>

Part 5 (verses 12-13) <https://bit.ly/3jFgYE7>

Part 6 (verses 14-15) <https://bit.ly/3zK7i0o>

Part 7 (verses 16-18) <https://bit.ly/3BCXzcV>

Part 8 (verses 19-21) <https://bit.ly/2WU00ZM>

Part 9 (verses 22-25) <https://bit.ly/3kOkECP>

Part 10 (verses 26-27) <https://bit.ly/3yFZ1t2>

Part 11 (verses 28-30) <https://bit.ly/3DK7j6Y>

Part 12 (verses 31-35) <https://bit.ly/2Yc48Vl>

Part 13 (verses 36-37) <https://bit.ly/3texSwu>

Part 14 (verses 38-39) <https://bit.ly/3jFzmfP>

Part 17 (verses 40-44) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1872556208>

Part 18 (verses 40-44) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1771298576>

Part 19 (verse 41) <https://bit.ly/2WHiI77>

Part 20 (verses 42-44) <https://bit.ly/3DHpU3F>

Part 21 (verses 42-44) <https://bit.ly/3kMhmjn>

Part 22 (verse 45) <https://bit.ly/3yGVfzy>

Part 23 (verses 45-46) <https://bit.ly/3jGukzM>

Part 24 (verses 45-47) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/512372087>

Part 25 (verses 48-49) <https://bit.ly/3yFebPw>

Part 26 (verses 50-52) <https://bit.ly/3zICywO>

Part 27 (verses 48-55) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1817143818>

Part 28 (verses 48-55) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/493158402>

Part 29 (verses 53-55) <https://bit.ly/3zJtBU1>

Part 30 (verses 56-58) <https://bit.ly/3yD1EvL>

Part 31 (verses 59-61) <https://bit.ly/3BHTGDL>

Part 32 (verses 62-63) <https://bit.ly/3zGZKM5>

Part 33 (verses 64-66) <https://bit.ly/3DGaMDz>

Part 34 (verses 67-68) <https://bit.ly/3gYtOeK>

Part 35 (verse 69) <https://bit.ly/3jDoRtp>

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kBCnoNvoYjQ>

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 69 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SDSGCpy5dVs>

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Shaykh Mohamed Abbas Panju (verses 1-3 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Fwp0TSPh1BA>

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2E7hPlICbh0>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gYrR3SA13RM>(Introducing the Surah)

**Sūrat al-‘Ankabūt** by Shaykh Tahir Ridha Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xs-PAcSSzL0>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rMe9ruBEu-c>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8H96IbBoj3A>

Lecture 4 (verses 16-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=itnwJHBeU24>

Lecture 5 (verses 23-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qZFJyKLHn2c>

Lecture 6 (verses 28-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CpejGvRfZ0U>

Lecture 7 (verses 34-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fppJ0ItdEB4>

Lecture 8 (verses 45-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-NThBfU23Tg>

Lecture 9 (verses 51-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=izFtsyUnd6c>

Lecture 10 (verses 57-69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fLL9HVDidrE>

# Sūra 30. al-Rūm, 60 verses ([الّروم](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=30))

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wuMgKZLHPH8>(verse 8 only)

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Shaykh Ali Reza Bhojani Lecture 1 (verses 1-8) <https://bit.ly/40BSMpU>

Lecture 1 (verses 9-25) <https://bit.ly/3QVnneM>

Lecture 1 (verses 27-60) <https://bit.ly/3QAfXfB>

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=niKsvbOwZzA>(verse 22 only)

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cxA22irPA1w>

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OLE5Qx_4ZUc>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fYQofPq0h2k>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3XrR9mwLHkg>

Lecture 4 (verses 16-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jd-UEbY0gQI>

Lecture 5 (verses 22-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SK_i6h01dtk>

Lecture 6 (verses 26-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m6gu6LYCZKU>

Lecture 7 (verses 30-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=at5gLJ4XTjU>

Lecture 8 (verses 37-39) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZG3I0VZpxX0>

Lecture 9 (verses 40-43) missing

Lecture 10 (verses 44-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=54B2ibMw4gE>

Lecture 11 (verses 47-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8XEU1BD4I7w>

Lecture 12 (verses 54-60) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J870k6aqe5c>

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 41 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gx3FZ0osYA8>

**Sūrat al-Rūm** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pdL8zZeP_io>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 31. Luqmān, 34 verses ([لقمان](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=31))

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Shaykh Mohammed Al-Hilli (non-prophetic stories- verses from different surahs)

Part 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1z21SpHvRkY>

Part 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-iQhqZgJM_s&t=10s>

Part 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Agbru0V8VFA&t=13s>

Part 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x_PRnREPCy8&t=7s>

Part 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uNP_wkZaczA&t=8s>

Part 6 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zfk_MV86OpU&t=8s>

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji (partial)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=i--q2evbjq0>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MfUjqi0NByE>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2GtTs5fquxY>

Lecture 4 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5n-wIsM2D-0>

Lecture 5 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RAj1dep9BmE>

Lecture 6 (verses 8-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NLJT8_UQcwc>

Lecture 7 (verses 10-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=09vPfp0SwaQ>

Lecture 8 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ilLrk55WecY>

Lecture 9 (verse 13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3Pewm1PxNJA>

Lecture 10 (verse 14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cnI40imwJgw>

Lecture 11 (verse 15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vmyKIsKU0IA>

Lecture 12 (verse 16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sso_BU5goaI>

Lecture 13 (verse 17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Gq4ibC1hyA8>

Lecture 14 (verse 17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AcW4YPWcHto>

Lecture 15 (verse 18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zaHkw2gI2Kc>

Lecture 16 (verse 19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HPlE-NTuGWE>

Lecture 17 (verse 20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=k8fc1MszWd0>

Lecture 18 (verse 21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qroWseGF2Oo>

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XZ0ZGFspVRM>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wy9WB67nrZs&t=8s>

Lecture 3 (verses 10-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5-AaFw8XUD8&t=5s>

Lecture 4 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7qKOPmXYUdc&t=7s>

Lecture 5 (verse 13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wtZWGz9MGLQ&t=4s>

Lecture 6 (verses 14-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hEPmzELZeLw&t=5s>

Lecture 7 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bCdyvGEryHw&t=5s>

Lecture 8 (verses 18-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pO9LlrduQWY&t=5s>

Lecture 9 (verses 22-24 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PuhXyp5Pvt8&t=4s> Lecture 10 (no verses) wafāt B. Khadija (a)

Lecture 11 (verses 25-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w8N0zq5oSek&t=13s>

Lecture 12 (verses 28-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WxEeZBX9a_A&t=4s>

Lecture 13 (verses 31-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pWwEISmUKgk&t=6s>

Lecture 14 (verses 33-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YkQWqBRaIEI>

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Dr. Husein Khimjee (partial)

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7tab6aNvcOM>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3Q4LA8EWGEs>

Lecture 3 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eiyRb1s_tF4>

Lecture 4 (verses 11-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6-ICFZw7UUY>

Lecture 5 (verses 12-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DBzqitXaZqE>

Lecture 6 onwards (verses 16-34) missing

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sc8zBYNtJX0>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Sayyid Mahdi al-Modarresi (partial)

Episode 4 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gXS0ofi_uKI>

Episode 5 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xBVGAQCZrFU>

Episode 6 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZHF1fSH4Uuc>

Episode 7 (verses 7-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DYuyCRNNMoE> Episode 8 (no verses) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ipq4MEtJS7o> Episode 9 onwards (verses 10-34) missing

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani

Part 1 (1/3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2C8H9nZj_n0> Part 1 (2/3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5G2lm2ecVrc> Part 1 (3/3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MmXMy5CKMdI> Part 2 (1/3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f-f6-2JgFbs>

Part 2 (2/3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sBScjR9Nm-A> Part 2 (3/3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KFBReisV2V4> Part 3 (1/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z6139V4RMJ8> Part 3 (2/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Itjbc9ydwAE> Part 3 (3/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NjQh-EyoAn8> Part 3 (4/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LTBnKKE7l2s> Part 4 (1/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=--tt0KFGJuk> Part 4 (2/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4sZHXZf50IM> Part 4 (3/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=91TQhbt6w5Q> Part 4 (4/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUuOdDtQ6i4> Part 5 (1/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ddpGQn1R2v8> Part 5 (2/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wQ0PgV9xUk4> Part 5 (3/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sAXl_WQRFXo> Part 5 (4/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nUuOdDtQ6i4> Part 6 (1/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ubz7mcPWsbE> Part 6 (2/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4aOIwckUPAg> Part 6 (3/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R9mA-XQ7t54> Part 6 (4/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wV7Pee5uMYE> Part 7 (1/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z_5_t1Dauu8>

Part 7 (2/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s-bbeMkq_1w&t=2s> Part 7 (3/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SNgAroskSaE>

Part 7 (4/4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zz3c1S1k0VM>

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 13 and 20 only) Verse 13 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZcuOxZJkfFU>

Verse 20 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tNrODf3pfII>

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UZhXxM7MME0>[Part 1- Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ngRhIpubbdU>[Part 2- Understanding the Surah)

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W3ujG83uWLE>(Part 1- introducing the surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=adGkte0vIK8>(Part 2- introducing the surah)

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali verses 1-22 missing

Session 1 (verse 23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5DBz4sjvc0w>

Session 2 (verses 23-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fHz3SAVLivo>

Session 3 (verse 26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RO4tIPf5uBs>

Session 4 (verses 26-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SAk4aqX_kHA>

Session 5 (verses 28-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CO9k5LmAenw>

Session 6 (verse 30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YOOaH3IBQtM>

Session 7 (verses 30-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MKs5YAKOWCQ>

Session 8 (verse 33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zih-BQqn62U>

Session 9 (verse 34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NxMLVNtu7J0>

**Sūrat Luqmān** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali (Moral lessons) Part 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K07HS3CD1s8>

Part 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SvwhDSFJrGI>

Part 3 (verse 3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-KDV1xWOTpw>

Part 4 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l3rH1e1wLiA>

Part 5 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JF8KJBBnYEM> Part 6 (Q&A) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pChc6XeRylU>

Part 7 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pfEySR2ny7g>

Part 8 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3qmkSlnHZo4>

Part 9 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KmN7JpzE8Ok>

Part 10 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xzKgXsHsBvI>

Part 11 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uuoyS_kIras>

Part 12 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GvUWvM_e-7o>

Part 13 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_TiVI9cEUhI>

Part 14 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zBMeU7GsYzU>

Part 15 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zdiJKEeVgl8>

Part 16 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7HMlxVI6Xhg>

Part 17 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=V9k9r8Z-sho>

Part 18 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ethy0VWLPu4>

Part 19 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7_x1kIRKASM>

Part 20 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s6HsO8MtPHA>

Part 21 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jquTMTG4hxo>

Part 22 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=A306--Krhuk>

Part 23 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2CIAV3p8DwA>

Part 24 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7YoHdydR2zU>

Part 25 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zWJfrbca3ek>

Part 26 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZbkSrjRK_KI>

Part 27 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=caN-h8cZCGw>

Part 28 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K4Wdego-DGg>

Part 29 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vku0nWCZFUM>

Part 30 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c3LzsmHFsjQ>

Part 31 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zTDIhkx-4Js>

Part 32 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yoiIYF3fXR8>

Part 33 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QFbxCtN6tVI>

Part 34 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-bjPObI9EOg>

Part 35 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B1rsOR1Kakg&t=7s>

Part 36 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AnYshGbHlmc>

Part 37 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s5HXv-uHk4k>

Part 38 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y5UpxMObag4>

Part 39 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7vykCnmVWEw>

Part 40 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cKQAcnOpyq4>

Part 41 missing

Part 42 missing

Part 43 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RwyWwPdEuxw>

Part 44 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XqjSa_9s2ZI>

Part 45 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ymIRvqdogm4>

Part 46 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QQNVzozihdY>

Part 47 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fsWsJUKVVGc>

Part 48 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oQxIVr8FMQ4>

Part 49 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=My3eW5VQgnE>

Part 50 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=90RJnH09PvY>

Part 51 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YKtr_Me5gUE>

Part 52 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cl1jUXovY0E>

Part 53 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vo9j5busRUk>

Part 54 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dUdLfxJwkTI>

Part 55 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CDM_bTFUEbs>

Part 56 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zpyaikeW0Tg>

Part 57 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1ZDSfEtVkSk>

Part 58 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YBSUweGMaVk>

Part 59 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fsvaHQpcF0w>

Part 60 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GUrX1F3bFOg>

Part 61 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JK4y_XMgOas>

Part 62 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-sOONCV1E6s>

Part 63 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4KxsqVILFaQ>

Part 64 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8ZHLkfHl384>

Part 65 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MVpjVynWo70>

Part 66 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_96TZa9sgOY>

Part 67 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iMhURsrW430>

Part 68 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kbjPRNiNMSM>

Part 69 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zxN54Di53-8>

Part 70 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=32fbDhC5EKQ>

Part 71 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XJyfW7UC4hA>

Part 72 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nde3jEz2164>

Part 73 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jKJ_xtw_bhY>

Part 74 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IPo79DWKmIs>

Part 75 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p4H8-nEWqkA>

Part 76 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zDz5lb7o7Zg>

Part 77 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=URyZBBqytCU>

Part 78 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BiHHFs7uiLQ>

Part 79 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FQLrx042Unw>

Part 80 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=epSNjJeluoM>

Part 81 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h94_ukhta2Q>

Part 82 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-ijtFbhfpmI>

Part 83 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xw5SQRp3sPU>

Part 84 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zd-Qmbkeqx4>

Part 85 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=46L8zDUhkXI>

Part 86 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2-MD6fo201E>

Part 87 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vFvJ3H5pSGo>

Part 88 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iW0tv2Htzxk>

Part 89 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hNBJeZitLPk>

Part 90 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LM1jf7LKlGY>

Part 91 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g6G7Ni38SsM>

Part 92 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=89ACAmrM7uo>

Part 93 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u8IlO2el824>

Part 94 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mb4xT0w2vbk>

Part 95 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2oc_HAsulTQ>

Part 96 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MMT9pPOu0TE>

Part 97 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=otGPTgUKIOE>

Part 98 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TJFYrhJkRoU>

Part 99 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_SYo1tGDC-w>

Part 100 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Cn7-yQx3Lj4>

Part 101 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Cpk3DbIWsU0>

Part 102 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h24RObfmlKI>

Part 103 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eTyR40jy6WI>

Part 104 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rmLw7mZj22Q>

Part 105 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tr8oGaw2dJk>

Part 106 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2p7YYKf9i18>

Part 107 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DjgkdAqWnjs>

Part 108 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D8sFrgF55L8>

Part 109 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J0e7bzYgiW4>

Part 110 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nznuwSxwEtM>

Part 111 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Llr25kHKNOE>

Part 112 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2BUV9XRYVtE>

Part 113 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Mi9iVskS4Nk>

Part 114 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=plnxhyWyA5g>

Part 115 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GLydABag3AI>

Part 116 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jr6UMR2JbKk>

Part 117 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zARAOdKFns4>

Part 118 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oPxk4J6ZeI0>

Part 119 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hgS8rFKlo_A>

Part 120 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_OurMcOqtN4>

Part 121 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a6lXTUl6GHQ>

Part 122 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DPX29jLSwdQ>

Part 123 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Is8BGTv5OEY>

Part 124 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n2zU_lOyhbI>

Part 125 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BXRU7ps0uTU>

Part 126 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z5CijoHcS2g>

Part 127 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ON3d6IKHDxU>

Part 128 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jV5nuwg6v90>

Part 129 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BnLyT8oV0Ck>

Part 130 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PUVzGrRoUK4>

Part 131 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eYSKE_YbK9Y>

Part 132 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vZ7byROVNSI>

Part 133 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kzw6_u3GHcQ>

# Sūra 32. al-Sajdah, 30 verses ([السجدة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=32))

**Sūrat al-Sajdah** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c7Pg7EJd8GE>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat al-Sajdah** by Sh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JawceC40AyQ>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KcpTaDQ1ASM>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2UGG0ca0wlo>

Lecture 4 (verses 12-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IJj0iZlK9AY>

Lecture 5 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Chdl7rT9sxY>

Lecture 6 (verses 18-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_m5Q3INzCeo>

# Sūra 33. al-Ahzāb, 73 verses ([األحزاب](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=33))

**Sūrat al-Ahzāb** by Shaykh Mohammed Al-Hilli (10 broad themes)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=scdMDLM_S_c>

Lecture 2 (verses 4-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2BVJ6HMh-hQ&t=1s>

Lecture 3 (verses 8-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eRrVwfrwt4c&t=26s>

Lecture 4 (verses 12-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6awizv82MpE&t=9s>

Lecture 5 (verses 17-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=E6cMpn9fHkU&t=10s>

Lecture 6 (verses 21-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LNEygu1e8X0&t=9s>

Lecture 7 (verses 25-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7pt-_yJbSIY&t=9s>

Lecture 8 (verses 28-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ew1MPNEVYM0&t=11s>

Lecture 9 (verses 33-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_9TNfZMgyaA&t=10s>

Lecture 10 (verses 36-39) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sk_9xNtzB9Y&t=14s>

Lecture 11 (verses 40-43) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dLj6hx40qJ4&t=8s>

Lecture 12 (verses 44-48) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IKuUYi6DNpU&t=7s>

Lecture 13 (verses 49-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4sJmQbTYJG8&t=7s>

Lecture 14 (verses 53-55) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C00QyDYoypA&t=6s>

Lecture 15 (verses 56-59) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J_L0vX1j66Y&t=54s>

Lecture 16 onwards (verses 60-73) missing

**Sūrat al-Ahzāb** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pkNkBVRDGFE>(Part 1- Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LvezTSa6acE>(Part 2- Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 34. Saba’, 54 verses ([سبأ](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=34))

**Sūrat Saba’** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YcDaUqLGf4s>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 35. al-Fātir, 45 verses ([فاطر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=35))

**Sūrat al-Fātir** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oQNbkd_JcgY>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lEhUDYHw1OI>

Lecture 3 (verses 3-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JcxWiBFNmm8>

Lecture 4 (verses 6-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AL2KYPqnMuA>

Lecture 5 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EsiYWsTtUhs>

Lecture 6 (verses 11-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BIiFFH5kZrg>

Lecture 7 (verses 14-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FHJGw50OuAU>

Lecture 8 (verses 19-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YjttDevB0nc>

Lecture 9 (verses 25-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l-o_hGl51sI>

Lecture 10 (verse 31-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AN2eZXR-i3I>

Lecture 11 (verses 36-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FopxBU8Rbe0>

Lecture 12 (verses 39-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=47gNW0fPzs0>

Lecture 13 (verses 42-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z_jk_u8jGGE>

**Sūrat al-Fātir** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cM3w8YdiwjQ>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2oomaXgPXcg>(Introducing the Surah)

# Sūra 36. Yāsīn, 83 verses ([يس](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=36))

**Sūrat Yāsīn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KR-3M0paNYs>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L8Uq7CACYF8&t=221s>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5dLW6wfkhgs&t=12s>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WBYjHqvCAWw&t=21s>

Lecture 5 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_vdKOlE_idU&t=13s>

Lecture 6 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GdzgBeJp4Vw&t=11s>

Lecture 7 (verses 13-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u5ZFK9LCNMo&t=12s>

Lecture 8 (verses 18-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fVZIfbUCmFY&t=17s>

Lecture 9 onwards (verses 24-83) missing

**Sūrat Yāsīn** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (intro I) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LZvkP3u6zag> Lecture 2 (Intro II) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tWT_X0pg0CY> Lecture 3 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hlvKLglhWlg>

Lecture 4 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8NZzsuvEoxM>

Lecture 5 (verses 5-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VmGqF_OQYJ8>

Lecture 6 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=btTjeV_slfg>

Lecture 7 (verse 9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J2zCX-Zsves>

Lecture 8 (verse 10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GWgfOLryV8k>

Lecture 9 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=k6XezvS_wik>

Lecture 10 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nvk5gk8NAUI>

Lecture 11 (verse 13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iv7vtMuVtmk>

Lecture 12 (verses 14-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=i-rC1uxjPAY>

Lecture 13 (verses 18-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O3Qiq-RDhSY>

Lecture 14 (verses 20-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UcmYJByqCt8>

Lecture 15 (verses 22-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yoYmcIItZkc>

Lecture 16 (verses 28-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qZM4IvFK3dY>

Lecture 17 (verse 30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R1u1kAwwkaA>

Lecture 18 (verses 31-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yRIQUbakwlM>

Lecture 19 (verse 33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lY8kdvdyTkw>

Lecture 20 (verses 34-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zIZ4TNBevws>

Lecture 21 (verse 36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BR1jXv6zy6U>

Lecture 22 (verses 37-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IZZdc-eY-ro>

Lecture 23 (verses 41-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uKFu9HIxZCY>

Lecture 24 (verses 45-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ovMI4zhjh48> Lecture 25 (verse 47 part I) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BdxS1-6YaVA> Lecture 26 (verse 47 part II) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dwFLDNI9x5I> Lecture 27 (verses 48-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2MvPz1e68Mc>

Lecture 28 (verse 51-53) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aI0sOq_-m58>

Lecture 29 (verse 54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Mu0AACRnZLc>

Lecture 30 (verses 55-58) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=touPQtDU-o8>

Lecture 31 (verses 59-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D8f8OIoGekQ>

Lecture 32 (verses 63-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kaiostSPyMo>

Lecture 33 (verse 65) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u1JRPyuc8OU>

Lecture 34 (verses 66-67) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rbFGC9SkTnA>

Lecture 35 (verse 68) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AVXzwtM-HIQ>

Lecture 36 (verse 69) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6iP9tyI4XE0>

Lecture 37 (verse 70) [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1 lU\_qvjmA](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1__lU_qvjmA)

Lecture 38 (verse 71) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cpP-McQPd30>

Lecture 39 (verses 72-73) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bAmrJwa_DkA>

Lecture 40 (Verses 74-76) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fXjA8snIi10>

Lecture 41 (verses 77-80) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PcUKG0H9gNI>

Lecture 42 (verse 81) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wl-_1Ab4_Zk>

Lecture 43 (verses 82-83) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6E4vPZg8hpk>

**Sūrat Yāsīn** by Shaykh Mahdi Rastani

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-1>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-12) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-2>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-27) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-3>

Lecture 4 (verses 28-42) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-4>

Lecture 5 (verses 43-58) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-5>

Lecture 6 (verses 59-68) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-6>

Lecture 7 (verses 69-83) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-yaseen-36-7>

**Sūrat Yāsīn** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5ldfUlinmQ4>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wfB9ZNsgWoU>

Lecture 3 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=thx_IKCx3pE>

Lecture 4 (verses 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fyMFpRzatqA>

Lecture 5 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I1ZsbNqeUk0>

Lecture 6 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vbw3ecVpRco>

Lecture 7 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3X5alT6LgNg>

Lecture 8 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X9f4HIhJQ-k>

Lecture 9 (verses 11-12) [**tiny.cc/rizviyasinpt9**](https://tiny.cc/)

Lecture 10 (verses 13-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jN4WJd7yufU>

Lecture 11 (verses 20-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iw--3tY4eY4>

Lecture 12 (verses 26-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SRqXyO-h7SI>

Lecture 13 (verses 30-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=piYhwwzHOV4>

Lecture 14 (verses 33-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wn5c6muVGQs>

Lecture 15 (verses 41-47) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9IuXQIZodaU>

Lecture 16 (verses 48-54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zwe0G2qX50U>

Lecture 17 (verses 54-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=epOJPEwTk_k>

Lecture 18 (verses 65-68) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IFJtZDQqi0c>

Lecture 19 (verses 69-83) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GEKPOlydXhk>

# Sūra 37. al-Sāffāt, 82 verses ([الصافات](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=37))

**Sūrat al-Sāffāt** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dnxKzI8owjg>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KGUwk0z9PhY>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8FkF7P_ZxzM>

Lecture 4 (verses 22-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p25XtPObJkY>

Lecture 5 (verses 31-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FQqFiy-gSJo&t=1961s>

Lecture 6 (verses 50-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Dz1tTO5-ga4&t=1861s>

Lecture 7 (verses 62-74) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6WRTrvIq6gA&t=1250s>

Lecture 8 (verses 75-84) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KqwMOcQDbqs>

**Sūrat al-Sāffāt** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sc8zBYNtJX0>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Sāffāt** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 102 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IxOpwqmm-VM>

**Sūrat al-Sāffāt** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini (correct even though it says

surah Saba) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LbIS0yACpGs>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 38. Sād, 88 verses )[ص](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=38))

**Sūrat Sād** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-1>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-6) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-2>

Lecture 3 (verses 7-11) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-3>

Lecture 4 (verses 12-16) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-4>

Lecture 5 (verses 17-20) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-5>

Lecture 6 (verse 21) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-6>

Lecture 7 (verses 22-25) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-7>

Lecture 8 (verse 26) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-8>

Lecture 9 (verses 27-29) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-9>

Lecture 10 (verses 30-40) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-10>

Lecture 11 (verse 41) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-11>

Lecture 12 (verses 41-42 ) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-12>

Lecture 13 (verse 42) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-13>

Lecture 14 (verse 42) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-14>

Lecture 15 (verses 42-44) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-15>

Lecture 16 (verses 45-46) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-16>

Lecture 17 (verse 47) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-17>

Lecture 18 (verses 48-49) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-18>

Lecture 19 (verses 50-51) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-19>

Lecture 20 (verse 51) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-20>

Lecture 21 (verse 52) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-21>

Lecture 22 (verse 53) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-22>

Lecture 23 (verses 54-58) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-23>

Lecture 24 (verses 59-64) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-24>

Lecture 25 (verses 65-70) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-25>

Lecture 26 (verses 71-72) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-26>

Lecture 27 (verses 73-74) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-27>

Lecture 28 (verses 75-77) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-28>

Lecture 29 (verses 78-88) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafseer-surah-saad-lecture-29>

**Sūrat Sād** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tg_7CmEGGVQ>(Understanding the Surah)

**Sūrat Sād** by Dr. Mohammad Ali **Shomali**

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-112>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-8) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-212>

Lecture 3 (verses 9-16) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-312>

Lecture 4 (verses 17-23) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-412>

Lecture 5 (verses 24-29) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-512>

Lecture 6 (verses 30-40) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-612>

Lecture 7 (verses 41-44) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-712>

Lecture 8 (verses 45-49) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-812>

Lecture 9 (verses 50-61) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-912>

Lecture 10 (verses 62-68) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-1012>

Lecture 11 (verses 69-74) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-1112>

Lecture 12 (verses 75-88) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-chapter-sad-38-part-1212>

# Sūra 39. al-Zumar, 75 verses )[الزمر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=39))

**Sūrat al-Zumar** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AFIQnIMR4o4>(Understanding the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BZbdcW_-J1U>(Introducing the Surah)

# Sūra 40. al-Ghāfir, 85 verses )[غافر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=40))

**Sūrat al-Ghāfir** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j6a6kBfURNI&t=5s>(verse 60 only)

**Sūrat al-Ghāfir** by Sayyid Muhammad-Jawad al-Qazwini <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W5sgxHV-fjI>(Understanding the Surah)

# Sūra 41. Fussilat, 54 verses )[ّصلت ف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=41))

**Sūrat Fussilat** by

# Sūra 42. al-Shūrā, 53 verses )[الشورى](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=42))

**Sūrat al-Shūrā** by Dr. Asad Naqvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-15) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1793478702> Lecture 2 (verses 16-unsure) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/9964898>

# Sūra 43. al-Zukhruf, 89 verses )[الزخرف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=43))

**Sūrat al-Zukhruf** by

# Sūra 44. al-Dukhān, 59 verses )[ّدخان ال](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=44))

**Sūrat al-Dukhān** by Dr. Husein Khimjee

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5YhdCWys2Xs> Lecture 2 no missing lecture

Lecture 3 (verses 10-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TFFG-thyIcc>

Lecture 4 (verses 13-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kFze81W5bZY>

Lecture 5 (verses 19-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YNiluQsNVAs>

Lecture 6 (verses 34-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q3OAD55yESY>

Lecture 7 (verses 37-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g6DuheckZ9U>

Lecture 8 (verses 47-54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FdX2bBbiGn4>

Lecture 9 (verses 55-59) missing

**Sūrat al-Dukhān** by Dr. Husein Khimjee (2022) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Kh3o0-6Vbo0>

**Sūrat al-Dukhān** by Dr. Husein Khimjee (2023) Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://youtu.be/yFtKqLsWe04>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-10) <https://youtu.be/XUJcTriGdSc>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-29) <https://youtu.be/Nh6J_i3MCXA>

Lecture 4 (verses 30-37) <https://youtu.be/GfH8jwErVyg>

Lecture 5 (verses 38-42) <https://youtu.be/MHh7hr5F8IU>

Lecture 6 (verses 43-59) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3mvKBdtL1IM>

**Sūrat al-Dukhān** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=muVSHcxlpGE>

Lecture 2 (verse 3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IHYIROulKrc&t=14s>

Lecture 3 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Y867nnSK6UU&t=7s>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-bftRDYnfEk&t=11s>

Lecture 5 (verses 6-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0HRO9ROXp7s&t=9s>

Lecture 6 (verses 10-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BtuVakax59g&t=9s>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nbVcnRwjhKw&t=9s>

Lecture 8 (verses 21-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZuOBJTeYKYs&t=4s>

Lecture 9 (verses 25-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YMP2XGwKYd8&t=11s>

Lecture 10 (verses 30-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=peivHbB44cA&t=10s>

Lecture 11 (verses 34-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zQKwYuHcMq0&t=7s>

Lecture 12 (verses 37-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KEX-Ln3256k&t=5s>

Lecture 13 (verses 43-59) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5u6RWt_xMgk&t=22s>

# Sūra 45. al-Jāthiya, 37 verses )[اجلاثية](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=45))

**Sūrat al-Jāthiya** by Dr. Husein Khimjee

Lecture 1 (intro, verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7pvYzBflOos>

Lecture 2 (intro, verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jh6girFNmI8>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kfJlmZuw8nQ>

Lecture 4 (verses 12-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sz0tF1Bjshw>

Lecture 5 (verses 19-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h349FA6mhhY>

Lecture 6 (verses 23-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tOqOtleEDug>

Lecture 7 (verses 25-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uGMGipfmR9c>

Lecture 8 (verses 28-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dPSVKQezarM>

Lecture 9 (verses 33-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Iy2aBZdOJwY>

**Sūrat al-Jāthiya** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v_Z6PurZ3WU>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xQ9qPfoLEOs>

Lecture 3 (verses 3-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Tt9IQqkOwTs>

Lecture 4 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lhW3Hz7tF-0>

Lecture 5 (verses 7-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WJkmwi5zu-4>

Lecture 6 (verses 12-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WSOES6nAvdA>

Lecture 7 (verses 14-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NvWKJje3lIg>

Lecture 8 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=54QlOlyFHMc>

Lecture 9 (verses 18-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kT9ymECfsvA>

Lecture 10 (verses 21-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7YG2ynNzJ7M>

Lecture 11 (verses 23-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fkTvyQmnfy0>

Lecture 12 (verses 24-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4MNTIiU8di4>

Lecture 13 (verses 32-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vWGYdOOoof8>

# Sūra 46. al-Ahqāf, 35 verses )[األحقاف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=46))

**Sūrat al-Ahqāf** by

# Sūra 47. Muhammad, 38 verses )[حممد](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=47))

**Sūrat Muhammad** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w9K8ZpLeXLA>(verse 24 only)

**Sūrat Muhammad** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Session 1 (intro, verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JD2TkJePLno>

Session 2 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SeyPU9hAfeA>

Session 3 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PL4l-9zeCy8>

Session 4 (verses 8-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h3azERhQgCs>

Session 5 (verses 10-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BPViO4xVZYU>

Session 6 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bydYPNVPnOw>

Session 7 (verses 13-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LKVtieWW6L8>

Session 8 (verse 15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uh5GYDzWcwI>

Session 9 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8Y_Sl3pCDpk>

Session 10 (verses 18-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PPhiYnmPdV0>

Session 11 (verse 20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YvkSfC1qswU>

Session 12 (verses 21-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3uf8SBx7bMM>

Session 13 (verses 23-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6krJTHlI7tA>

Session 14 (discussing the Qur’an) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3BDhIj1MdPc> Session 15 (verses 25-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bZbFW08zpDg>

Session 16 (verses 27-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ETKFGWAp4rE>

Session 17 (verses 29-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JDoWeAFLCFo>

Session 18 (verses 31-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Yy6wNfGcUug>

Session 19 (verse 33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F_GAjy6zqzY>

Session 20 (verses 34-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xLDXeWeQnws>

Session 21 (verses 35-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ved3sGrOYRo>

Session 22 (verses 37-38) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sTsS1QIxdmE> Session 23 (Lessons learned pI) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=akrr4yv0eHI>

Session 24 (Lessons learned pII) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EWWuHezSZxI>

# Sūra 48. al-Fath, 29 verses )[الفتح](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=48))

**Sūrat al-Fath** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r8y7w2WsoZA>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=U7AJYm3YL4M&t=8s>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-7) missing

Lecture 4 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cGC0JaEIev0&t=53s>

Lecture 5 (verses 11-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DnlqJYsHcl0&t=10s>

Lecture 6 (verses 18-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8Mf37e1r6Xg&t=12s>

Lecture 7 (verses 20-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MDI-_1NiMZc&t=19s>

Lecture 8 (verse 26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vhsnkP6w-KA&t=30s>

Lecture 9 (verses 27-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xpuuLegkE68&t=12s>

Lecture 10 (verse 29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I4d_AKWmH34&t=37s>

# Sūra 49. al-Hujurāt, 18 verses )[احلجرات](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=49))

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Intro <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aFuMQzdBFHU> Parts 1-12 (verses 1-16) missing

Part 13 (verses 17-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iI_eHiCbEIA>

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Shaykh Muhammad Husayn (first 10 verses only)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7719344>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1154487788>

Lecture 3 (verse 3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/397995299>

Lecture 4 (verses 4-5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1375529254>

Lecture 5 (verse 6) missing

Lecture 6 (verse 7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1035366614>

Lecture 7 (verse 8) missing

Lecture 8 (verse 9) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/154975253>

Lecture 9 (verse 10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/979928331>

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Qari Zuhair Hussaini (partial) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://youtu.be/NiS1LeQq6IM>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-8) <https://youtu.be/Nytj_jvEAnU>

Lecture 3 (verses 9-10) <https://youtu.be/QpRSBMOv3m0>

verses 11-18 missing

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Sayyid Asad Jafri Lecture 4 (verse 6 only) <http://tiny.cc/hujrat>

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali (partial)

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oLgpRqWfEMg> Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dKOQWUU9rco>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qy11N7D9wU8> Lecture 4(verses 2-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UZM9pos42ZE> Lecture 5 (verses 6-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sgJjP32QzpY>

Lecture 6 (verse 9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3u2ftFQZofo>

Lecture 7 (verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Hho37hSIJIg>

Lecture 8 (verse 10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8LTGTy03xGc>

Lecture 9 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s9hwB6tR5TI>

Lecture 10 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZfIKGYn3Kbs>

Lecture 11 (verses 12-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_4df5G7h0W4>

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1oiFJLZqlak>

Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SJaC9tMW8ug>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dcYPCUGJSjU>

Lecture 4 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ultBymZqLSU>

Lecture 5 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yVmhaalr3eM>

Lecture 6 (verse 9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YNNGNRSUXNk>

Lecture 7 (verse 10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Yqz1WqD-g_4>

Lecture 8 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vFbxt1kaEPk>

Lecture 9 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w7CA2jSXflQ>

Lecture 10 (verses 13-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jgv08hwgyZU>

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1a (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZErhfdOuqxA>

Lecture 1b (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QYmD5YX2DAs&t=17s> Lecture 1c (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=g_TTPPghbec&t=34s> Lecture 2a (verses 3-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p2poTYi9OGo&t=19s> Lecture 2b (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eDyQFGVj5jA&t=24s> Lecture 3a (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=01NVfY6C8YQ&t=18s> Lecture 3b (verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=q3y3m_tEfkY&t=32s> Lecture 4a (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WWo5yi9RUGs&t=339s> Lecture 4b (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dhXSsnb6zaA&t=34s> Lecture 5a (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ak-n8j7i5QE&t=21s> Lecture 5b (verse 13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TBc0wXYyJ5E&t=24s> Lecture 6 (verses 14-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n9mhcNAhHU4&t=31s>

**Sūrat al-Hujurāt** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 13 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IvIYtWkIOAQ>

# Sūra 50. Qāf, 45 verses )[ق](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=50))

**Sūrat Qāf** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://bit.ly/3cRTs6f>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-5) <https://bit.ly/3DnrPNh>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-8) <https://bit.ly/3RsIpzc>

Lecture 4 (verses 9-11) <https://bit.ly/3Qp1hhl>

Lecture 5 (verses 12-14) <https://bit.ly/3Qr4UDw>

Lecture 6 (verses 15-16) <https://bit.ly/3TUN2nh>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-20) <https://bit.ly/3TOBkuz>

Lecture 8 (verses 21-26) <https://bit.ly/3Bmy9Db>

Lecture 9 (verses 27-30) <https://bit.ly/3D6G5K4>

Lecture 10 (verses 31-33) <https://bit.ly/3cTgDwX>

Lecture 11 (verses 34-35) <https://bit.ly/3BwoUk1>

Lecture 12 (verses 36-37) <https://bit.ly/3x5JDIv>

Lecture 13 (verse 38) <https://bit.ly/3AZe3xq>

Lecture 14 (verses 39-40) <https://bit.ly/3x4vhbv>

Lecture 15 (verses 41-42) <https://bit.ly/3AYWgpU>

Lecture 16 (verses 43-45) <https://bit.ly/3D8I5BC>

**Sūrat Qāf** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 16 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hcLVnelnOjw>

# Sūra 51. al-Dhāriyāt, 60 verses ) [الذارايت](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=51))

**Sūrat al-Dhāriyāt** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 19 only)

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cM61ELCMe_0>

**Sūrat al-Dhāriyāt** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OVDYOD1uDNw>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5NiCHkce1YA>

Lecture 3 (verses 21-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CPWFDmfE1jQ>

Lectures 4-8 (verses 24-60) missing

# Sūra 52. al-Tūr, 49 verses ([الطور](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=52))

**Sūrat al-Tūr** by Shaykh Vinay Khetia (partial)

Lecture 1 (verses 29 onwards) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z1P_cY3IGuk>

Lecture 2 (verses 29 onwards) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cyDJDBRQ9ys>

**Sūrat al-Tūr** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi (partial)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G-I6m4gbsfs>

Lecture 2 (verses 17-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I165LsGNnUg>

Lecture 3 onwards (verses 22-49) missing

# Sūra 53. al-Najm, 62 verses ([النجم](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=53))

**Sūrat al-Najm** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xc9Grv4voN8> Lecture 2 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jNzsdGCq4Hw>

Lecture 3 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FlqXMsqgRaA>

Lecture 4 (verses 5-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dScaIft6YFw>

Lecture 5 (verses 5-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OpaiEqPuz4k>

Lecture 6 (verses 12-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-x30NsiCyqk>

Lecture 7 (verses 16-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EOEazAiUZ9w>

Lecture 8 (verses 19-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qx2WFpWbsWc>

Lecture 9 (verse 23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rcN4Gm3LXws>

Lecture 10 (verses 24-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zu_1oG2Xpi4>

Lecture 11 (verses 24-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l6CFFzaFoZs>

Lecture 12 (verses 24-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K85HS2wyqKw>

Lecture 13 (verses 27-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TrJIEa8GepQ>

Lecture 14 (verses 29-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7sGh83Phs38>

Lecture 15 (verses 29-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-kd3ZY7un3Q>

Lecture 16 (verse 31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6WWGmPDGGR8>

Lecture 17 (verse 32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZWpQ_3sHjHM>

Lecture 18 (verse 32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AVcuDvz1ZJ4>

Lecture 19 (verse 32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=huQy8OY_1bg>

Lecture 20 (verse 32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J0_Lyhitfic>

Lecture 21 (verses 33-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VsXN9Bg1_Ww>

Lecture 22 (verses 38-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XpeRFjxRnDI>

Lecture 23 (verses 38-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sg5b2T7UnFg>

Lecture 24 (verses 42-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ApAXdGzAPpo>

Lecture 25 (verses 45-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=47cE-RZW_OA>

Lecture 26 (verses 50-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RXE6d642a9c>

Lecture 27 (verses 57-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7lTi_qSsyyg>

**Sūrat al-Najm** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji (2021)

Lecture 1 (intro & verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d-u9nRsCowQ>

**Sūrat al-Najm** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5SyNfNGGzPo> Lecture 1 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NdSeqd4-eV8&t=10s> Lecture 2 (verses 5-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KHgpw9hnuqY&t=9s> Lecture 2 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mMMNQfJsAhU&t=9s> Lecture 3 (verses 13-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aFQanrl8C6I&t=30s> Lecture 3 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bnmJY99ceds&t=7s>

Lecture 4 (verses 19-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cL27WJH0vIM&t=13s> Lecture 4 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2TnnUhXQaYA&t=7s>

Lecture 5 (verses 27-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IMfWE2DBqUA&t=12s> Lecture 5 Q&A [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OhyV2 N\_R0&t=8s](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OhyV2__N_R0&t=8s)

Lecture 6 (verses 33-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OCf4Uy3-YK0&t=14s> Lecture 6 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fESSgYX-Kss&t=6s>

Lecture 7 (verses 42-49) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ToTYDTPyBCg&t=13s> Lecture 7 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xuQgqZNRbsw&t=8s>

Lecture 8 (verses 50-62) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uo57SUwgA5Q&t=17s> Lecture 8 Q&A <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t4D9uZSQ7kA>

**Sūrat al-Najm** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 1 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=54FsDdz5mTo>

# Sūra 54. al-Qamar, 55 verses ([القمر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=54))

**Sūrat al-Qamar**

# Sūra 55. al-Rahmān, 78 verses ([الرمحن](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=55))

**Sūrat al-Rahmān** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali (partial)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HtDVwd_RfDg>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9DPVRdN984Y>

Lecture 3 (verses 7-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8sjJQad9iGg>

Lecture 4 no missing verses

Lecture 5 (verses 10-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=THNOg5KgzkY>

Lecture 6 (verses 14-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hp_94S0NUfg>

Lecture 7 (verses 24-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SkMPkSUIRoY>

Lecture 8 (verses 28-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UsOC9kOvXk4>

Lecture 9 (verses 33-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2ZxL_CjPMJQ>

Lecture 10 (verses 43-61) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CQc0lilC7xc>

**Sūrat al-Rahmān** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9Zpd3KKeo9g> Lecture 2 onwards visit: <https://www.sayedammar.com/plans-pricing>

**Sūrat al-Rahmān** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oP5frEm5FjE>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2ocJhq8Dx_4&t=1438s>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kLkOgDuaPi4&t=940s>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DrF1ciaDMiM&t=1464s>

Lecture 5 (verses 10-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kxEK8hcfP4Y>

Lecture 6 (verse 14-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mF-ORGpGnO4>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G8WEDJEbkl4&t=880s>

Lecture 8 (verses 19-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5OCsrjKBctY&t=1232s>

Lecture 9 (verses 26-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7qhcKzcDdIs>

Lecture 10 (verses 32-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rc79J_R0Jfs&t=1244s>

Lecture 11 (verses 45-54) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ozZtbfOO8Z8&t=1517s>

Lecture 12 (verses 55-64) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5Yu7UGujUR8>

Lecture 13 (verses 65-78) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gxfQ6PliiaI&t=1518s>

# Sūra 56. al-Wāqi‘ah, 96 verses ([الواقعة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=56) )

**Sūrat al-Wāqi‘ah** by Dr. Murtaza Alidina

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XchKx79F-VU>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=otSNZrbH8w4&t=2s>

Lecture 3 (verses 27-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l1x1gR7PVb4&t=13s>

Lecture 4 (verses 41-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yvbY_v3_96c&t=10s>

Lecture 5 (verses 57-74) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2o7PzYfhRy8&t=14s>

Lecture 6 (verses 75-96) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z_tiEU5tbCg&t=9s>

**Sūrat al-Wāqi‘ah** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=551a80W0SF8&t=27s> Lecture 2 (verses 1-6) <http://tiny.cc/i257tz>

Lecture 3 (verses 1-6) <http://tiny.cc/j257tz>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-16) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 7-16) <http://tiny.cc/k257tz>

Lecture 6 (verses 7-16) <http://tiny.cc/s257tz>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-24) <http://tiny.cc/t257tz>

Lecture 8 (verses 25-26) <http://tiny.cc/u257tz>

Lecture 9 (verses 25-26) <http://tiny.cc/v257tz>

Lecture 10 (verses 27-40) <http://tiny.cc/w257tz>

Lecture 11 (verses 27-40) <http://tiny.cc/x257tz>

Lecture 12 (verses 41-48) <http://tiny.cc/0357tz>

Lecture 13 (verses 41-48) <http://tiny.cc/2357tz>

Lecture 14 (verses 49-50) <http://tiny.cc/3357tz>

Lecture 15 (verses 51-56) <http://tiny.cc/4357tz>

Lecture 16 (verses 57-60) <http://tiny.cc/6357tz>

Lecture 17 (verses 61-62) <http://tiny.cc/7357tz>

Lecture 18 (verses 63-67) <http://tiny.cc/8357tz>

Lecture 19 (verses 68-70) <http://tiny.cc/9357tz>

Lecture 20 (verses 71-74) <http://tiny.cc/a357tz>

Lecture 21 (verses 75-76) <http://tiny.cc/b357tz>

Lecture 22 (verses 77-80) <http://tiny.cc/c357tz>

Lecture 23 (verses 77-80) <http://tiny.cc/d357tz>

Lecture 24 (verses 81-82) <http://tiny.cc/f357tz>

Lecture 25 (verses 83-87) <http://tiny.cc/h357tz>

Lecture 26 (verses 88-96) <http://tiny.cc/i357tz>

Lecture 27 (verses 88-96) <http://tiny.cc/j357tz>

Lecture 28 (verses 88-96) missing

# Sūra 57. al-Hadīd, 29 verses ([احلديد](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=57))

**Sūrat al-Hadīd** by Sayyid Zafar Abbas Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://bit.ly/3EbgQXn>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-11) <https://bit.ly/3CskA5A>

Lecture 3 (verses 12-19) <https://bit.ly/3CtthNc>

Lecture 4 (verses 20-24) <https://bit.ly/3LYuNd2>

Lecture 5 (verses 25-29) <https://bit.ly/3Cotml9>

**Sūrat al-Hadīd** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji Lecture 1 (verse 1) <http://tiny.cc/ixspuz>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <http://tiny.cc/jxspuz>

Lecture 3 (verse 4) <http://tiny.cc/mxspuz>

Lecture 4 (verses 5-6) <http://tiny.cc/nxspuz>

Lecture 5 (verses 7-8) <http://tiny.cc/oxspuz>

Lecture 6 (verse 9) <http://tiny.cc/pxspuz>

Lecture 7 (verse 10) <http://tiny.cc/rxspuz>

Lecture 8 (verse 11) <http://tiny.cc/txspuz>

Lecture 9 (verses 9-10) <http://tiny.cc/vxspuz>

Lecture 10 (verse 12) <http://tiny.cc/wxspuz>

Lecture 11 (verse 13) <http://tiny.cc/xxspuz>

Lecture 12 (verses 14-15) <http://tiny.cc/yxspuz>

Lecture 13 (verse 16) <http://tiny.cc/0yspuz>

Lecture 14 (verses 17-19) <http://tiny.cc/1yspuz>

Lecture 15 (verse 20) <http://tiny.cc/2yspuz>

Lecture 16 (verse 21) <http://tiny.cc/3yspuz>

Lecture 17 (verse 22) <http://tiny.cc/4yspuz>

Lecture 18 (verse 23) <http://tiny.cc/5yspuz>

Lecture 19 (verse 24) <http://tiny.cc/7yspuz>

Lecture 20 (verse 25) <http://tiny.cc/8yspuz>

Lecture 21 (verses 26-27) <http://tiny.cc/ayspuz>

Lecture 22 (verse 28) <http://tiny.cc/byspuz>

Lecture 23 (verse 29) <http://tiny.cc/cyspuz> Lecture 24 (summary) <http://tiny.cc/dyspuz>

**Sūrat al-Hadīd** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer Lecture 1 (intro) missing

Lecture 2 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JpzznmiIWRQ>

Lectures 3-7 (verses 7-18) missing

Lecture 8 (verses 19-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Uga1ZyYqk7E>

Lectures 9 onwards (verses 21-29) missing

**Sūrat al-Hadīd** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2oFxqjXRVwc&t=1583s>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VtlfX30zbAI>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m6TpLakWuXE>

Lecture 4 (verses 4-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3ZzatqGIJdQ&t=1468s>

Lecture 5 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=La2l8szzPjw&t=574s>

Lecture 6 (verses 11-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gMkyWlmRgDQ&t=1562s>

Lecture 7 (verse 16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5kPWoGEzutA>

Lecture 8 (verse 16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SmKHCcpDrDE>

Lecture 9 (verses 17-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ahLmu2BEvmA> Lecture 10 Wafaat lecture- no missing ayahs

Lecture 11 (verse 21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BV_HT7kuBcc>

Lecture 12 (verses 20-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DqIwN3XgE9o&t=7s>

Lecture 13 (verses 22-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wASfZiuXj3o>

Lecture 14 (verses 28-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FC6EZP2Se-4>

# Sūra 58. al-Mujādilah, 22 verses ([اجملادلة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=58))

**Sūrat al-Mujādilah** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Part 1 (intro) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1980378167> Part 2 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1889015096>

Part 3 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1015534099>

Part 4 (verse 3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1664763548>

Part 5 (verse 4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1048552889>

Part 6 (verse 5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1501024456>

Part 7 (verse 6) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1727422471>

Part 8 (verse 7) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/136002353>

Part 9 (verse 8) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/573355796>

Part 10 (verse 9) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1117048695>

Part 11 (verse 10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1932043009>

Part 12 (verse 11) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1843476530>

Part 13 (verse 12) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1250943402>

Part 14 (verse 13) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/549663036>

Part 15 (verse 14) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/118052361>

Part 16 (verse 15) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/598748698>

Part 17 (verse 16) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1323536006>

Part 18 (verse 17) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1262496384>

Part 19 (verse 18) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1013055532>

Part 20 (verse 19) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1916676394>

Part 21 (verse 20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1337329468>

Part 22 (verse 21) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1835656885>

Part 23 (verse 22) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1569643123>

**Sūrat al-Mujādilah** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=utpdeGP0g_c>(What is the Sura)

# Sūra 59. al-Hashr, 24 verses ([احلشر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=59))

**Sūrat al-Hashr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C0JbqFuN4NU>(verse 21 only)

**Sūrat al-Hashr** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji Lecture 1 (verse 1) <http://tiny.cc/xwspuz>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <http://tiny.cc/ywspuz>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-5) <http://tiny.cc/zwspuz>

Lecture 4 (verses 6-7) <http://tiny.cc/0xspuz> Lecture 5 (no new verses) <http://tiny.cc/1xspuz> Lecture 6 (verses 8-9) <http://tiny.cc/2xspuz>

Lecture 7 (verses 10-11) <http://tiny.cc/3xspuz>

Lecture 8 (verses 12-14) <http://tiny.cc/4xspuz>

Lecture 9 (verses 14-17) <http://tiny.cc/5xspuz>

Lecture 10 (verses 18-20) <http://tiny.cc/6xspuz>

Lecture 11 (verses 18-20) <http://tiny.cc/7xspuz>

Lecture 12 (verses 21-22) <http://tiny.cc/8xspuz>

Lecture 13 (verse 23) <http://tiny.cc/9xspuz>

Lecture 14 (verse 24) <http://tiny.cc/axspuz> Lecture 15 (summary) <http://tiny.cc/bxspuz>

**Sūrat al- Hashr** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PR4HBsp95qg>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Hashr** by Shaykh Hamza Sodagar Lecture 1 (verse 1) missing

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1427134174>

Lecture 3 onwards (verses 4-24) missing

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/e5e2be4edde557fd8371>

Lecture 2 onwards (verses 3-24) missing

# Sūra 60. al-Mumtahanah, 13 verses ([املمتحنة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=60))

**Sūrat al-Mumtahanah** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (intro, verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IIx3JjlT8ig>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mjP1DZqaje4>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9RdTUpP2L08>

Lecture 4 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vqe7QJxNWXM>

Lecture 5 (verses 11-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Sukz3ERiS9c>

**Sūrat al- Mumtahanah** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=utpdeGP0g_c>(What is the Sura)

**Sūrat al-Mumtahanah** by Shaykh Hamza Sodagar

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/646961718>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/273801087>

Lecture 3 onwards (verses 4-13) missing

# Sūra 61. al-Saff, 14 verses ([الصف](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=61))

**Sūrat al-Saff** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Part 1 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1919435537>

Part 2 (verses 2-3) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1295649386>

Part 3 (verse 4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/861704427>

Part 4 (verse 5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/219727483>

Part 5 (verse 5) <http://tiny.cc/b157tz>

Part 6 (verse 6) <http://tiny.cc/c157tz>

Part 7 (verse 6) <http://tiny.cc/d157tz>

Part 8 (verse 7) <http://tiny.cc/e157tz>

Part 9 (verses 8-9) <http://tiny.cc/f157tz>

Part 10 (verse 8-9) <http://tiny.cc/g157tz>

Part 11 (verse 8-9) <http://tiny.cc/h157tz>

Part 12 (verses 10-12) <http://tiny.cc/i157tz>

Part 13 (verses 10-12) <http://tiny.cc/j157tz>

Part 14 (verses 10-12) <http://tiny.cc/l157tz>

Part 15 (verse 13) <http://tiny.cc/m157tz>

Part 16 (verse 14) <http://tiny.cc/n157tz>

**Sūrat al-Saff** by Dr. Husein Khimjee

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rq1R-l1lquM> Lecture 2 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KhfdB1clJIA>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wIcocMVg_OM>

Lecture 4 (verses 5-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zgZTvy3XIkE>

Lecture 5 (verses 6-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lo9ZpLFVrBU>

Lecture 6 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Vxkap0b6nWk>

Lecture 7 (verses 8-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b9EPMzrLK3Y>

Lecture 8 (verse 10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RtdeiLghOyM>

Lecture 9 (verses 10-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kh4A--b1NT0>

Lecture 10 (verses 12-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=M6dzXywDkKE&t=2s>

**Sūrat al-Saff** by Dr. Imranali Panjwani (The Surah, Karbala and Faith) partial Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NdmpJYPAy2I>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aSidXBx2lQM>

Lecture 3 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6oh1sJ_FJAk>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TH7K_aBi6wE>

Lecture 5 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NByWjPZ-RVg>

Lecture 6 (verse 6) [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c1 DBt-auY](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c1__DBt-auY)

Lecture 7 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yTWOTHKKLXE>

Lecture 8 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0LDRSAKuOsk>

Lecture 9 (verse 9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yONTlJQ-TxI>

# Sūra 62. al-Jumu‘ah, 11 verses ([اجلمعة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=62))

**Sūrat al-Jumu‘ah** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-jumuah-63-17>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-jumuah-63-27>

Lecture 3 (verses 3-4) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-jumuah-63-37>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-jumuah-63-47>

Lecture 5 (verses 6-8) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-jumuah-63-57>

Lecture 6 (verse 9) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-jumuah-63-67>

Lecture 7 (verses 10-11) <http://tiny.cc/lec7jumuah>

**Sūrat al-Jumu‘ah** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D9gapshX3tI> Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u7DQsfax-nw>

Lecture 3 (verse 2) missing

Lecture 4 (verse 3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mfmky-vZ02Y>

Lecture 5 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JYWMG1CBRro>

Lecture 6 onwards (verses 5-11) missing

**Sūrat al-Jumu‘ah** by Shaykh Mujtaba Khaliq

Part 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2033532249>

Part 2 (verse 2) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1977787030>

Part 3 (verses 2-4) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/894867761>

Part 4 (verse 5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1949575289>

Part 5 (verses 6-8) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1997802839>

Part 6 (verse 9) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/172325212>

Part 7 (verses 10-11) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1663427104>

**Sūrat al-Jumu‘ah** by Shaykh Nuru Mohammed

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VfH7PQ8AH7U> Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3JY5M9sQjUw>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7y1U6fcDFwM>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1G_QMVhs6QY> Lecture 5 (verses 6-8)<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hpoOD4-0mkw> Lecture 6 (verses 9-11)<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0mVz6EPU4yw>

# Sūra 63. al-Munāfiqūn, 11 verses ([املنافقون](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=63))

**Sūrat al-Munāfiqūn** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DS1IR19QU28>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pf2xK4esh5E>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YmIZQw7Bh3E>

Lecture 4 (verses 9-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SQzS2d6mxKw>

# Sūra 64. al-Taghābun, 18 verses ([التغابن](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=64))

**Sūrat al-Taghābun** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji Lecture 1 (verse 1) <http://tiny.cc/xvspuz>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3) <http://tiny.cc/yvspuz>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-5) <http://tiny.cc/zvspuz>

Lecture 4 (verse 6) <http://tiny.cc/0wspuz>

Lecture 5 (verses 7-8) <http://tiny.cc/1wspuz>

Lecture 6 (verse 9) <http://tiny.cc/2wspuz>

Lecture 7 (verses 10-11) <http://tiny.cc/3wspuz>

Lecture 8 (verses 12-13) <http://tiny.cc/4wspuz>

Lecture 9 (verses 14-15) <http://tiny.cc/5wspuz>

Lecture 10 (verse 16) <http://tiny.cc/6wspuz>

Lecture 11 (verse 17) <http://tiny.cc/7wspuz>

Lecture 12 (verse 18) <http://tiny.cc/8wspuz>

# Sūra 65. al-Talāq, 12 verses ([الطالق](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=65))

**Sūrat al-Talāq** by Dr. Murtaza Alidina

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nEl121X8P7I>

Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fDeAL_1S--k>

Lecture 3 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aQQ_8V9mqcs>

Lecture 4 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-Xz4TOUPNYc>

Lecture 5 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BU0IGdDhrtg>

Lecture 6 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RJBDQK20ju4>

Lecture 7 onwards (verses 4-12) missing

**Sūrat al-Talāq** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RIqnL4p2auo>

Lecture 2 (intro, verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HkXnZiTAjm0&t=1745s>

Lecture 3 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FsMH3CR10ZY&t=1760s>

Lecture 4 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FHB0h_35XI0&t=1248s>

Lecture 5 (verses 2-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KzsG4AM3rZM>

Lecture 6 (verses 2-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u8sAVXNWR_I>

Lecture 7 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uk12i6flsrg>

Lecture 8 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=miuctgFG0jo&t=593s>

Lecture 9 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b9XP4rCukpg>

Lecture 10 (verse 8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Oz8OleTqKRU&t=611s>

Lecture 11 (verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dmhC7VeYctc>

Lecture 12 (verses 10-11)) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BoWeyAFy6Sk&t=1480s>

Lecture 13 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MCcSdSP6n74&t=224s>

# Sūra 66. al-Tahrīm, 12 verses )[التحرمي](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=66)(

**Sūrat al-Tahrīm** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji Lecture 1 (intro, verse 1) <https://bit.ly/3v5oXxd>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://bit.ly/3ys5hpk>

Lecture 3 (verse 3) <https://bit.ly/33YzvCx>

Lecture 4 (verse 4) <https://bit.ly/3oBu9qf>

Lecture 5 (verse 5) <https://bit.ly/3hG14Zd>

Lecture 6 (verse 6) <https://bit.ly/3fuB8x6>

Lecture 7 (verse 7) <https://bit.ly/3fzhCPV>

Lecture 8 (verse 8) <https://bit.ly/3tXGmXz>

Lecture 9 (verse 9) <https://bit.ly/2RvbbW8>

Lecture 10 (verse 10) <https://bit.ly/3fu0KKB>

Lecture 11 (verse 10) <https://bit.ly/2S7shJJ>

Lecture 12 (verse 11) <https://bit.ly/33YBtTt>

Lecture 13 (verse 12) <https://bit.ly/33WvKNN>

Lecture 14 (summary & conclusion) <https://bit.ly/33ZWsoQ> Lecture 15 (summary & conclusion) <https://bit.ly/3f2iAp5>

**Sūrat al-Tahrīm** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer (verse 8 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AutJQb3EMA0>

**Sūrat al-Tahrīm** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verse 11 only) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=56RsmS8But4>

# Sūra 67. al-Mulk, 30 verses )[امللك](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=67))

**Sūrat al-Mulk** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7XANlTDdxx0&t=324s> Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ml_7YYMXDno&t=5s>

Lecture 3 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZHMqnaTZ3ww&t=5s>

Lecture 4 (verse 3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I0iRWTd4fkM&t=5s>

Lecture 5 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zzdkP7lckM0&t=4s>

Lecture 6 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YrNNMMYB_ZM&t=5s>

Lecture 7 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=94nwO8ilIhg&t=4s>

Lecture 8 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KIiBLOlGy9Y&t=5s>

Lecture 9 (verse 8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=twOf3YS-AEQ&t=8s>

Lecture 10 (verse 9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oRa4mEAi7rg&t=4s>

Lecture 11 (verse 10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K35WZ_2QXuA&t=4s>

Lecture 12 (verse 11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PYgmQdMRn5o&t=6s>

Lecture 13 (verse 12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pvA1A5SsoYw&t=17s>

Lecture 14 (verse 13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gomG1G91vIg&t=3s>

Lecture 15 (verse 14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QSh8Q6SyTA8&t=5s>

Lecture 16 (verse 15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xDujv_BzoQ8&t=4s>

Lecture 17 (verse 16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vI4ZCSCe0Hw&t=3s>

Lecture 18 (verse 17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j1_77wnrbyY&t=5s>

Lecture 19 (verse 18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Oadoye-grnc&t=6s>

Lecture 20 (verses 19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vjvYG1aIAs8&t=5s>

Lecture 21 (verse 20-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KiPp62xPqH0>

Lecture 22 (verse 22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=87lGbUO03j8>

Lecture 23 (verse 23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KzEl6BckpJg&t=24s>

Lecture 24 (verse 24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xe6Va3IGWgE&t=7s>

Lecture 25 (verse 25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aW-wLseVC80&t=4s>

Lecture 26 (verse 26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7keg5087_L0&t=5s>

Lecture 27 (verse 27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Cd0JcsKm2u8&t=5s>

Lecture 28 (verse 28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BZ2gbzQ-P9o&t=9s>

Lecture 29 (verse 29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S0yYstZtg1U&t=7s>

Lecture 30 (verse 30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Al8mfpvoP0M&t=69s>

**Sūrat al-Mulk** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QCLRWkZM4m4>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SYyudO1BLms&t=7s>

Lecture 3 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cbu5-QWG26k&t=5s>

Lecture 4 (verses 5-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p2qOCVA4PVI&t=5s>

Lecture 5 (verses 8-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rr7ootxP8Ns&t=7s>

Lecture 6 (verses 13-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GA3gLyk9QM0&t=9s>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L9-Q2m56rXQ&t=5s>

Lecture 8 (verses 20-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tszmB8t6e18&t=4s>

Lecture 9 (verses 24-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RzjAgdZn5CM&t=41s>

**Sūrat al-Mulk** by Shaykh Jafar Muhibullah

Part 1 (verses 1-12) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-sura-al-mulk-13>

Part 2 (verses 13-20) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-sura-al-mulk-23>

Part 3 (verses 21-30) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-sura-al-mulk-33>

**Sūrat al-Mulk** by Shaykh Azhar Nasser (verses 5 and 30 only)

Verse 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qinK-odojoM>

Verse 30 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=o1nIFkw-A7s>

**Sūrat al-Mulk** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verse1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sLMFUrQknkE>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RyvX9wZoeQ4&t=49s>

Lecture 3 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LP8-tHkEW84&t=127s>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N4bmdIZ6K80&t=6s>

Lecture 5 (verses 6-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lSsx9eJGcEM&t=4s>

Lecture 6 (verse 10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iL-WBOnl2d8&t=5s>

Lecture 7 (verses 11-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WurCFp5v_1c&t=14s>

Lecture 8 (verses 15-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CL9AzgIxgdU&t=4s>

Lecture 9 (verses 19-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RTlVRFX7VII&t=4s> Lecture 10 (no verses) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q-p-oGE5HFc>

Lecture 11 (verses 22-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vt8wRNAx0IQ&t=5s>

Lecture 12 (verses 24-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RyQ5ZYegVCo&t=4s>

Lecture 13 (verses 28-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ql4XmCyccXA&t=1s>

# Sūra 68. al-Qalam, 52 verses )[القلم](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=68))

**Sūrat al-Qalam** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=65Z7N5hDh8E&t=31s>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ko4W2oYsEzg&t=5s>

Lecture 3 (verses 9-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=boHi8VmPN3Y&t=10s>

Lecture 4 (verses 18-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S55_n_bjS6A&t=8s>

Lecture 5 (verses 35-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9hb3QnuxpDU&t=5s>

Lecture 6 (verses 43-47) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KLwIWKJ-RTI&t=7s>

Lecture 7 (verses 48-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mPQre7hPQOU&t=35s>

**Sūrat al-Qalam** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9DMsEim60uM> Lecture 2 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=obW86BJAwgU>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0Cu6GRMoSS8>

Lecture 4 (verse 4) missing

Lecture 5 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kn7pg4Be1DI&t=360s>

Lecture 6 (verses 8-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=puwJvqfGMhk&t=85s>

Lecture 7 (verses 11-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K--gVmN2D9Q&t=117s>

Lecture 8 (verses 14-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IPl5RwIRePs&t=83s>

Lecture 9 (verses 17-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sKelUaN5Mps&t=22s>

Lecture 10 (verse 19-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OEGGhb6eMd4&t=134s>

Lecture 11 (verses 21-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h4WS0GA5-Ro&t=101s>

Lecture 12 (verses 26-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vG3tppvuY1I&t=468s>

Lecture 13 (verses 29-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9mPa69xAtkE&t=395s>

Lecture 14 (verses 34-41) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2OeSo3VGWi0&t=1049s>

Lecture 15 (verse 42-45) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b-OmmimZyZg&t=235s>

Lecture 16 (verses 46-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nh0Tv3KrhyM&t=206s>

Lecture 17 (verses 51-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=f90d8P6pCp4&t=122s>

**Sūrat al-Qalam** by Dr. Imranali Panjwani

Lecture 1 (verse 1): <https://youtu.be/xKVaLvKdNBo>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-3): <https://youtu.be/-hMFIBG8a5U>

Lecture 3 (verse 4): <https://youtu.be/rqKGHW0FTLU>

Lecture 4 (verses 5-9): <https://youtu.be/Mxn2-_RMi2I>

Lecture 5 (verses 10-16): <https://youtu.be/aPOnYAqT4PA>

Lecture 6 (verses 17-33): <https://youtu.be/R6R0NvXcifU>

Lecture 7 (verses 34-35): <https://youtu.be/i6Vi5Wg6WSs>

Lecture 8 (verses 36-42): <https://youtu.be/nzuhXMeBGTs>

Lecture 9 (verses 42-48): <https://youtu.be/B1rpPYqv2Go>

Lecture 10 (verses 48-50): <https://youtu.be/4evcMGTfPH0>

Lecture 11 (verses 51-52): <https://youtu.be/prWJpy05ovA>

# Sūra 69. al-Hāqqah, 52 verses )[احلاقة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=69))

**Sūrat al-Hāqqah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H_U9K98hq1k>

Lecture 2 (verses 15-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ur5OQ_Zs-kk>

Lecture 3 (verses 18-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cl-j7CId0rA>

Lecture 4 (verses 25-32) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w41Ox0yknXg>

Lecture 5 (verses 33-42) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xxm22hdgRHE>

Lecture 6 (verses 43-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pRZsnBTlx7M>

**Sūrat al-Hāqqah** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (verses 1-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gpeQDhpXyvs>

Lecture 2 ( verses 9-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MJNxIavuBdE>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-37) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F3dm4EgAW6o>

Lecture 4 (verses 38-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=seEqXqyW3QI>

Lecture 5 (verses 48-52) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HkYFrdk4BG0>

**Sūrat al-Hāqqah** by Shaykh Mahdi Rastani

Lecture 1 (verses 1-9) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-haaqqah-69-16>

Lecture 2 (verses 10-12) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-haaqqah-69-26>

Lecture 3 (verses 12-19) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-haaqqah-69-36>

Lecture 4 (verses 20-32) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-haaqqah-69-46>

Lecture 5 (verses 30-36) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-haaqqah-69-56>

Lecture 6 (verses 37-52) <https://www.al-islam.org/media/tafsir-surah-al-haaqqah-69-66>

# Sūra 70. al-Ma‘ārij, 44 verses )[املعارج](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=70))

**Sūrat al-Ma‘ārij** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ELdK86ZjSeU>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VXAGBcYSRsc>

Lecture 3 (verses 8-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ueGOjhIMezY>

Lecture 4 (verses 19-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KbbciN_ADlc>

Lecture 5 (verses 24-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1tFyl3THgos>

Lecture 6 (verses 32-39) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fDsB-VDV2hI>

Lecture 7 (verses 40-44) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0h2aqou-dec>

# Sūra 71. Nūh, 28 verses )[نوح](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=71))

**Sūrat Nūh** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T_9txsfwCno>

Lecture 2 (verses 9-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nLKqNCKdE5Q>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d6Ykq21_j4c>

Lecture 4 (verses 25-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6HKY_O93sFY>

**Sūrat Nūh** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://bit.ly/3hDNSnO>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-12) <https://bit.ly/2SZ8Fb3>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-20) <https://bit.ly/3v5sb43>

Lecture 4 (verses 21-24) <https://bit.ly/3fuP761>

Lecture 5 (verses 25-28) <https://bit.ly/3fB1PQZ>

**Sūrat Nūh** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=p1CK9e81NYU>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rJ-sKLSkXww>

Lecture 3 (verses 8-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aLtOeR1n1HA>

Lecture 4 (verses 13-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dhp24DU2NNQ>

Lecture 5 (verses 21-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rd3w1ozrXJ0>

Lecture 6 (verses 25-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N46crpi-A44&t=8s>

**Sūrat Nūh** by Shaykh Khalil Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r7V3Kgwi194&t=168s>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R6kZNHYvsdQ&t=137s>

Lecture 3 (verses 5-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kN-OGVl2ddo&t=456s>

Lecture 4 (verses 12+) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u6KTLW9oWf4&t=717s>

Lecture 5 (verses 24-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ax6q9uD9Xgo&t=840s>

**Sūrat Nūh** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nPAkDlqWwOs>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8Ht0amwifL0>

Lecture 3 (verses 10-12) missing

Lecture 4 (verses 13-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=r9qBio2woWo>

Lecture 5 (verses 21-28) missing

# Sūra 72. al-Jinn, 28 verses )[اجلن](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=72))

**Sūrat al-Jinn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2016)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hNteU62NY8Q>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XBlNLhiaIQw>

Lecture 3 (verses 14-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v5vT1o6mtpY>

Lecture 4 (verses 18-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=l7fa8Yhiigk>

Lecture 5 (verses 24-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kxFUHEb30kY>

**Sūrat al-Jinn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2021) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=w4LJH3Om1sw>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=junHxpeJkE4>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6ip4POVztF8>

Lecture 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UvRIpDAn2vM>

Lecture 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t_u6q9uT-6E>

**Sūrat al-Jinn** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FY_gCVPZNIQ>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=83aJ_WDQcNk>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2ntzCmMU5CU>

Lecture 4 (verses 18-23) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oVuuyxSi5MA>

Lecture 5 (verses 23-28) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=swRNjwZRU1U>

# Sūra 73. al-Muzzammil, 20 verses )[املّزّمل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=73))

**Sūrat al-Muzzammil** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H0tCRsIcOsE>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pYklUiQv4v8>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Q3E75iw1eno>

Lecture 4 (verses 17-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yM5SzmzeIow>

**Sūrat al-Muzzammil** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <http://tiny.cc/6uspuz>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-7) <http://tiny.cc/8uspuz>

Lecture 3 (verses 8-9) <http://tiny.cc/hvspuz>

Lecture 4 (verses 10-11) <http://tiny.cc/ivspuz>

Lecture 5 (verses 12-14) <http://tiny.cc/jvspuz>

Lecture 6 (verses 15-16) <http://tiny.cc/kvspuz>

Lecture 7 (verses 17-19) <http://tiny.cc/lvspuz> Lecture 8 (verse 20, part I) <http://tiny.cc/ovspuz> Lecture 9 (verse 20, part II) <http://tiny.cc/pvspuz>

**Sūrat al-Muzzammil** by Sayyid Ali Imran Lecture 1 (1-16) <http://tiny.cc/t5jzwz>

Lecture 2 (15-20) <http://tiny.cc/v5jzwz>

**Sūrat al-Muzzammil** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=67KmRdETavU>

Lecture 2 (verses 2-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7pcwGd82v6c>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H0owUz5xozs>

Lecture 4 (verses 10-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ni9ZzVFfQu4>

Lecture 5 onwards (verses 12-20) missing

**Sūrat al-Muzzammil** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (overview) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kEn-jKVpqo8> Lecture 2 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jdLBqhcXL9Y>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uJkfZi1wNjA>

Lecture 4 (verses 6-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rGD2NnqMfBI>

Lecture 5 (verses 8-10) <https://bit.ly/3TQp50w>

Lecture 6 (verses 11-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nzf1OZEL_74>

Lecture 7 (verse 20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ipPLZtuQfWM>

# Sūra 74. al-Muddaththir, 56 verses )[ّدثر امل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=74))

**Sūrat al-Muddaththir** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HWhebF2vCj4>

Lecture 2 (verses 8-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xyOe6UaVd_8>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qLKDzfQ-N9o>

Lecture 4 (verses 30-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nj_Q6RZ0Hjg>

Lecture 5 (verses 37-47) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KsB4fKfN5R4>

Lecture 6 (verses 48-56) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FAhxz-tmOD4>

**Sūrat al-Muddaththir** by Sayyid Ali Imran Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <http://tiny.cc/66jzwz>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-25) <http://tiny.cc/g6jzwz>

Lecture 3 (verses 26-56) <http://tiny.cc/e6jzwz>

# Sūra 75. al-Qiyāmah, 40 verses )[القيامة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=75))

**Sūrat al-Qiyāmah** by Dr. Murtaza Alidina

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YAY9M6eBODU>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DfNLGyFbg2Y>

Lecture 3 (verses 17-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YMYamxZKSCw>

Lecture 4 (verses 20-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2KAjFhfO-84>

Lecture 5 (verses 31-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NJ6sBLCSyqM>

**Sūrat al-Qiyāmah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3dqPksf1XKE>

Lecture 2 (verses 16-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zRjxdUVuAl0>

Lecture 3 (verses 20-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mVSrvICWVFk>

Lecture 4 (verses 36-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6FMWFAlj7cQ> Lecture 5 (no verses) surah Dahr (not surah Qiyamah)

Lecture 6 (no verses) surah Dahr (not surah Qiyamah)

**Sūrat al-Qiyāmah** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DT_9gw9CHJE>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9lXDXqwr5uA>

Lecture 3 (verses 5-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gnL-h7rZ5PQ>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6QO4LIuLVF0>

Lecture 5 (verses 8-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=L_ke6Sbk8pg>

Lecture 6 (verses 10-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=80MxRFCEvb0>

Lecture 7 (verses 13-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qWis5AuKV1E>

Lecture 8 (verses 16-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sb4rLKixNv8>

Lecture 9 (verses 20-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6sQz2a_Alqg>

Lecture 10 (verses 26-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6LujQUq83yw>

Lecture 11 (verses 31-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-ZDHZl3rN-Y>

Lecture 12 (verses 36-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W9Rei1yTWSY>

# Sūra 76. al-Insān/al-Dahr, 31 verses )[اإلنسان](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=76))

**Sūrat al-Insān** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar (verses 7-11 only) Part 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N1_7nP2-vmA>

Part 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TjZ-GiofyNA>

Part 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=v9UUAa8aSI8>

Part 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=woDWE2iebT0>

**Sūrat al-Insān** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GXTNtNNE6Eo>

Lecture 2 (verses 15-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0yRcgVm6ax8>

Lecture 3 (verses 23-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tfhZULxleOs>

Lecture 4 (verses 30-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uqtdkMRASfc>

**Sūrat al-Insān** by Shaykh Mahdi Rastani Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://bit.ly/3BjaIdM>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://bit.ly/3qgpR9F>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-3) <https://bit.ly/3RomHfR>

Lecture 4 (verses 3-8) <https://bit.ly/3L8Wvnj>

Lecture 5 (verses 9-18) <https://bit.ly/3x6jdq9>

Lecture 6 (verses 19-21) <https://bit.ly/3KRLned>

Lecture 7 (verses 22-23) <https://bit.ly/3RidNAt>

Lecture 8 (verses 23-31) <https://bit.ly/3x43tUE>

**Sūrat al-Insān** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7cm2yfa_-MM>

Lecture 2 (verse 2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4j9UBBQC1OQ>

Lecture 3 (verse 3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YQTcNxxec-c>

Lecture 4 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gznM13XjmP4>

Lecture 5 (verses 7-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ClhKTTH2hhQ>

Lecture 6 (verses 7-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NFjWF00lAJg>

Lecture 7 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YnigbLDFy48>

Lecture 8 (verse 8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DxYLCj0XlDU>

Lecture 9 (verse 9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fd-obWDGUtU>

Lecture 10 (verses 10-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HN05GB_BU6U>

Lecture 11 (verses 7-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iEGAwaqmQQc>

Lecture 12 (verses 23-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wpSwQb_nDN0>

Lecture 13 (verses 27-31) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Bvph2-HVCiw>

# Sūra 77. al-Mursalāt, 50 verses ([املرسالت](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=77))

**Sūrat al-Mursalāt** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-Ii8gM2w1DY>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y098_ds5pbQ>

Lecture 3 (verses 20-34) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_q2Kr5ttl7E>

Lecture 4 (verses 35-50) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZXYyd0RoQh4>

# Sūrat 78. al-Naba’, 40 verses ([النبأ](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=78))

**Sūrat al-Naba’** by Shaykh Usama Al-Atar

Part 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aVaC5ZPzGLc>

Part 2 (verse 6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0_4YWeyaLhU>

Part 3 (verse 7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=28e8guT2xOo>

Part 4 (verse 8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=elKMpZykvLM>

Part 5 (verses 9-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kxJGXpedk0o>

Part 6 (verses 17-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pYjUFqAMPi8>

Part 7 (verses 19-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3XS06FWUxDc>

Part 8 (verses 31-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gi81fHiqBCg>

Part 9 (verses 37-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1mOtEsRJmWo> Part 10 (conclusion) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Czy1AwJmN4U> **Sūrat al-Naba’** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2017)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zttL2Q1qt_A>

Lecture 2 (verses 8-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=03rq1-Q7siQ>

Lecture 3 (verses 19-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XZGI_P-nxu4>

Lecture 4 (verses 26-35) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_kqjcsZDBhQ>

Lecture 5 (verses 36-40) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tkL40A_5G_U>

**Sūrat al-Naba’** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019 - audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/2XxnEZ6>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-16) <https://bit.ly/35yXlWD>

Lecture 3 (verse 17) <https://bit.ly/3i0TvL2>

Lecture 4 (verses 18-19) <https://bit.ly/2MN8X1G>

Lecture 5 (verses 20-26) <https://bit.ly/2MWi00s>

Lecture 6 (verses 27-37) <https://bit.ly/2XxnRLS>

Lecture 7 (verse 38) <https://bit.ly/3q9ccPs>

Lecture 8 (verse 38) <https://bit.ly/2XwqYU7>

Lecture 9 (verses 39-40) <https://bit.ly/3siF2in>

# Sūra 79. al-Nāzi‘āt, 46 verses ([النازعات](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=79))

**Sūrat al-Nāzi**‘**āt** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2017) Lecture 1 (verses 1-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FJfS4gMeaA8>

Lecture 2 (verses 8-19) [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=62KpPe MM0](https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=62KpPe__MM0)

Lecture 3 (verses 20-33) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yOd-Hctw-OE>

Lecture 4 (verses 34-46) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T7Ysrv_KJOc>

**Sūrat al-Nāzi**‘**āt** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/2MRDA69>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-20) <https://bit.ly/39rmgg3>

Lecture 3 (verses 21-26) <https://bit.ly/38xUVJI>

Lecture 4 (verses 27-33) <https://bit.ly/35vWBle>

Lecture 5 (verses 34-41) <https://bit.ly/38xV4wK>

Lecture 6 (verses 42-46) <https://bit.ly/38zDMPM>

# Sūra 80. ‘Abasa, 42 verses ([عبس](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=80))

**Sūrat ‘Abasa** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2017)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JGIBscT5-5Q>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-16) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JsZ_jS_6KBo>

Lecture 3 (verses 17-27) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=06LgLq37dKM>

Lecture 4 (verses 28-42) missing

**Sūrat ‘Abasa** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://bit.ly/2LL7t7u>

Lecture 2 (verses 4-10) <https://bit.ly/2MRDSKh>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-16) <https://bit.ly/2LfDSna>

Lecture 4 (verses 17-23) <https://bit.ly/3sfTozL>

Lecture 5 (verses 24-32) <https://bit.ly/3oHESyU>

Lecture 6 (verses 33-42) <https://bit.ly/2MKFJR1>

**Sūrat ‘Abasa** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WzovR_0IGck>(What is the Sura)

# Sūra 81. al-Takwīr, 29 verses ([التكوير](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=81))

**Sūrat al-Takwīr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2017)

Lecture 1(verses 1-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GYBbpBNFh5o> Lecture 2 (verses 11-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0nTRo038e8Y>

Lecture 3 (verses 15-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=niI2NA2NwyM>

Lecture 4 (verses 25-29) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vUS_NaF9ps4>

**Sūrat al-Takwīr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1(verses 1-9) <https://bit.ly/3bwSk4S>

Lecture 2(verses 10-21) <https://bit.ly/38EZHW9> Lecture 3(verses 22-29) <https://bit.ly/3nBztYs>

**Sūrat al-Takwīr** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WzovR_0IGck>(What is the Sura)

# Sūra 82. al-Infitār, 19 verses ([اإلنفطار](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=82))

**Sūrat al-Infitār** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2017) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x1rizPA4mzw>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=C82B28u5MzE>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z9OtJ_bGLec>

**Sūrat al-Infitār** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-9) <https://bit.ly/2XybChS>

Lecture 2 (verses 10-19) <https://bit.ly/3qfzLGb>

# Sūra 83. al-Mutaffifīn, 36 verses ([املطّففني](http://www.h3lyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=80))

**Sūrat al-Mutaffifīn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) Lecture 1 (verses 1-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ELKZROr7nIc>

Lecture 2 (verses 14-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_UL-pv74afw>

Lecture 3 (verses 18-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vHb5WKa_MFA>

Lecture 4 (verses 25-36) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OMym9_xMPmM>

**Sūrat al-Mutaffifīn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://bit.ly/3q53CRI>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-13) <https://bit.ly/2LEOTOw>

Lecture 3 onwards (verses 14-36) missing

**Sūrat al- Mutaffifīn** by Shaykh Jaffer Ladak <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AqJNMT8jZHs>(What is the Surah)

# Sūra 84. al-Inshiqāq, 25 verses ([اإلنشقاق](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=84))

**Sūrat al-Inshiqāq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pDbT6WD1pYw>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bv6rP0NUbvs>

Lecture 3 (verses 14-25) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eGD3fT34Qs0>

**Sūrat al-Inshiqāq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/39gB3tG>

Lecture 2 (verse 6) <https://bit.ly/38AcTeT>

Lecture 3 (verse 7) <https://bit.ly/3bDjPJM>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-15) <https://bit.ly/35u4UOw>

Lecture 5 (verses 16-25) <https://bit.ly/3nBBjJ8>

# Sūra 85. al-Burūj, 22 verses )[الربوج](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=85))

**Sūrat al-Burūj** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4hzqEeQFzus>

Lecture 2 (verses 8-22) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OE9ZDHoMeUQ>

**Sūrat al-Burūj** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-9) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Burooj-1.mp3>

Lecture 2 (verses 10-19) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Burooj-2.mp3>

Lecture 3 (verses 20-22) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Burooj-3.mp3>

# Sūra 86. al-Tāriq, 17 verses ([الطارق](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=86))

**Sūrat al-Tāriq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EqhdX0E8ZCg>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4tX9sXmQf1g>

**Sūrat al-Tāriq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Tariq-1.mp3>

# Sūra 87. al-A‘lā, 19 verses ( [األعلى](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=87))

**Sūrat al-A‘lā** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

(Prelude after finishing surah 86) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4tX9sXmQf1g> Lecture 1 (verses 1-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3vfUTGJvLxA>

Lecture 2 (verses 7-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W63T_2fZYmM>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gOYNiTByDSw>

**Sūrat al-A‘lā** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uqoGSNqXXDM>

Lecture 2 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=b3H7Z0apm8c>

Lecture 3 (verses 7-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a7B8ELImcWw>

Lecture 4 (verses 10-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Xo2ONP6uOIo>

Lecture 5 (verses 13-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zQ6X7d2Ibto>

Lecture 6 (verses 16-18) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PqOHIHo5kPQ>

Lecture 7 (verse 19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-muusm5FThM>

# Sūra 88. al-Ghāshiyah, 26 verses ([الغاشية](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=88))

**Sūrat al-Ghāshiyah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7OAE8lg6WTs>

Lecture 2 (verses 4-12) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-qLR6MIueQY>

Lecture 3 (verses 13-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X40LqiNfhBA>

# Sūra 89. al-Fajr, 30 verses )[الفجر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=89))

**Sūrat al-Fajr** by Shaykh Usama al-Atar Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/2WQSKhr>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-10) <https://bit.ly/3BGLHXg>

Lecture 3 (verses 11-20) <https://bit.ly/3kQs20q>

Lecture 4 (verses 21-26) <https://bit.ly/3tb9Nqh>

Lecture 5 (verses 27-30) <https://bit.ly/3h2YSdh>

**Sūrat al-Fajr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xgVlGgTmJuI>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-Hc5Q0Idwbo>

Lecture 3 (verses 14-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=K7A0xSccoyE>

Lecture 4 (verses 21-30) missing

**Sūrat al-Fajr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/2MX60Mf>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-22) <https://bit.ly/3i2Mfya>

Lecture 3 (verses 23-30) <https://bit.ly/3qbUz1v>

**Sūrat al-Fajr** by Shaykh Nuru Mohammed Class 1 (verses 1-2) missing

Class 2 (verse 3) missing

Class 3 (verse 4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7n_zQ7kbfyM>

Class 4 (verses 4-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZSFsRRc2v7Q>

Class 5 (verses 6-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zt4okQbgVKA>

Class 6 (verses 8-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fWceKrvBQZ8>

Class 7 (verses 9-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IyzOZYDYhjU>

Class 8 (verses 7-9) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=dkAj_7_a5oo>

Class 9 (verses 9-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=imjB6721zz0>

Class 10 (verses 11-14) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8GbKEdw7OVA>

Class 11 (verse 15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WbIPNqwCfGo>

Class 12 (verses 16-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rhjgwPomBgM>

Class 13 (verses 18-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d31bLW0-1h4>

Class 14 (verses 21-26) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Pudx17WhBJ8>

Class 15 (verses 27-30) missing

**Sūrat al-Fajr** by Shaykh Mohamed Abbas Panju (Relationship between 3rd Imam and Sūratul Fajr)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FzemWSpEK0w&t=2747s>

Lecture 2 (verse 3-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EeGrqa4US-c>

Lecture 3 (verse 20-24) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IofOMH2UDnQ>

Lecture 4 (verse 5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3ntlqVy4qdo>

Lecture 5 (verses 27-30) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ElM5Sn8IV44> Lecture 6 onwards (no verses from surah 89)

# Sūra 90. al-Balad, 20 verses ([البلد](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=90))

**Sūrat al-Balad** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/c44114c473a74b8bdf36> Lecture 2 (verses 1-3) missing

Lecture 3 (verses 4-8) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/85863109dc1a27183263>

Lecture 4 (verses 9-20) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/633c9d2065e5131ddf2a>

**Sūrat al-Balad** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n4MXUlfvWPM>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-17) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZNwazaX1uhA>

Lecture 3 (verses 18-20) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=txZKRHHdVWY&t=1250s>

**Sūrat al-Balad** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-12) <https://bit.ly/38xVfby>

Lecture 2 (verses 13-17) <https://bit.ly/2XyejjG>

# Sūra 91. al-Shams, 15 verses ([الشمس](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=91))

**Sūrat al-Shams** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Part 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b7efeebd787168151bb2>

Part 2 (verses 10-15) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/09bb4a3bacafef177f54>

**Sūrat al-Shams** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G-sLhYRRaQM>

Lecture 2 (verses 11-15) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VUiaN0OIshI>

**Sūrat al-Shams** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Shams.mp3>

# Sūra 92. al-Layl, 21 verses ([الليل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=92))

**Sūrat al-Layl** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Part 1 (verses 1-10) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/363557c90891deddea6c>

Part 2 (verses 11-21) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/0f58b8d918a2f8eac053>

**Sūrat al-Layl** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-13) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TOXFj5Pay50>

Lecture 2 (verses 14-21) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PLjHvp9qrtY>

**Sūrat al-Layl** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-11) <https://bit.ly/35yNwYN>

Lecture 2 (verses 12-21) <https://bit.ly/38Bs6fz>

# Sūra 93. al-Duhā, 11 verses ([الضحى](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=93))

**Sūrat al-Duhā** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/6f03c220023aa46c75ad>

**Sūrat al-Duhā** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) Lecture 1 (verses 1-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=x7Y7Z2p_nj4>

Lecture 2 (verses 5-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OUkmz8csxM4>

Lecture 3 (verses 9-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wrMwGZuBZQs>

**Sūrat al-Duhā** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/3soCe3l>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-11) <https://bit.ly/39mRftJ>

**Sūrat al-Duhā** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://bit.ly/38IlCKV>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-5) <https://bit.ly/3jEK6Lo>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-8) <https://bit.ly/3kMz9a1>

Lecture 4 (verses 9-10) <https://bit.ly/3zInrU3>

Lecture 5 (verse 11) <https://bit.ly/3DHmiP9>

**Sūrat al-Duhā** by Shaykh Hasanayn Kassamali

Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J478EB0fnms>(at 12:00)

Lecture 2 (verses 6-7) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wJmUF9YdWEs>(at 19:00)

Lecture 3 (verses 7-11) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IFiHQf08qu0>(at 11:00)

# Sūra 94. al-Sharh, 8 verses ([الشرح](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=94))

**Sūrat al-Sharh** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/edd36aa11414db3ba285>

**Sūrat al-Sharh** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HKE4P4FSunU>

**Sūrat al-Sharh** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wrMwGZuBZQs>

**Sūrat al-Sharh** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer

Lecture 1 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CXuBzX5s9TY>

Lecture 2 (verses 3-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QCGJRRazEC8>

Lecture 3 (verses 4-6) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4BGR2LbZOb8>

Lecture 4 (verses 7-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EUBv8aU1R7A>(at 15:30)

**Sūrat al-Sharh** by Shaykh Vinay Khetia (partial)

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z1P_cY3IGuk>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-2) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=c4zNr7kU17g>

Lecture 3 (verses 2-4) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Wrt6EO8F_hg> Lecture 4 Sura al-Shu’ara

Lecture 5 Sura al-Shu’ara +Sura al-Tur (verses 29 onwards) Lecture 6 Sura al-Tur (verses 29 onwards)

# Sūra 95. al-Tīn, 8 verses ([التني](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=95))

**Sūrat al-Tīn** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/e95832ea18d7458713a5>

**Sūrat al-Tīn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018)

Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=64wnV283ZDo>

Lecture 2 (verses 4-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8Z6CkqX1_D4>

**Sūrat al-Tīn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Tin-1.mp3>

# Sūra 96. al-‘Alaq, 19 verses ( [العلق](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=96))

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Part 1 (verses 1-5) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/08bdc0e3bfbc20aaf20e>

Part 2 (verses 5-19) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/dcd944d7041adcc98ff3>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) Lecture 1 (intro) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=F1QYaRf_pIU>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-19) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H04Fi2n6i9w>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-5) <https://bit.ly/35vQXiZ>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-19) <https://bit.ly/3i5uqPd>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Shaykh Muhammad Husayn (verse 1 only) Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/24490853>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Sayyid Ali Imran Lecture 1 (verse 1-5) <http://tiny.cc/e5jzwz>

Lecture 2 (verses 6-19) <http://tiny.cc/q5jzwz>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EknJLpLjFIU>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Dr. Imranali Panjwani Lecture 1 <https://youtu.be/BKav1TCY0MA>

Lecture 2 <https://youtu.be/4p-8jXRzyqM>

Lecture 3 <https://youtu.be/Qvybd157pNc>

Lecture 4 <https://youtu.be/GxrJ7a_sPxY>

Lecture 5 <https://youtu.be/WCR1xDnuAUU>

Lecture 6 <https://youtu.be/ZSODtrfyMM8>

Lecture 7 <https://youtu.be/2gOh-2IbXcQ>

Lecture 8 <https://youtu.be/MtSlEm6wfzU>

Lecture 9 <https://youtu.be/F0EJr5jz4_s>

Lecture 10 <https://youtu.be/c0ChgUaOQuM>

Lecture 11 (verse 3) <https://youtu.be/a1sannj1a9Y>

Lecture 12 (verses 4-5) <https://youtu.be/l0sX7Ew-a74>

Lecture 13 (verses 6-8) <https://youtu.be/Py2a9JsoIYc>

Lecture 14 (verses 9-13) <https://youtu.be/94qkS4Nv_vM>

Lecture 15 (verses 14-16) <https://youtu.be/8HFTL9UfAq0>

Lecture 16 (verses 15-18) <https://youtu.be/s5io_z3d4Mc>

Lecture 17 (verses 15-18) <https://youtu.be/xDqXE7tkgOc>

Lecture 18 (verses 18 -19) <https://youtu.be/XQtVsElqjKE>

**Sūrat al-‘Alaq** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S1obRBwh9RM>

Lecture 2 (verses 1-5) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Yjvtu4QskEI>

Lecture 3 (verses 6-8) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1SAquasY7Mc>

Lecture 4 (verses 9-19) missing

# Sūra 97. al-Qadr, 5 verses ([القدر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=97))

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari

Lecture 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/181d2bcc315ab1f7aa87>

Lecture 2 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f63006098a05cd749199>

Lecture 3 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/5c68a54010b61b3e94b0>

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=k_gXaLU804Q&t=94s>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=YalQjga4eJE>

<https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W2boR9eQAMA>(A deeper analysis into the Surah) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=smM6J8ti6hQ>(Short answers)

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) Lecture 1 (verses 1-3) <https://bit.ly/3i6AXJ6>

Lecture 2 (verses 4-5) <https://bit.ly/2LEuJnY>

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Shaykh Jafar Muhibullah

Lecture 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1512216822>

Lecture 2 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/384011528>

Lecture 3 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1192717418>

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7ht1GaJ9nO8>

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Qvg6R3w7Uk8>

**Sūrat al-Qadr** by Shaykh Dawood Sodagar

Part 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/966384896>

Part 2 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/708184529>

Part 3 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1083133451>

Part 4 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1107104005>

Part 5 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1124926391>

# Sūra 98. al-Bayyinah, 8 verses ([البينة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=98))

**Sūrat al-Bayyinah** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/91c9989e1fe612b2b33a>

**Sūrat al-Bayyinah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AtvQPNQO5so>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m11qzv7wYGU>

**Sūrat al-Bayyinah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Bayyina.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Bayyinah** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Zsutq0YgOEk>

# Sūra 99. al-Zalzalah, 8 verses ([الزلزلة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=99))

**Sūrat al-Zalzalah** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/ab94e3229ec29f675c19>

**Sūrat al-Zalzalah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8BYyLKBw6qQ>

**Sūrat al-Zalzalah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Zalzala.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Zalzalah** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Jgzv33SvNzM>

# Sūra 100. al-‘Ādiyāt, 11 verses ) [العادايت](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=100))

**Sūrat al-‘Ādiyāt** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/cdb89f8eed4d75b5f5ee>

**Sūrat al-‘Ādiyāt** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2018) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9yfSK8AAG-w>

**Sūrat al-‘Ādiyāt** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour (2019- audio only) <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Adiyat.mp3>

**Sūrat al-‘Ādiyāt** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=su9Y3eviBuI>

# Sūra 101. al-Qāri‘ah, 11 verses ) [القارعة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=101))

**Sūrat al-Qāri‘ah** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f2c00dfc715c5dc5fe88>

**Sūrat al-Qāri‘ah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Qaria-Takathur.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Qāri‘ah** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UaqNndwy90Y>

# Sūrat 102. al-Takāthur, 8 verses )[التكاثر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=102))

**Sūrat al-Takāthur** by Dr. Jowad Al Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/140888936dad15c5d046>

**Sūrat al-Takāthur** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Qaria-Takathur.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Takāthur** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

<https://www.al-islam.org/media/exegesis-surah-al-takathur-102>

**Sūrat al-Takāthur** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cGT5yjrKS50>

# Sūra 103. al- ‘Asr, 3 verses )[العصر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=103))

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/237d9d5d19112688f6dd>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Asr-Humaza.mp3>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Shaykh Mohammad Ali Baig

Lecture 1 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/3ef5c5f55970346633f9>

Lecture 2 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/e9edb98dd85606f2c119>

Lecture 3

Lecture 4

Lecture 5 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b9526cd0923353a34a7a>

Lecture 12 <https://www.shiatv.net/video/7c623fbd095b4a565b5b>

<https://www.shiatv.net/video/2dc76340b3822d9ea6c7> <https://www.shiatv.net/video/c3f7e2336b27310f0b9e> <https://www.shiatv.net/video/a8b7f1e7107322105988> <https://www.shiatv.net/video/2ef67f98f3558c282a9c> <https://www.shiatv.net/video/65bc9c748b5d2b99a6e9> <https://www.shiatv.net/video/3575f29eab4bac787b91>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Shaykh Faiyaz Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=516dsb8V8RU>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=02CkOj6QZVc>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OYQeSHJkpbI>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Shaykh Abdul Jalil Nawee

<https://www.al-islam.org/media/qualities-successful-examining-surah-al-asr-chapter-103>

**Sūrat al-‘Asr** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jI7E65adtiU>

Episode 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=-TJURNtiPFo>

Episode 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qz-hzAasMgI>

Episode 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bLawer6LBXM>

Episode 4 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WbhPbmEOMqE>

Episode 5 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MAxPc4dbeNc>

# Sūra 104. al-Humazah, 9 verses ([اهلمزة](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=104))

**Sūrat al-Humazah** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/952ed24958ef3ba47c7e>

**Sūrat al-Humazah** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=izZBggRB128>

**Sūrat al-Humazah** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Asr-Humaza.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Humazah** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=O6TuiLPejIY>

**Sūrat al-Humazah** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cBdA9q4QepM>

# Sūra 105. al-Fīl, 5 verses )[الفيل](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=105))

**Sūrat al-Fīl** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f9bee5b36f3d413c5184>

**Sūrat al-Fīl** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Fil-Quraysh.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Fīl** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nAJnTMpTU5A>

# Sūra 106. Quraysh, 4 verses ([قريش](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=106))

**Sūrat Quraysh** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/0fe549fe94849c0e11ea>

**Sūrat Quraysh** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Fil-Quraysh.mp3>

**Sūrat Quraysh** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=N2rkJQGQwlY>

# Sūra 107. al-Mā‘ūn, 7 verses ( [املاعون](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=107))

**Sūrat al-Mā‘ūn** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/9f0f979d17167a42f1ac>

**Sūrat al-Mā‘ūn** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NvREwtUJos8>

**Sūrat al-Mā‘ūn** by Dr. Husein Khimjee

Lecture 1 (no verses) <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vFBRUPYdy-Q> Lecture 2 (verses 1-7) missing

**Sūrat al-Mā‘ūn** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EJKa1yznH3U>

# Sūra 108. al-Kawthar, 3 verses )[الكوثر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=108))

**Sūrat al-Kawthar** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/821802aa44d35d531c9f>

**Sūrat al-Kawthar** by Shaykh Muhammad Husayn

Lecture 1 (verse 1) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1616470688> Lecture 2 (verses 2-3, pt I) missing

Lecture 3 (verses 2-3, pt II) <https://www.shiatv.net/video/1728397220>

**Sūrat al-Kawthar** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OY-yxjf-LPI>

**Sūrat al-Kawthar** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MSIXEbUB35U>

# Sūra 109. al-Kāfirūn, 6 verses ([الكافرون](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=109))

**Sūrat al-Kāfirūn** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/c874d06f19523264f655>

**Sūrat al-Kāfirūn** by Dr. Usama Al-Atar

Lecture 1 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u1docrjvYOo>

Lecture 2 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eLtG4Nydzcg>

Lecture 3 <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BMBRRoibDkQ>

**Sūrat al-Kāfirūn** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Kafirun-Nasr.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Kāfirūn** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=R_PeTo-RczU>

**Sūrat al-Kāfirūn** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jXXYz62cYio&t=1142s>

**Sūrat al-Kāfirūn** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=n0suHI5jDdw>

# Sūra 110. al-Nasr, 3 verses )[النصر](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=110))

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/b44cb1f0db46f87836f4>

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Sh Mohammed Al-Hilli Part 1 <https://bit.ly/2M9Y9KV>

Part 2 <https://bit.ly/38ZTjsq>

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Kafirun-Nasr.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jXXYz62cYio&t=1142s>

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1LdpeU6snY8>

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Sayyid Muhammad Rizvi <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ejSHPkeDdEI>

**Sūrat al-Nasr** by Dr. Mohammad Ali Shomali <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jcL8rdUO5JI>

# Sūra 111. al-Masad, 5 verses ([املسد](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=111))

**Sūrat al-Masad** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/172d3d3c779770cfbf05>

**Sūrat al-Masad** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Masadd-Ikhlas.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Masad** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zLRVxeZxdPU>

**Sūrat al-Masad** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3WimNAwPLfY>

# Sūra 112. al-Ikhlās/al-Tawhīd, 4 verses ( [اإلخالص](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=112))

**Sūrat Al-Ikhlās** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/aab9f2952622e89088d4>

**Sūrat Al-Ikhlās** by Sh Mohammed Al-Hilli Part 1 <https://bit.ly/3946W9W>

Part 2 <https://bit.ly/3o0GYIY>

**Sūrat Al-Ikhlās** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Masadd-Ikhlas.mp3>

**Sūrat Al-Ikhlās** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

<https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-ikhlaas-112>

**Sūrat Al-Ikhlās** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QFCjwFXjY4w>

**Sūrat Al-Ikhlās** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JdUlg-3AjjU>

# Sūra 113. al-Falaq, 5 verses )[الفلق](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=113))

**Sūrat al-Falaq** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/8badea27e07af4ead555>

**Sūrat al-Falaq** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Falaq-Nas.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Falaq** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

<https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-falaq-113>

**Sūrat al-Falaq** by Shaykh Jaffer H. Jaffer <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u_ESfnZbbC0>

**Sūrat al-Falaq** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wKfsi3IkFd0>

**Sūrat al-Falaq** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BRHV6ZxW7a8>

# Sūra 114. al-Nās, 6 verses ([النّاس](http://www.holyquran.net/cgi-bin/prepare.pl?ch=114))

**Sūrat al-Nās** by Dr. Jowad Al-Ansari <https://www.shiatv.net/video/f064c703c7bad8aa694f>

**Sūrat al-Nās** by Shaykh Mohammad Saeed Bahmanpour <https://sicm.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/01/Surah-Falaq-Nas.mp3>

**Sūrat al-Nās** by Shaykh Saleem Bhimji

<https://www.al-islam.org/media/commentary-surah-al-naas-114>

**Sūrat al-Nās** by Dr. Husein Khimjee <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wKfsi3IkFd0>

**Sūrat al-Nās** by Dr. Ammar al-Nakshawani <https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ffROXcU5caY&t=17s>

\* \* \* \* \*